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Sim 1 1 UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

2 NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

3 BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

4

---------------X
-5 :

In the Matter of: :
6 :

METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY : Docket No. 50-289-SP
7 : (Restart Remand.on

(Three Mile Island Nuclear : Management)
8 Station, Unit No. 1) :

:
9 ---------------X,

10 The Librcry,'Richards Hall
University Center

11 2986 North Second Street-

Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17110
12

'
The hearing in the above-entitled matter resumed,

| 14

| pursuant to notice, at 9: 05 a.m.
15

1
; 16 BEFORE: I

|

17 JUDGE IVAN W. SMITH, Chairman ;
'

Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
,

'

18 Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555

19

JUDGE SHELDON J. WOLFE, Member
'

20 Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
! Nuclear Regulatory Commission
! 21 Washington, D. C. 20555

22 JUDGE GUSTAVE A. LINENBERGER, JR., Member
: Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
j 23 Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Washington, D. C. 20555
24

pasfasww Repomo, Inc.

|. 25

:
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.SueTraylor 1 I_ N D_ E_ X

2 WITNESS DIRECT CROSS REDIRECT RECROSS BOARD

3 David H. Gamble
'

_[] -(Resumed)
4 By Mr. Goldberg 30,594

By Judge Smith 30,642
5 By Mr. Au 30,658

4 - By Ms. Bernabei. 30,682
0 By Judge Wolfe 30,744

By Mr. Goldberg 30,755
7 By Mr. Blake 30,790

, - (Rebuttal)
8 By Ms. Bernabei 30,796

By Mr. Goldberg 30,808.

I
9 :

1

10

Luncheon Recess, Page 30,680g

12

13
-EXHIB-ITSr

- - - - - - - -

IDENTIFIED RECEIVED '.

14
;

Commonwealth Mailgram Exhibit 1 30,675 (Rejected at
15 Page 30,788) j

,

TMIA Exhibit 22 30,709 :
,

16 t
i ,

TMIA Exhibit 23 30,712

TMIA Exhibit 24 30,713 30,811

Staff Mailgram Exhibit 3 30,810 30,811

20

LAY-IN
--- --

2i
Notification by Licensee of Intended

_O 22
_

Joint Mailgram Exhibit 1 References Following Page 30,823

23

24j
m noperwei,inc.
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1-1-Wal- 30,591

1 (9:05 a.m.)

2 EEQEEEELEEE
-

3 JUDGE SMITH: You may proceed, Mr. Goldberg.

o
4 MR. GOLDBERG: Two brief preliminary matters.

5 The Board inquired yesterday about the Office of Inspector

6 and Auditor Report entitled, IE Inspectors Alleged Failure

7 to Report Information, Re: March 28, 1979 Hydrogen Explosion

8 at TMI-2, dated January 7, 1981, and referred to by Mr.
.

9 Gamble in'his testimony at pages 2 to 3.

10 I obtained one copy of that last night, and I

11 have communicated to my office we are having additional

12 copies made and we are going to attempt to deliver to the

() 13 offices of each of the Board members today a copy of th'at

14 report. If we are not able to do that today, we will get

15 it to you as soon on Monday as possible.

-16 I plan. to ask Mr. Gamble several g unstions ~ about

i 17 that investigation.

18 Also, in looking over my-remaining cross,

!
t-

19 examination of Mr. Gamble last night, I realize that the

20 estimate I provided yesterday evening of twenty minutes 'is
|

l. - 21 probably incorrect, and my estimate now is that it may be

- -22 forty-five minutes.

23 MS. BERNABEI:- Judge Smith, yesterday afternoon

24 and evening, I did go over with both Mr. Blake and Mr.
m neierers, inc.

25 ~Goldberg those questions and answers insofar I knew them
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l1-2-Wal 30,592.

i 1 I intended to ask Mr. Gamble on rebuttal, and I would hope

2 'for the witnesses convenience we will be able to get to those

3 as well.
.

.

-

4 JUDGE SMITH: I hope so also.

5 MS. BERNABEI: Okay.

6 JUDGE LINENBERGER: Question. I am using a copy

7 of an index of Joint Mailgram Exhibit 1, that lists some

8 144 items, and several times I have heard items cited from
4

9 that index with the citation preceded by a letter section

10 number, A, B, C , or something.

11 MR. BLAKE: C. C is what you probably heard,,

12 Mr. Linenberger, and it is really when this Joint Mailgram, ,

: O l' 8xhibit cir=* c ue we ereea ** * i ce te co eri ea

14 i of three sections, really, the proposed stipulation itself,

15 a document, a pleading, and the index and the volumes of

16 documents, we decided that the volumes of documents were

; _ really the C portion in each of the numbers, and it would17

:

i 18 be referred to as C item number.
,

19 JUDGE LINENBERGER: Thank you.

(- 20 MR. BLAKE: I don't think there have been any'
|

21 references to A and B.

. ) 22 JUDGE SMITH: Anything further preliminarily?

| 23 MR. BLAKE: I handed out today some notifications

24 of references to the Joint Mailgram exhibit. I have handed
m nepoewes, Inc.

i 25 out also a proposed stipulation that we propose with regard

_ . -- _ - . . .._ _. . _.-._- _ _ ,,_ _....- _. .. _ __ _ .__ _ ..-- _ ._ _ _.._ _ _ ,. _ . _ _ ._ _ ,_.
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1 to Mr. Arnold.

2 That may be one of the subjects we will discuss

3 later on today. It was dated yesterday. I served it on the
c-

,

>I rest of the world yesterday, and carried it here in my brief4

5 case and carried it home.

6 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Blake, I am still concerned we

do not have a reliable method of reporting the notifications.7

8 MR. BLAKE: Mr. Lewis is keeping track of which

9 ones get bound in and which ones don't, and we are going to

10 remind him to the extent we or others have provided

11 notifications, have not seen them bound in at the end of the

12 days transcript.

j,- y() 13 JUDGE SMITH: Well, how about yesterday's batch.

14 They are still unbound?

15 MR. BLAKE: That is right. They are. But we

i

16 | are going to keep track of it. f
I

|
17 JUDGE SMITH: It is a heavy responsibility.

18 MR. BLAKE: Yes, sir. That is why I gave it to

19 Mr. Lewis.

20 JUDGE SMITH: Okay. Mr. Goldberg?

21 Whereupon,

X 1DEX 22 DAVID H. GAMBLE,

23 a witness having previously been sworn, resumes the stand

24 and further testifies as follows:
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. GOLDBERG: (Continuing)
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1 Q Mr. Gamble, on page 2, carrying over to page 3XXX INDEX

2 of your prepared testimony, you identify an investigation

3 in which you participated entitled, IE Inspectors Alleged

g(_/ Failure to Report Information, Re; March 28, 1979 Hydrogen4

5 Explosion at TMI-2, dated January 7, 1981.

6 Did you play a major role in that investigation?

7 A Yes, sir, I did.

8 Q Were there any other investigators who played

9 a role in that investigation?

10 A There would be two investigators who played a

11 role, if you want to say that.

12 Q And who were they?

13 A Roger Fortuna, who at that time was Assistant()
14 Director for Investigations, of the Office of Inspector and.

15 Auditor, and James Cummings, who was Director of Office of

16 Inspector and Auditor. !

|

17 0 Who authored the report as identified in the

18 testimony?

19 A It would have been a joint effort of Mr. Fortuna

20 and myself.

21 Q Did Mr. Cummings conduct any interviews?

() 22 A No, sir, I don't believe he did.

23 Q Did you and Mr. Fortuna conduct interviews

24 jointly?
Ase-FeJeral Reportees, Inc.

25 A I believe every interview in this investigation
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1 were joint. Mr. Fortuna and myself.

2 Q What was the objective of that invdstigation?

3 A The investigation was initiated after a concern
,,

'L) 4 was raised -- after allegations were raised by Joseph

5 Chwastyk during the interview in the 0760 investigation,

6 in which he identified, I believe September 1980, or whatever

7 the date was of that interview, he identified for the first

8 time the inspector that he had for some time indicated was

9 present in the control room and was aware of the containment

10 pressure spike on the day of the accident.

II After Mr. Chwastyk identified Mr. Neeley as

12 1 being the NRC inspector, Victor Stello, Director, Office of

n
Iy,) 13 Inspection and Enforcement, indicated a great deal of concern!

Id over whether Mr. Neeley's conduct was proper conduct for an

15 NRC employee,.if he had information of this magnitude he

16 should have reported it to his superiors.

!
17 Based upon discussions, when I raised this issue

18 after a meeting at I&E with my supervisors, OIA took the

|

|
19 position that since it involves conduct of NRC employees, it

| 20 would be a proper aspect of the 0760 investigation, if r
!

! 21 can call it that, it would be a proper aspect for OIA to

22 inquire into separately.
l

f 23 Though I suppose the overall thrust of it
I

i 24 certainly is of significance to the findings in 0760. It was
i Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.
'

25 a sub-issue by OIA.

- - . - - .. . - _ - . . . _ . - - . - . _ - . - - . .. .
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l-6-Wa1 30,59'6~

,

. j I- might' add that we were not looking at this-

2 strictly from criminal enforcement angle, as had been my

3 earlier participation in the 0760 investigation. This'

4 also had the aspect of potential misconduct of NRC employees,1

5 which is also part of the dual charter of the Office of

6 Inspector and Auditor.

End 1. 7 .

MS fols.
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Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.
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Sim 2-1
1 Q Was your role in this less concerned with
2 criminality than was your role-in'the 0760 investigation?
3 A~ I wouldn't say less, but I would say I had,s

1 4 additional responsibilities in this investigation and that
5 I had criminality and conduct of employees responsibilities
6 compared to the 0760 investigation where I had purely
7 criminality responsibilities.

8 Q But in the 0760 investigation the other members
9 of the team did have a responsibility with respect to NRC -

10 enforcement actions; is that correct?

II A Yes, sir.
{

I2 Q In conducting interviews for the investigation

(-)T into the allegations concerning NRC inspectors, did you f
13

%

rI4 advise any interviewees of their rights against self !
t15 incrimination? I

16 i

A I believe we did.
f,

17 i
Q Did you advise interviewees in the 0760 investiga- !

18 tion of their rights against self incrimination?
'19 A No, sir. Although, I might add, that was

I
'

20 discussed. l
i

1

{21 Q Now with respect to this investigation into the
(~)N

|

(_ 22'

allegations concerning NRC inspectors, as I understand one
23 of your prior answers, actually it was the Office of Inspection
24

and Enforcement that requested OIA to do the investigation;,

Ace-Feded Reporters, Inc.

25 is that correct?

. . . _ . _ , _ . - _ _ - _ _ _ __ _ -. _ - - . _ _. . . _ . _ . . . _ . . , _ _ . - - _ _ _ - . ~ . . - _
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Sim 2-2 i A It actually went back and forth. There was ;

|

2 an exchange of verbal discussions as well as correspondence

3 before it actually jelled into a formal request from I&E.

m
i j 4 Virtually it was a formal request by.I&E.

|

5 0 So'this was a case where the Office of Inspection

|

and Enforcement was concerned about the conduct of some of6

7 its own enployees and requested that that conduct be |
|

8
investigated?

|
|
,

9 A That is correct. I

|
:

10 0 Do you believe this was a significant investigation? .'

I !

11 A From the standpoint of manpower or the subject '

12 matter covered or what?

/~N 13 0 Well, as you used that phrase in your testimony,
! /
w

u was this a significant investigation?. I
i

15 A As I used the phrase significant investigation i
e

!

16 in my testimony, I am not referring to entire investigations.!
!

17 I am referring to significant investigative activities, f
;

18 such as interviews and that type of investigative activities.|

19 0 Okay.,.Did this investigation involve significant

20 investigative activities?

21 A Yes, sir.

(^) 22 0 How did you proceed to investigate this matter

23 once the request was made and the request was accepted by

24 OIA?
Am Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 A My answer would be somewhat disjointed if I

+
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Sim 2-3 didn't go_back to the earlier discussions between OIA andi

2 I&E that led up to the formal request by I&E. Could I

3 include those in my answer as well?

4 Q Yes. What I am interested in is once it was

5 decided that you were going to conduct an investigation,

6 and you and Mr. Fortuna were the primary investigators, can

y u describe the steps you took to begin the invdstigationi
7

and proceed through the investigation? Just briefly what
8

steps you took to conduct this investigation. f9
i- ;

10 A The first step was gathering background f

| 11 information to learn what had been said by the inspectors

! 12 concerned, and then we prepared an investigative plan to- |

|
I

13 attempt to resolve the issues and then we began our

14 investigative activity, which included interviews, review
6

I
| 15 of recorcs in the possession of the interviewees and there

i

16 were some attempts at some other investigative activities |

I i

| 17 which we never did complete, j

| i

18 Q In your review of background information, didthatf

; 19 include -- I think you indicated it included prior interview
I

20 transcripts of people you wished to interview?

21 A That is correct.
|

-(] 22 Q And based on that, among other things, you

!

23 developed a plan for the investigation?

24 A That is correct.
Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 7 Did that plan include some concept of questions

-. _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _. - . _ . . _ . _ . . . _ . . _ _ . . _ _ _ ..
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.

Sim 2-4- .i that-you wanted to ask interviewees?

2 A It' included areas that had to be covered.. It.

3 was not questions to be asked.

( 4 Q Now do you recall who you actually interviewed?

5 A I couldn't today recall who are the interviewees

6 were. Obviously, a few of the significant ones I recall,

but not all of them.7

8 Q Now I believe you said it was Mr. Chwastyk who

9 identified an NRC inspector by the name of Mr. Neeley.

10 A Yes, sir.

11 Q Was there any other TMI-2 operator who believed

12 ' that an NRC inspector was informed on March 28th about a

O 23 "vdr Se" *** "i "'

14 A I believe there were. If we just say I&E |
!

'

15 inspector without attaching a name to it, yes, I believe therej

|16 were.

17 Q Who, other than Mr. Chwastyk, made such a claim?

18 MS. BERNABEI: I am going to object if this is

19 intended to test Mr. Gamble 's memory. There is a formal

20 report and perhaps it might be more appropriate to allow him

21 to review that. I don't see the purpose of testing his

()- 22 memory at this point about these events.

23 MR. GOLDBERG: Well, if he doesn't know, he can

24 review the report.
Am-Feder-2 Reporters, Inc.

25 MS. BERNABEI: I don't think it is relevant. That

/

-r-., , , u , ,. ,,, - - - - - - - - - , . , - . . - - , - . - , - . , e u - -,.n,,,,,,g.-. - - , , , . . ,
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Sim 2-5- 1 is my objection.

2 JUDGE SMITH: Wait a minute.

3 MS. BERNABEI: It is an objection.
, , ,

|
'~' JUDGE SMITH: You don't believe the question is4

5 relevant? -

6 MS. BERNABEI: If it is an attempt to test his

7 memory, I don't think it is relevant. I assume that the line

8 Mr. Goldberg is following has to do with Mr. Gamble's

9 performance or conduct of that investigation, but testing !
!

I

10 his memory about what he remembers today about it I don't ,

i

11 think is relevant. i

12 JUDGE SMITH: Relevant to his memory?

n
( ) 13 MS. BERNABEI: Relevant to the issue before the

,

14 Board with his testimony. His testimony is about the conduct |

15 of the NUREG 0760 investigation in gross form. !

16 JUDGE SMITH: Oh, is it your point that it has
i

l i

17 gone beyond the scope of his direct testimony? I

,

18 MS. BERNABEI: Yes.

'

19 JUDGE SMITH: That is your argument?

20 MS. BERNABEI: It is not relevant.

21 JUDGE SMITH: Oh, it is relevant. It is obviously

/~
(_)N relevant whether somebody say a pressure spike and hydrogen22

eXP osion.l23

24 MS. BERNABEI: It is not relevant to his -

Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 testimony. I am sorry. Yes, it goes beyond his direct
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Sim 2-6 j testimony.

2 MR. GOLDBERG: Well, Mr. Gamble cites this as

3 an investigation in which he participated. The subject
im -

~(~) matter of the investigation itself is one that is relevant4

5 in the sense that it deals with the pressure. spike and

6 hydrogen explosion on the day of the accident and who had

7 knowledge of such occurrences on the day of the accident.

JUDGE SMITH: Overruled.8

9 BY-MR. GOLDBERG:

!

to Q Do you recall, Mr. Gamble, who, other than !.

11 Mr. Chwastyk, made a claim that there was an NRC inspector f
!

12 who was aware of a hydrogen explosion on March 28th, 1979?

/~'Y A The only one I seem,to have a recollection of f13
L-) t

14 on that score is I believe Brian Mehler may have also been
,

15 one. I couldn't say if there were others. Four years later [
<

16 I can't say right now if there were others, but obviously

|r

| 17 that would be in my report if there were.
| 1
'

I

| 18 Q So as I understand it then, you were asked to I

|
I

19 in"astigate whether the claims by Mr. Chwastyk and Mr. Mehler

20 that there was an NRC inspector either present in the control
|

21 room or informed on the day of the accident that there was

("
(>3

i

22 a pressure spike and that was possibly caused by a hydrogen'

i
t

!I 23 eXP osion? Is that a general statement of what you werel
I

! 24 asked to investigate?
| Am-Feder*2 Reporters, Inc.

25 A No, I think that is a little bP off,
i

!

_ . . . _ . . - _ _ . . _-_ _ . _, . . . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ . _ _ _ . _ . _ . - _ _ _ _ , _ _ , - . - _ . . . , __ _ _ _ . .
-
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.Sim'2-7
1 Q Okay, could you straighten it out, please.

2 A You said whether an NRC inspector was in the

3 control room or was aware of the pressure spike. It was
7S
V

4 not "or." We didn't care who was in the control room. It

5 was only whether NRC inspectors were aware of the pressure

6 spike, and I don't believe our charge was limited to those

7 that knew of the pressure spike and attributed to a hydrogen

8 explosion.

9 I think it would have been sufficient, as I

10 recall our charge, it would have been sufficient for us to ;

11 identify NRC inspectors who in fact were aware of the

12 containment pressure spike and thus failed to report to NRC

O)( 13 channels their awareness of this pressure spike so that

14 perhaps another more technically trained or competent person
I

15 could evaluate it and conceivably reach the conclusion that J.

16 there had been a hydrogen explosion. It was necessary for

i

17 us to prove knowledge of the cause of the pressure. spike. [
:

end Sim 18 That is what I am saying.

Sua fols
19.

|

20

21

22'
i

23

24
;

i Ace-Feder:J Reporters, Inc.

25

- _ . . __. . _ _ ,_ . - ~ __ _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - __ .



..

1

30,604

. 43-1-Suet 1 Q Now, you indicated that you only recall

2 tWe significant interviews that you did to conduct this

'3 investigation. Who were the people who you interviewed

O
- as you remember were the significant interviews?4

5 A Well, I'm not even certain I can recall all

6 the significant interviews. But the ones I recall sit-

7 ting here today are interviews of NRC Inspector Donald

8 Neeley, NRC Inspector James Higgins, NRC Inspector Carl

9 Plumlee, NRC Inspector Charles Gallina, James Seelinger,

10 a telephonic interview. He was in Florida at the time.

II Q After you were requested to conduct this
,

12 investigation, did you interview Mr. Chwastyk?

13 A No, sir, we didn' t.
,

I

Q Did you interview Mr.'Mehler? |I4
.

I15 A No, sir, we didn't. !
i

16 f
Q Were you satisfied that this was a competent

I
! 17 investigation?

I 18 A No, sir .

l' Q You don' t believe this was a competent in-4

20 vestigation?

2I
. A No, sir.

22 O Why not?,

23 A Because we wero foreclosed from pursuing all

24
'

logical investigative -leads.
,

25
0 And who foreclosed you?

.__ _ _ _. . .._. ___..__ .__ ._... _. ._ - . _ _ _ _ ._, _ -,_.- _ ,_._ _ .-_.._ _ -_ _ . _
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43-2-Suet I A The Director of the Office of Inspector and

2 Audit.

3 Q Why was that?
O.V

4 A I can't answer that. I don't know why.

5 0 Did he prevent you from interviewing Mr.

6 Chwastyk?

7 A Yes, sir.

8 Q He prevented you from interviewing Mr. Mehler?

9 A Yes, sir.

10 Q Do you know why?

II A No, sir.

12 Q Do you recall the conclusions you reached

13 during this investigation?
,

) I4 A No, I can't say I do. ,

h
15 Q Did you -- |

16 ; 7 m not even certain conclusions are termed
'

,

i
17 as such in that investigation.

18 JUDGE WOLFE: Mr. Gamble, would you put one

19 of the mikes a little bit closer? When you are talking

20 to counsel, I don't hear you here.

2I WITNESS GAMBLE: I'm sorry.

22
| JUDGE WOLFE: And speak a little louder,

23 please.

!
2# WITNESS GAMBLE: Okay.

Am-FederJ Reponers, Inc.

I 25 BY MR. GOLDBERG: (Continuing)

;
--- = - . . . . - ..--,- ..---.m... . - . , . - - . - - , . - , - . . . - .-----,----_,-.-er.._--, . . . - - - , _ , - - -
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.#3-3-Suet 1 -Q Prior to your conducting this investigation,

2 had been Mr. Chwastyk and Mr. Mehler been interviewed

3 on th'e question of the existence of a pressure spike
,3

U-
4 on the' day of the accident and the cause of the pressure

5 spike and persons to, whom they communicated their know-

6 ledge of the pressure spike on the day of the accident?

7 A There.were interviews that touched on those

8 areas, but I don' t believe they were complete.

9 Q Did you participate in any of those inter-

10 views?

11 A Yes. I believe I participated in the 0760

12 interviews of Mr. Chwastyk and Mr. Mehler.'

( 13 Q And you testified yesterday that you were

i,

14 not foreclosed from asking any questions you wished to i

I
15 ask; is that correct? |

;

!
4- I

16 A That's correct.-

17 Q Now, you indicated yesterday that you thought

18 that interviewing an individual with five questionners

19 present was not consistent with your idea of the way

20 an nterview should be conducted; is that fair?'

21 A Yn an investigation, I would say that's
l' .
G)',

22 correct. That's fair.

23 0 Do you think that there is anything wrong

24 with two interviewers asking questions?
Ass-Federet Reporters, Inc.

25 A I think two'. interviewers is far more managable

- - . - . . - . . . - - .. - . . - . - -.- ---. .. . . - - . _ .
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|#3-4-suet' I than five. There is an important reason'for having a

.2 second interviewer as opposed to a single interviewer,'

~3 of course.

''O_'

4 Q What is that?
j

15 .A For corroboration, should-there ever be an
:.

6 . issue as to what was'said to the interviewer if there is
i.

[ 7 no verbatim transcript of the interview.

'

8 Q Even if there is a' verbatim transcript,

! 9 would the presence of a second questionnaire possibly
i

[ 10 contribute to the completeness of an interview?

i'
'II A Certainly. - Additional interviewers would

12 be likely to pick up on additional facts or additional

13 lines of questioning that a single interviewer could
,

I4 miss.

15 0 Are you aware that Mr. Dieckamp was inter- i

j 16 viewed as part of the 0760 investigation? }

t
'

! 17 A Yes, I was.,

I
18 Q Do you know how many questionners there were

U
I of Mr. Dieckamp at that interview?
I

20
. A No, sir. I wasn't present.

21
; - Q If I told you that there were two NRC investiga-

LO 22
{ tors questioning Mr. Dieckamp, would that interview then
!

23
| insofar as the number of questionners being present and
t .

L 24
l asking questions, would that be more consistent with
Anweeso nepormes,Inc.

25 your idea of the way an interview ought to be conducted?
|
|-

-

u._._..__.__.__._._,_,._.
_ . . _ . _ . _ _ _ , _ _ _ . ~ . . _ , . . . _ . . , - . _ . _ _ _ . , . _
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#3-5-Suet l A Yes. But I knew that there were not two NRC

2 investigators at that interview.

3 Q And how do you know that?

4 A Because I'know that the only NRC investigators

a 5 that participated in the 0760 investigation were Mr.

6 Peter Ba'i and myself. And I know Mr. Baci did notc

7 participate in that interview, and I certainly didn't.

8 Q Were there not other members of the investiga-

'9 tive team other than people whose job title was investiga-

10 tor?

" A That's correct.

I2 Q Mr. Craig, Mr. Harpster, Mr. Fisher?

13 A That's correct.

I4 Q Mr. Moseley?

15 A Right. They were all non-investigators

assigned to this team.i

I7 Q And is it your position that only someone

18 whose job title includes the word " investigator" is
i

I
'

19
| competent to ask questions on subject matters such as
! .

20 the ones involving the pressure spike, hydrogen explosion,
!

21 cause of the pressure spike?

22 A I don' t think their job title has anything to
,
,

23
1 do with it. It's training and background and ability.
I

24'

O And you don't have any technical training,
m,% %,, %,

do you?,

|
!. _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . , _ _ _ _ . . . . . , _ . . - _ . _ . _ . _ _ _ , . . _ _ _ _ _ . . _ . , _ . _ . . . _ _ _ . . _ . _ . _ , , , ,
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- #3-6-Suet -j A. No. When I speak about training and background.,

2 and ability, I'm talking about investigative training

3 and background.

O
4 Q Do you believe you have a background capable

5 of understanding the significance of technical informa-

6 tion which is providea in the course of an interview

7 concerning severe accidents at nuclear power plants?
:

8 A I would not undertake such an investigation'

-

9 without the assistance of somebody who is properly

10 trained in that area. It is a joint -- NRC investigations

11 into those areas have always been joint endeavors and

12 rarely is a nontechnical investigator assigned to such |-
f

_ () 13 investigation without adequate technical support.
.

14 However, there is a difference when investiga-
,

15 tors are conducting the investigation with technical
.

16 support and when technical personnel are attempting to - !!

17 conduct the investigation on their own.

18 Q Mr. Gamble, yoa attended many of the 0760

19 investigative interviews; is that correct?

20 A That's true.

21 Q How were you notified of an upcoming inter-

-

22 view?

23 A Normally by telephone.

24 Q There was no formal written notification of
; Am Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 the upcoming interviews?

- . _ . . _ . . _ - - , _ , _ _ _ . _ - . - _ _ _ . . _ . . . _ _ _ . _ _ . . _ . . _ _ - . _ . _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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#3-7-Suet I A Not that I can recall. Not to me anyway.

2 Q Do you have any records, or did you have any

3 records indicating your notification of upcoming inter-

O 4 views?'

1

5 A Documentation of telephone calls?

6 Q Yes.

7 A No, sir.

.END #3 8

Jon flws 9
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1 Q Did you attend the interview of Mr. Dieckamp?

2 A No, sir, I don't believe I did.

3 0 Were you prohibited from attending that interview?
,_

( )
'~'

4 A I don't think I know the answer to that.

5 JUDGE SMITH: You don't know the answer?

6 WITNESS: No, sir, I don't.

7 BY MR. GOLDBERG: (Continuing)

8 Q Well, did anyone ever tell you you couldn't

9 attend?

10 A No, sir, I am just not told the interview was

11 occurring. I don't know if anyone was attempting to

12 1 prevent me from attending, or whether I just was not

() 13 notified.

14 0 other than your belief that you were not

15 notified about that interview, do you have any evidence f

16 to suggest that you were prohibited from attending that !

!

17 interview? j
.

18 A The only evidence that would suggest that

19 wo'11d be early discussions I had with -- well, two items

20 wnere the evidence would suggest that. One would be

21 early discussions with Mr. Moseley when we were beginning
,

/1
- ' 22 interviews in this investigation, at which he felt it was'

23 not necessary for investigators, and by that I am referring

24 to people with the job title investigator, to participate
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 in the interviews. He felt that the interviews could be
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1 accomplished by the technical staff of the task group, and

2 we had a discussion on that point, and I thought at least at

3 theftime of the discussion I had impressed upon Moseley my

-O
4 insistence that I be at interviews.

5 I suggest that as evidence, very circumstantially

6 of course, in that there was some indication of a reluctance

7 to have an investigator present, at least initially, during

8 this task group.

9 Q That was early on in the investigation?

10 A That is right.

11 Q And in fact, subsequent to that, you attended

12 many, many interviews, is that not the case?

{) 13 A That is true. The other suggestion that might
:

14 be the case was the very first set of interviews that I

15 believe was conducted in this investigation, which was a

16 simultaneous set of interviews conducted of Babcock & Wilcox f

17 employees, simultaneously in Detroit, Michigan and Lynchburg,

18 Virginia.

19 They were groups of B&W employees to be

L 20 interviewed, interviewed individually, of course, but there
:

21 was a series of interviews at each location. A technical-
j

22 membe'r of the NUREG 0760 team was assigned to each of those
i
i 23 interviews, and an investigator was assigned. Two people

,

; 24 doing each of these interviews.
ns -F.eerm noorers, inc.

| 25 Mr. Peter Bocci was assigned with Terry Harpster

|

.
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I to ~ conduct the interviews in Lynchburg, Virginia, and I

2 was assigned to conduct the interviews in Detroit with Mr.

3 William Fisher from NRC Region III, Chicago.

7-)'
''

4 These interviews -- shortly after these interviews

5 -- Mr. Bocci was the only IE investigator, as I recall,

6 assigned to this investigation, any aspect of this investigation,

7 throughout the entire time.

'

He was an IE investigator whose duty it was to8

9 conduct investigations to support civil enforcement and

10 regulatory actions which was, of course, the principal purpose

11 of this investigation. My role, as I said earlier, was
c

12 limited to the criminal aspects.

) 13 The reason I suggest this as a possible indication

14 that an investigator may not have been desired was that

15 shortly after these interviews, Mr. Bocci was not asked to
!

16 participate in any further investigative activities of this i

17 group. This was the sole involvement, and his participationa

18 was kept extremely limited during those interviews.

|,
19 And there was also some -- that would be an

!

20 opinion, so --

21 Q I guess it is fair to say from what you said, that

22 you and Mr. Moseley had a disagreement about who was'

! 23 appropriate to conduct these interviews. You believed that
I

24 it was very important that a so-called investigator be .

Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 present to ask questions. Mr. Moseley didn't think that

. _ _ _ _ _ . . _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ . . _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ . . , _ - . -
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,

I was so necessary. He felt it was important to have technical

2 members of the team ask questions. Is that a fair statement?

3 A Almost. First of all, I don't like being called

h. .
~

4 a so-called investigator. The second is that Mr. Moseley

f

5 didn't necessarily feel it was important to have the technical

6 members ask the questions. The discussion we had was more

'

y along the lines of he felt there was no added benefit to having

8 professional investigator present during this process.

9 0 Other tha.n -- I will withdraw that.

10 JUDGE WOLFE: Excuse me. Might I have the

11 last answer read, please?

12 (Reporter reads last answer back)

i 13 BY MR. GOLDBERG: (Continuing)

14 Q Mr. Gamble, I would like to refer you to what

15 has been marked as Joint Mailgram Exhibit Item No. 115, which
,

16 is the September 3, 1980. interview of Brian Mehler, ;

17 vd.ich you cite in your testimony at page 4.

18 Can counsel for TMIA provide Mr. Gamble with a

|-
19 copy of that?

| .

20 MS. BERNABEI: September 3, 1980?

21 MR. GOLDBERG: Yes.
,

1
i

E 22 BY MR. GOLDBERG: (Continuing)

i

| 23 0 You say in your testimony that this interview is
,

| 24 an example of where you are the only questioner who asked
| A=-Fahre noemes, Inc.

25 questions beyond the . scope of the pre-approved agenda, and
i

i'

.
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L
. . .

!
1 you explained that thatDwasn't quite what you meant ' yesterday,

-2 but with the understanding of what you explained yesterday
~

1

'

3 .about this portion of your testimony, this is an example
7-(, }'

.4 . you givo of where _ you ' asked follow up questions about persons-

~

5 to whom-information about the pressure spike was communicated,

'6 is that correct?4

7 A That is correct.

8' O Could you identify for us the follow up question

9 that you asked concerning persons t i whom information
1

10 about the pressure spike was communicated?

'
11 A I would have to leaf through the transcript

. ,

17 first.
,

13 Q Let me perhaps try to save some time. Let me

14 ask you to look at page 14, lines 4 to 10, and ask you if

; '15 that is an example of one of your follow up questions that

16 you are referring to in the testimony?

I
17 MS. BERNABEI: I am sorry, I didn't hear the

18 pages, Mr. Goldberg.
r-

i- 19 MR. GOLDBERG: Page 14, lines 4 to 10.
,

!

. 20 WITNESS: Yes, I consider that to be an examp'le.'

!

| 21 BY MR. GOLDBERG: (Continuing)

i -( )" 22 Q Now, if you look at page 3 of this interview,

i

|. 23 I think you will agree that Mr. Craig was the lead interviewer
,

f' 24 during this portion of the interview?
iAse-Fessrs n o orer ,Inc.

| 25 A Right. I believe I said that yesterday.

l
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1 0 Okay. And up until the point that -- well, going

2 back to -- going to page 12, Mr. Craig continues his

3 questioning there , and up until page 13, line 20, Mr.
,_

'~'
4 Craig is conducting the questioning, is that correct?

5 A No, sir.

6 0 No, sir?

7 A No, sir.

8 0 Beginning on page 12, line 19, going over to

9 page 13, line 20, Mr. Craig is not conducting the questioning?

10 A Oh, I am sorry. I thought you said up until

11 page 12.

12 MS. BERNABEI: I believe that is what counsel

,,() 13 said.

I
14 BY MR. GOLDBERG: (Continuing) !

i

15 0 Beginning on page 12, line 19, up until page 13, ;

!

16 line 19, Mr. Craig is conducting the questioning, is that ,f

17 right?
|

18 A Okay. That is a different question. Let me

19 check. Page 12 until page 19?

20 0 Page 12, line 19. Page 13, line 19. That is Mr.

21 Craig continuing as a lead interrogator during this portion
,

,

( # of the interview?22

23 JUDGE SMITH: I don't think he is looking at

24 what you are. What you are saying is so obvious, and he is
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 having so much trouble. Do you have numbered pages, numbered
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1 lines?

2 WITNESS: Yes, sir. I was just checking over

3 the lines.

O '

4 JUDGE SMITH: I can't see why you are counting.

5 WITNESS: I wasn't counting. I was bringing my

6 finger down the page. Yes, Mr. Craig is asking the

7 questions in that portion.

8 BY MR. GOLDBERG: (Continuing)

9 Q And then on page 13, line 20, Mr. Moseley asks

'

10 some follow up questions?

11 A That is correct.

12 Q And then on page 14, line 4, is where you ask

'O
- (_) 13 the follow up question which is the one that is an example

14 in your testimony of the kind of follow up questions you

|
15 ask? ;

16 A As an example of a type of follow up question, |

17 yes.

18 0 And then immediately after your follow up question

19 on page 14, Mr. Craig resumes with the questioning on page 14,

20 line 11 and 12, is that correct? -

21 A That is correct.
O
k-) 22 Q And then on that same page, Mr. Moseley asks a

23 follow up question on lines 19 and 20, is that correct?

24 A That is correct.
wresww n ponen, inc.

25 Q And then Mr. Craig resumes the questioning on

_ _ . . _ - - _ . _ _ . - . __
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1 line 25 of page 14, is that correct?

2 A Right.

3 Q And those are questions and follow up questions
,.

'

;

4 concerning persons to whom information about the pressure'''

5 spike was communicated?

6 A No, I don't believe they all are.

7 Q They are generally not questions about persons

8 to whom information about the pressure spike was communicated?

9 A No, I don't believe they are.

10 JUDGE SMITH: What do you think they 2re about?

11 WITNESS: Well, specifically I am looking at Mr.

12 Craig's question on page 14, lines 24 and 25. Where he is

/,() 13 asking whether other people monitored specific parameters.
,

14 I don't consider that to be a question about

|
15 to whom did you communicate information about the containment j

.

16 pressure spike. |

17 BY MR. GOLDBERG: (Continuing)

18 Q That is where Mr. Craig resumes his questioning

19 as a lead interrogator in this part of the interview, and we

20 go back to page 12, through pages 13 and 14, where I just

21 pointed out to you follow up questions by Mr. Moseley, and
,e
K> 22 a follow up question by yourself. And do not those questions

-

23 generally concern to whom information was communicated about

24 the pressure spike?
W-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 MS. BERNABEI: Excuse me. Where are we now?
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1 12 through 14?

2 MR. GOLDBERG: Start on page 13, line 9.

3 MS. BERNABEI: Through 14?

: O'

4 MR..GOLDBERG: Through 14, line 24.

5 BY MR. GOLDBERG: (Continuing) .

; 6 Q Those questions and answers concern pressure

7 spike, knowledge of the pressure spike, to whom information

8 about the pressure spike was communicated?.

9 A Thirteen, line 9, through fourteen, line what?

i 10 0 Yes.
;

11 A I was asking-what line on page 14?
!

12 0 24.

O la ^ ve , ir, tuer ce=cer ce ==ic eio= -- 1 rer eie=

14 about the pressure spike.

End 4. 15 |
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Sia 5-1 Q Could you explain then how this supports your
1

testimony yesterday that at times you were the only.one in

a particular area of an interview that you asked questions

I or follow-up questions concerning information to whom the

pressure spike was communicated?

A The questions you see here by Mr. Moseley and

Mr. Craig are not -- well, I am getting this backwards here --

my question is slightly more expansive and covers a different

aspect than what Mr. Moseley and Mr. Craig are asking, and

specifically what I am referring to here is that I did nots

'

believe at the time I asked this question that Mr. Moseley's

and Mr. Craig's questions were broad enough to cover whether

Mr. Mehler was aware that Mr. Chwastyk had communicated this

information further.
14

Rather, their questions were more narrowly drawn i

!

so that Mr. Mehler could merely. respond negatively if he i

16 ,

personally did not communicate this information to anyone
,

other than to Mr. Chwastyk.

What I was trying to draw out by my question,
g

I

and I recall that it was the opinion at the time at least

that I was the only one at that time pursuing that course of

inquiry and asking for that additional information.
,

Therefore, in that sense it was a follow-up

question which only I asked.
,

'#"""*"''" Q Well, if you asked a particular follow-up
25
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Sin 5-2
1

question, would there be any reason for anyone else to ask

2 the identical question?

3 A No, sir, there would not.

:O
4 Q I would like to direct your attention to Joint

5 Mailgram Item 117, the September 4th, 1980 interview of

6 Mr. Chwastyk which you cite in your testimony. You say in

7 your testimony that you asked a follow-up question about

8 communication of information about the pressure spike to

9 Gary Miller. Can you identify that follow-up question or

10 would you like me to assist you in finding it?

11 A I would have to at this point page through the

12 transcript to find it, unless you know where it is.

() 13 Q Let me ask you to look at page 11, lines.3 to 10.
,

14 (Pause . )

15 A Yes, sir, I have reviewed it. |

16 Q Is that the question you are referring to in your f
f

17 testimony?
~

i. :

18 A Yes, that is the question I am referring to

19 about communication of information to Mr. Miller. '

i

20 Q And your question was basically was Mr. Mill'er

21 already aware of the pressure spiker is that correct?
.

22 A That is true.-

23 Q That was your idea of an important question to

24 ash at that time? ,

: Ass Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A Yes, I felt it was a worthwhile question to ask.

. . . _ _ _ _ _ . . _ . . . . _ _ _ . _ . . _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . . _ - , - _ . . . _ _ . - . _ , _ . . _ _ _
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Sie 5-3 _j Q Was that same question asked of Mr. Mehler

2 during the interview?

3 A I couldn't today answer that. I don't know.

C'
\- Q Would you look at page 10, please, lines 11 to 12.4

5 And if after you do that, you go back to page 8 I think that

6 you will. find that Mr. Craig is the one who is asking questiona

7 at that point.

A That is correct.8

9 Q And what is Mr. Craig's question to Mr. Mehler?

10 A I don't think.this is a question to Mr. Mehler.

11 Q I am sorry. What was hr. Craig's question to

12 Mr. Chwastyk? j

!O i3 ^ " Se 1o 11=e 22 a vo" =* to re a it'

14 Q Yes.

'

15 A "When you talked to Mr. Mehler, was he already j

16 aware of the pressure spike?" That is not the same as the :

17 question you asked me, Mr. Goldberg. You asked me if the

18 same question was posed to Mr. Mehler.

19 Q To Mr. Mehler?

20 A That is right. -

21 Q The same question about whether he was already

) aware of the pressure spike was posed to Mr. Mehler as you22

23 asked concerning Mr. Miller on the next page?

24 A Right, and what we are talking about here are.

Am Federal Moporters, Inc.

25 not questions posed to Mr. Mehler. These are questions
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;Sim 5-4 j posed,to Mr. Chwastyk ---

2 Q I am sorry. Posed to Mr. Chwastyk about whether |

3 Mr. Mehler and Mr. Miller were already aware of the. pressure

4 spike at the time they were informed of it by Mr. Chwastyk.

5 A There was an earlier question about whether

6 Mr. Mehler was informed.

7 Q And on page 11 after you asked your question

8 to Mr. Chwastyk about whether Mr. Miller was already

9 aware of the pressure spike, do you see Mr. Moseley's.

10 follow-up question?

11 A Yes, sir. He picked up on my question and

12 .followed up on it.

] ) 13 Q So you were not the only one in this area of

14 the interview pursuing that subject?

15 A No. Mr. Moseley followed up on my question, yes.
I

16 Q Now you testified yesterday concerning drafts |
>

17 of portions of NUREG 0760, and you say in your testimony

18 on page 3 that you are aware of the drafts because you were

19 Provided copies. When were you provided copies of the

20 drafts that are Exhibits 4, 5 and 6 of your testimony?

21 A These drafts were distributed by IE headquarters

H( ) Personnel, I believe by Mr. Craig here, just after they22

23 had been sent in by the IE personnel who drafted them. The

24 exact date I could only estimate from reference to
n -redwm newen, Inc.

,

25 Mr. Moseley's deadline date of April for getting those drafts
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'SL2 5-5
1

in.

2 Q But you testified yesterday that you have no

3 evidence that in fact these drafts were written in April of
n

' - U
4 1980; is~that right?

5 A only the indication that that was the due date

6 for them.

7 Q For these particular drafts? Do you know that

8 these are the particular drafts that Mr. Moseley was
.

9 referring to in his April 18th memorandum?

10 A You are saying these? What do you mean by these?
4

*

11 Q Exhibits 4, 5 and 6.

|
,

12 A These documents are -- they look like the ones
|

() 13 I was provided back then. I have not been in physical .

14 possession of these drafts since that time. So I can't |
^

l

15 testify to the chain of custody, but these are the same types :
1

16 of drafts. They appear to be the same as what I recall |
.

17 seeing when I was given them back at the time. I would not
,

18 want to be held accountable for every word in here in case

19 these are different drafts.

20 0 And did there exist at that time, April 1980,

21 a draft of the pressure spike portion of NUREG 0760?

22 A I believe I testified yesterday that I was not

: 23 Provided with such a draft.

24 Q Do you know whether such a draft existed in
| Aso Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 April of 19807

.- - - -... - - - -- - ._ . - . . .. - _ - _ _. - _ - . . - - - _ _ . - . _ _ , - - . _ . - . _ . . ._
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.Sim 5-6 MS. BERNABEI: Objection. This has been asked

I

and answered yesterday. Iuthink it is the same ground we
2

went over yesterday.
3

- () JUDGE SMITH: I thought you had covered it,
,-

Mr. Goldberg. If there is doubt about it, explore it, but

.it seems to me that you covered it.

I MR. GOLDBERG: I just have a couple more
7

questions.
8

4 Could you answer the question, please?
9

1 JUDGE SMITH: Well, did you cover it or not? I |
10

|
mean is it a different question?

MR. GOLDBERG: Okay, I will withdraw that

question and ask a different one.

BY MR. GOLDBERG: ;,

14 ,

Q Do you have any information to suggest that

a draft of the pressure spike portion of NUREG 0760 was !
16

f

weritten before interviews were conducted as a part of the

0760 investigation?+

MS. BERNABEI: I have the same objection. I
,

think it is the same question.

JUDGE SMITH: No. Overruled.
. .

21'

THE WITNESS: Any information which would.( }
indicate that? Yes, circumstantially there is indication

| that that was written.
24'

# " " " *'''*- BY MR. GOLDBERG:
| 25

-__ . - . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _



v
-

o

'

,

30,626

Sim 5-7 Q That a draft of the pressure spike portion ofj

NUREG 0760 was written before interviews were conducted?
2

A I didn't say that it was written. I said yes,
3

n
kJ there are indications that it may have been written.

4

5 Q There are indications that it may have been

6 written prior to the conducting of interviews?

A Wasn't that your question?
7

8 ~0 Well, is that what your testimony is?

A That is what my testimony is.
9

f

10 0 What are those indications? ,

t

11 A The indications are the April 18, 1980 menorandum !

from Mr. Moseley to the task group members directing that
12

that section be written and the drafts which I can testify() 13

to were writen on the other two of the three sections of the14

15 report. That to me are indications that the individual

16 ,
assigned to write the third section of the report complied |

-

|
, i

17 with the instructions.
4

18 0 And that is the only indication ycu have?'

19 A That is the only indication I have.

'

20 MR. GOLDBERG: At this time I would like,to-

renew my motion to strike Exhibits 5 and 6 of Mr. Gamble's
~

i
21

() 22 testimony. I don't believe that the record establishes that

these drafts indicate that conclusions were reached as they
23

24 appear in NUREG 0760 prior to the conducting of interviews.
A=-F derei n. porters, inc.

25 It was established yesterday that with respect
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Sim 5-8 to Exhibiti 5 the witness. had no knowledge as to whether;

the conclusion as it is stated in that draft is the conclusion2

that was reached in NUREG 0760.3

4 There is no evidence to suggest that that

5 conclusion in NUREG 0760 concerning reportability at a

6 predicted offsite exposure rate in Goldsboro was in any

7 way prejudged based on the existence of Exhibits 5 and 6.

This witness does not know when these drafts8

9 were written and has nothing other than Mr. Moseley's memo

10 asking for drafts in 1980, that a draft concerning the

11 pressure epike, which is the subject of the hearing, was |
|

ever written in that time frame or was ever written before12

13 any interviews.were conducted, that any of the conclusions |

i

ja reached with respect to the pressure spike were predetermined

i
15 because of the existence of any draft of NUREG 0760.

|
.

16 Furthermore, the subject matter of Exhibits 5 |

17 and 6 are immaterial to the issues before the Board and I
!

18 don't think that there has been established in this record

19 a foundation for the admission of these exhibits for the

20 Purpose for which they were offered, namely, to establish

21 a pattern or practice of drafting portions of NUREG 0760 in

O 22 uca w v to 1=aic te ta t coac1u io= tu t were u1ti te1r
1

23 reached in NUREG 0760 were predetermined.

24 MS. BERNABEI: Can I address that?
Am. Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 JUDGE SMITH: Yes.

_
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MS. BERNABEI: First of all, I don't think.Sim.5-9 j

this is an appropriate time to renew the motion We
2

3 obviously have not had a chance to do any redirect, but I
,_

( could say, first of all, Mr. Goldberg has made several4

5 misstatements.

First of all, the purpose, as is stated clearly
6

in the testimony is not to establish a pattern of practice
7

throughout the investigation of predetermining conclusions
8

through writing of drafts. That is simply not the case.
9

10 The testimony will stand on its own. There is no use of the

(
11 word pattern or practice.

Secondly, the purpose is, cs I stated bafore,
12

to support Mr. Gamb1c's conclusion that there were predeter-() 13

iminations and that there was a tendency to predetermine
14 !

;
'the conclusions by assigning and writing drafts prior to ;

15
1

16 doing any significant investigative activity, which he j

17 has defined.
;-

First of all, there is more than just Mr. Moseley's
18

19 memo or direction to the team to support this. Mr. Gamble

20 says he remembers these particular drafts, seeing these

Particular drafts before-interviews were conducted. That
21

- r~T
(/ 22 is his testimony. I think that is significant additional

information and evidence to support his testimony.
23

24 And I guess my last point would be that I
Am-FederJ Reporters, Inc.

25 don't think this is an appropriate time, given that all the

.-. - - -._ - . - . _ ._ _.~ _ _._, _ . _ _ . _ . - _ . _ _ ._ __-
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Sim 5-10 I parties have not questioned Mr. Gamble and there has not been

2 any redirect.

s -
3 Most of the points that Mr. Goldberg is making

4 I think may go to the weight of the evidence, but it

:5 certainly doesn't go to its admissibility.

6 I would also draw the Boa"d's attention that in

7 NUREG 0760, on page 31, the first paragraph under the

8 Goldsboro radiation dose rate projection, that portion of
i

9 the report is in fact, from my reading, very similar, if

10 not identical, to the draft which was submitted, or the two
i

II drafts that were submitted with Mr. Gamble's testimony.

I2 I would also note that those drafts, and I am f
|p

now talking expansively of Exhibits 4, 5 and 6, at least to |J 13

Id my reading, do not indicate any reference to interviews
,

15 conducted in the course of the NUREG 0760 investigation.

16 Those are legal argenents which I think we will make.
I
'

17
'

But in any case, I think that is additional |
*

18 evidence to support the fact that Mr. Gamble is correct in

I' his memory and in the supporting documentary evidence that

20 the drafts were completed prior to the interviews being

21
.

conducted.
'

22 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Blake, do you wish to be

23 heard?

MR. BLAKE: Only that I support the staff's
Am-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 motion and would add Exhibit 4 as well for the reasons I

, . .. .. . . .-- . .. ... - _ - . -- - - _ _ - -
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Sim 5-11 ' stated yesterday, and feel reinforced by Ms. Bernabei's'l

2 recognition that these are not submitted for the purpose of-

3 showing any pattern. That pattern, in my view, strengthens

O-
4 the .teason why they should be omitted here.

5 JUDGE SMITH: I guess I missed a point there. I

6 thought clearly yesterday you were arguing that Exhibits 4,

4 and 6, or at least 5 and 6 were being offered not for the
7

Proof of them, but for the existence of the practice.8

Now what are you saying today?
9| -|

10 MS. BERNABEI: I think there is a problem.

11 Judge Smith, you have used the word pattern or practice,

12 which Mr. Goldberg has apparently adopted. That implies to

() 13 me something which is not stated in the testimony.'

14 That implies to me it was done at different j,

'

15 Points consistently throughout the investigation at different j
:>

16- times. That is not'what Mr. Gamble's testimony says, and |

17 I. don't there has been any testimony to that effect.

18 What he has said in his testimony is at the

19 initial stage, less than three weeks after the task group

i

! 20 a direction to begin an investigation or to reopen an
!

21 investigation, they were directed to write drafts of the

(
| 22 report. This tended to predetermine the conclusions the

|

; 23 report would find, in Mr. Gamble's opinion.

|

| 24 .That is what we have stated. We didn't say

Am-Federal Repo,ters, Inc.

I 25 there was more than one direction. The testimony doesn't

|

|
_ _ _ _ - .._ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ - . _ _ _ . - _ _ - _ . . _ - . _ . _ _ _._. _ ,.
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Sim 5-12 say that that was done throughout the report and it doesn'ti

2 say there was a pattern of practice by Mr. Moseley or the

3 team to do this throughout the investigation.

4 Doing it at the beginning tended to predetermine

5 the conclusions. I think the exhibits and the testimony

6 that Mr. Gamble has given support that conclusion.
,

7 Again, the purpose for which it is being intro-
,

8 duced is to say the task group tended to predetermine and

9 did predetermine conclusions before they undertook any
i

10 investigative activity defined by Mr. Gamble as interviews.

11 JUDGE SMITH: You told me too much, but you are |
I

12 not telling me specifically enough. Why do we care if they
'

() 13 Predetermined the calculated exposure rate of 40 rem per hour

14 in Goldsboro in advance erroneously? Why do we care if it

i

15 is irrelevant to our case? |
i

16 MS. BERNABEI: Because there was a similar f
,

i

17 direction to --- t

18 JUDGE SMITH: Right. It is because you are

19 trying to establish that if they did it with the Goldsboro

20 . reading and the high core thermocouple, they did it with

21 the pressure spike. That is the only relevance.

O 22 MS. >ERNABEI: Rieht.

23 JUDGE SMITH: So you are trying to establish

!
24 that a practice existed.

Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 MS. BERNABEI: If you use practice in that term,

|
,

, . . . _ . . _ . . _ _ _ . , _ _ _ _ _ _ ._ - . . . _ , . . _ . . _ . . . - , __,,..-...._..,.,._,_.,_,...,._..,_..._..r_..._.
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Sim 5-13 -

that is correct. It had been used in other ways which is
I

why I said that is not our - -if you use it the way you
,

did, Judge Smith, that is correct.

O au=> Sma, m riehe.,

Let's consult.
5

(Board conferring.)

g;ndSim 7vus fois

8

5

10

11

,

12

O' i3
i

-

14
*

.

15 'L
,

f

16 i

i

17 i
i !
|
i

| 18

19
!

.

20

i

i 21

22

f
i 23
i-
|

| 24
Am-Feded Reporters, Inc.

L 25

_ . . _ _ _ . . . _ _ - . . . . _ _ . _ . . . _ _ - _ _ . . . , _ . . . . _ _ _ _ . _ . - . , - _ . . . _ _ . . . _ _ _ . . _ . _ . _ _ , , , _ _ _ _ . _ _ . - . , - _ _ - _ _
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:f6-1-Suet 1 JUDGE SMITH: I think you are correct, that it

2 would be premature to grant the motion. But it's not

3 premature to deny the motion, which we are about to do .

O
4 after,some additional clarification if the clarification

5 is consistent with what we believe to be the case.

6 I think it is clear from, if nothing else,

7 the dates of the interviews. That's two that I've looked

8 at at least, that Mr. Moseley had required drafts prior

9 to the interviews. And the witness testified that Exhibits

10 5 and 6, by his memory, were provided somewhere in the

11 time frame of the due date. And as you point out, we

12 accept your representation, that there is no reference to

() '

13 interviews in them.
,

| 14 .So I think that you have established the rele-
4 I

i
15 vance of 5 and 6. I'm not quite so sure about 4, though; j

t

16 since he has no memory about that one, no information I

l

| 17 about it, it doesn't seem to fit into his testimony very
(

I 18 well,

l' I guess the argument you make is that 4 neces-

| 20 sarily must have been drafted before interviews becadse

21 the final version contained references to interviews and
,,

'- 22 this one does not. Is that your argument?

23 MS. BERNABEI: It contains references to

# NUREG 0600 interviews, but not NUREG 0760. In other
Am-Federst Reporters, Inc.

25 words, to prior investigations and not the current one.

|

. - - . - -- .- -- _
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#6-2-Suet i JUDGE SMITH: Right. So you say from that we

2 can infer that that also was drafted before the inter-

3 views.

( .,
'

4 MS. BERNABEI: Yes.

5 JUDGE SMITH: And that seems to be a logical

6 inference.

7 MS. BERNABEI: Let me just say, Judge Smith,

8 I'm reading the transcript here. I'm just not sure if

9 Mr. Gamble's answers were restricted to the two drafts

10 on the Goldsboro doses. They may have also included

11 thermocouples. I am not clear from the transcript por-

12 tions I am reading.

() 13 I think --

14 JUDGE SMITH: That what?

15 MS. BERNABEI: Mr. Gamble's testimony on his
;

i

16 memory when those drafts were prepared was restricted i

'
17 only to the two, 5 and 6. I think they may have included

18 all three. I'm just unable to, at this time --

19 JUDGE SMITH: You just made an objection based
i

20 upon the fact that he had testified yesterday about 4,

21 Exhibit 4.
( r'N

kJ 22 In any event, isn' t your testimony that youi

23 don't have any knowledge of when your Exhibit 4 was

24 drafted?|
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

; 25 WITNESS GAMBLE: My knowledge of Exhibit 4

f

- .. -. .. ._ __ - __ - . - . . _ . . _ - _ .
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#6-3-Suet 1 would be identical to 5 and 6. And there is another fact

2 which might help you --

3 JUDGE SMITH: It's identical? I guess I have

v
4 missed part of your testimony.

5 WITNESS GAMBLE: Most of the questions, sir,

6 were specifically directed to 5 and 6. So, although I

7 might have responded regarding 5 and 6, my responses on

8 4 would be identical.

9 JUDGE SMITH: I thought you testified that

10 you had not received a draft of 4?

II WITNESS GAMBLE: No, sir, I don't believe I

12 did. If I did that was --

h *

13 JUDGE SMITH: When did you receive a draft

I4 of 4?

15 WITNESS GAMBLE: At the same time I received ;

16 the rest -- the other drafts, f

I7 JUDGE SMITH: Okay. I missed that.

18 WITNESS GAMBLE: Another indication that might

19 help you, sir, is that at the top of Exhibit 4 it says:

20 Haynes Draft. Haynes refers to Mr. Ronald Haynes who

21 was a member of the investigative team for 0760, removed

22 very early on in the investigation, which would.give you

23 an indication of the time frame.

JUDGE SMITH: Okay. Now, what is your last
i Am-Federst Reporters, Inc.

25 point? I think you are prevailing. What was your last
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#6-4-Suet 1 point?

2 MS. BERNABEI: I had the same understanding as

3 Mr. Gamble, that the three were handled together.,

O
4 JUDGE SMITH: All right.'

5 MS. BERNABEI: And I-can refer, Judge Smith,

6 if you would like to to transcript --

7 JUDGE SMITH: Does anybody dispute that?

8 I guess I had a faulty memory on it.

-9 MR. GOLDBERG: Does anybody dispute what?

10 JUDGE SMITH: That his testimony as to having

II received drafts at about the time, the due date set out

'

12 in Moseley's memorandum, encompassed Number 4?

~13 MR. GOLDBERG: Yes. Yes, I dispute that. I

I4 think his testimony is that he doesn't know when he

15 received these particular drafts.. ,

i

16 JUDGE SMITH: But his testimony was it was f

I7 somewhere in that time frame, wasn't it?
,

' 18 MR. GOLDBERG: He doesn' t know when he received

I9 these particular drafts. He believes they looked some-

- 20 thing like drafts he received in April.

2I JUDGE SMITH: Okay.
|
'

22 MR. BLAKE: Judge Smith --

23 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Goldberg, you have Mr.

24 Moseley's instructions to submit drafts before April 25th.
, Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 You have drafts that do not elude to interviews which
;

f
t

---- ~ . . - _ , . . . . _ . . . _ - _ . , _ , _ . . _ _ _ . _ _ . , . . _ . , _ _ , ___ _, _ _ _ , _ _ .
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#6-5-Suet 1 were conducted after April 25th. The point has been made

2 that.the -- I don't understand what you would have us

3 decide along this line.

4 Do you wish us to abandon this . point of view"

5 because he cannot identify that draft as the exact draft

6 that he had in his hands on or about April 25th?

7 MR. GOLDBERG: I dispute any suggestion that

8 these drafts were written in April of 1980. I do not

9 dispute the fact that they were written before inter-

10 views were conducted.

11 We established yesterday that there was a

12 period of months when the team could not interview people

[ 13 because --
*

I4 JUuGE SMITH: I'm not talking about the merits

15 of it right now.
!

MR. GOLDBERG: I dispute -- II I0

I

17 JUDGE SMITH: We will get to the merits in ||
,

IO a moment.
!

-

I' MR. GOLDBERG: I dispute that these drafts --
|

20 well, if I'm not going to talk about the merits, I don't

21 think it is established that these drafts were written
22 in the April time frame, have anything to do with the

23 April memorandum from Mr. Moseley.

24 I don't dispute the fact that these were
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 written before interviews were conducted. I --

|
l

, .. -- - - . ~ , , .- , - - . , . , . - - - . - . . - . . - - , , . . . . -,...- - , . -
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#6-6-Suet 1 JUDGE SMITH: All right.

2 MR.- GOLDBERG: But I don't think it establishes

3 that the conclusions were prejudged.

( 4 MR. BLAKE: Judge Smith --
,

5 JUDGE SMITH: Ok ay . Well, that's another

6 matter. .But I'm trying to take it one point at a time.

7 MS. BERNABEI: The point of the testimony from

8 Mr. Goldberg is that they were written before interviews

9 were conducted, not that they were definitely written in

10 April.

11 JUDGE SMITH: Yes.

12 MS. BERNABEI: And I think that's the

(} 13 testimony.. -

| 14 JUDGE SMITH: That's the essence of it. Mr.
;

15 Blake?

16 MR. BLAKE: And-I don't dispute that.' My

I
17 argument is not linked to whether they were written in

I
18 April or whether or not these are the identical ones.'

19 Mine is simply that we have these couple which --

|
20 but we have none on the issue, pressure spike, and no

i

[ 21 evidence that that practice occurred with regard to the

I) 22 pressure spike. That is simply my argument.

i 23 MS. BERNABEI: That's not true. There is --

| 2.4 MR. BLAKE: That's the one that he -- pardon?
| Am-Feder:9 Reporters, Inc.

25 Well, okay. We have some evidence. I guess no evidence

:

i

- .- ,_...__,t _ _ _ _ . . _ . . - - - - _ _ . _ _ . ,, ......-_,-. ,. _,_.. ,_._ -_- ... ~ , - , , - , , , - _ - -.
.
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#6-7-Suet 1 has become a. tough phrase to use here. But we have an

2 indication that Moseley said --

3 JUDGE SMITH: Well --

4 MR. BLAKE: But we don't even know that it

5 occurred.
,

6 JUDGE SMITH: We have -- where is Moseley's

7 letter again?

8 MR. BLAKE: You mean the memorandum?
,

9 MS. BERNABEI: Exhibit 2 I believe. Exhibit 3.

10 JUDGE SMITH: Exhibit 3, Mr. Moseley tells his-

II Task Group that the initial draft reports for the three

areas, including the containment pressure spike, are due' }12

() '

13 by April 25, 1980. All right. .

14 April 25, 1980 is before interviews. We have

15 three exhibits that demonstrate that the Task Force

'

16 drafted reports before interviews.

I7 The argument is being made that the Task Force

18 was obedient to Mr. Moseley's April 18,1980 direction

I9 with respect also to the containment pressure spike,

20 even though we don't have that report. I think it is a
'

21 fair argument.
I

'' 22 MR. BLAKE: I agree it's a fair argument.'
; .-

; ..

; 23 JUDGE SMITH: It's a fair argument. And I

24 think that they have made their point. And I think that
: Am-Fede.d Reporters, Inc.

25 the three exhibits, 4, 5 and 6, support the point, as

t

- - , ,.- ,_____._ _.._ _ _.~._._,-.~- - _ - . . . . . . . . , _ , - . . _ . _ _ - - . . - . _ - _ _ . - - _ . . - -
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#6-8-Suet 1 does Mr. Moseley's memorandum. So, in that respect they

2 have prevailed.

3 MR. BLAKE: If the evidence is that, in fact,

O
4 a draft was not done with regard to the pressure spike

5 prior to the interviews, as apparently was done with

6 regard to the other two sections, I will renew my motion

7 with respect to these exhibits.

8 MS. BERNABEI: I --

9 JUDGE SMITH: If --

10 MR. BLAKE: If the evidence is that that

II practice which appears to have been made --

I2 JUDGE SMITH: Right.

13 MR. BLAKE: -- with' regard to 4, 5 dnd 6 did
,

Id not occur on the pressure spike portion, the issue here,
t

15 I will renew the motion.
I

16 JUDGE SMITH:- All right. I

17 MS. BERNABEI: I would --

j 18 JUDGE SMITH: It may very well be. It's a-

' I9 question of the preponderance of the evidence.

20 MR. BLAKE: Yes.

2I JUDGE SMITH: And that's where I think Ms.

22 Bernabei is entirely correct, that we should not allow

23 this discussion to fall into evaluating the evidence at

24 this point, but whether she is entitled to have evidence
hFedere nepormes, Inc.

25 received that supports her point. And I think the
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1
#6-9-Suet 1 evidence that she has produced is reliable, that Mr.

'

2 Moseley.did direct and some portions of the Task Force

3 did comply with a directive to draft before interviews.
_ f.

4 Now, the problem that I have with that --

5 and it is a prejudgment but prejudgments are not always

6 unfair or improper -- and I think it is particularly

7 appropriate for me to tell you that I think that the

8 very evidence that you are offering itself refutes Mr.

9 Gamble's own statement, "This was before they completed

10 any significant investigation."

II I think that it is true that it is done before

12 they had completed any significant interview, but I

O '

q ,/ 13 don't think that the way the evidence stands right now

14 that that is an accurate statement, based upon his own

15 ' testimony, his own documents and everything else.

16 MR. BERNABEI: We intend to ask some redirect !

17 questions on this point.

18 JUDGE SM TH: I beg your pardon?

19 MS. BERNABEI: We intend to ask some redirect
'

20 questions on that.

2I JUDGE SMITH: That however just is the view

O 22 of my view. And I'm telling you this timely that that's

23 what it looks like to me.

24 Now, with respect to whether that conclusion
Am-FWwd Rgenws, lnc

25 can be drawn that he arrives at at the bottom, we are not j

.-- _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _. ___ -. _ . . _ _ _ - . . - . _ _ . - - , _ _ _ _ . , _ , . . .-
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#6-10-Suet 1 ruling on that, Mr. Goldberg. We are only ruling on,

2 are they allowed to get these items of evidence in.

3 JUDGE WOLFE: I would merely add that during

\~'' 4 the course of this discussion that Ms. Bernabei apparently

5 had had a transcript citation, and Ms. Bradford during

6 the discussirn came forward to me and showed me Transcript

7 Page 30,548, which I have read.

8 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Gamble, there is a collateral

9 matter that came up that I think the Board has a re-

10 sponsibility to pursue.
i'

II BOARD EXAMINATION

12 BY JUDGE SMITH:

MhEXXX 13 Q You stated that you were ordered by the' Director'

Id of the Office of Investigation not to interview Mr.
,

15 Chwastyk or Mr. Mehler,
i

A The decision was made by the Director not to |I6
,

!

I7 pursue that line.

18 0 Who transmitted that order to you?

19 A That was in discussions that would have been

|
attended by my immediate supervisor, Roger Fortuna, And20

21 I in discussions with Mr. Cummings.

'/ 22 0 All right. Now, just because these are'

23 questions from the Board does not mean that you are

24 being required to depart from the ground rules of your
Ace-Federj Reporters, Inc.

25 testimony, that you do not reveal confidential information.

.- .
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1

#6-ll-Suet 1 MR. GOLDBERG: Judge Smith, excuse me. I be-
'

2 lieve you misspoke, and I don't believe the witness

3 picked it up. You said were directed by the Director of

O 4 the Office of Investigations, and I think his testimony

5 was the Office of Inspector and Auditor.

6 JUDGE SMITH: Yes, thank you.

7 WITNESS GAMBLE: Yes. Thank you.

8 BY JUDGE SMITH: (Continuing)

9 0 This came up, you say, in a meeting with who?

10 Who was attending?

II A I'm just puzzling, sir, in light of what you

12 just said about the departure from the ground rules.

O '3 1'm suse trrine to ref1ece on this and see if thie is the -

,

Id kind of information that -- it certainly has not been

15 publicly disclosed, but I would just review in my mind
;

I6 whether it is the kind of thing that should not be.,

I7 Q All right. If you are in doubt, don't answer

18 the question.
i

I9
i A There was a -- there is at least one related

I
i 20 document to this which Mr. Goldberg provided to Ms.

21 Bernabei on discovery, and I'm just trying to think if

22 that covered the whole issue or whether we are going

23 beyond that. Perhaps if I could refer to that document,

# it would help me understand whether it has been publicly
I Ae-Federal Reporwes, Inc.
'

25 disclosed, and I could answer.
;

|

|

. _ -_ ___, - , . . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . . . _ . _ _ . - . _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ , . . . . _ - - ._ __
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#6-12-Suet 1 JUDGE SMITH: If it has been provided to Ms.

2 Bernabei, I assume it has been publicly --

3 MS. BERNABEI: He just wanted to refer to it.

O 4 JUDGE SMITH: Right. Well, please do.

5 (Ms. Bernabei is providing the witness with

6 a copy of the document.)

7 BY JUDGE SMITH: (Continuing)

8 O All right. Should we --

9 A I am prepared.

10 Q Okay. Now, what is your answer, then? The

Il question was, who told you not to interview Mr. Chwastyk

12 and Mehler?

O is A 1e was the oirector er the orrice or 1o rector
.

14 and Auditor, James Cummings.

15 Q And you -- he gave you that in writing?

16 A Yes. I've got a document that demonstrates

17 that.

18 Q All right. May we review it during the

19 break?

20 A Certainly.

21 MR. GOLDBERG: May I have a copy of it?

22 MS. BERNABEI: We intended to distribute it

23 on redirect but we could mark it as our exhibit provided.

24 JUDGE SMITH: Let's do that after the
' Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 break.

. . . _ _ ._... - _ . . _ , - ~ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - , _ . _ . . . _ . _ . _ _ . _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _
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:#6-13-Suet 1 MS. BERNABEI: Oh, did you wish to review it

2 now?

3 JUDGE SMITH: Yes. I will take it with us
.

' 4 during the break.

5 MS..BERNABEI: Okay.

6 JUDGE SMITH: We will take our break now.

7 (Whereupon, the hearing is recessed at
.

I
!. 8 10:38 a.m., to reconvene at 11:02 a.m., this same

9 day.)

END #6 10
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1 JUDGE SMITH: My concern is the suggestion that

2 am NRC inspector observed the pressure spike, and that a

3 high ranking official of the NRC prohibited a full inquiry

(~%
.

s-) 4 into that is a matter which warrants the Board's own thorough
.

5 inquiry.

6 I think that is pretty obvious. During the

7 break I asked Ms. Bernabei to provide me a copy of the

.
8 written instructions alluded to by Mr. Gamble, which

9 Prohibited him from conducting a full inquiry, and I -- those

10 instructions may be in there, I don't know. I didn't have

11 time to sit down and read it through, but a very rapid reading,

12 I simply can't find it. It is going to have to be an

() 13 inference. I wish you could- point it out to me, or you,

14 Mr. Gamble.

15 I have here a document -- do you intend to offer

16 this as an exhibit?

17 MS. BERNABEI: Yes. In an unrelated matter. What

18 I understand about that document is that that is the basis

19 for Mr. Gamble to indicate the information is public; that

20 is, it has oeen made publicly available, not that the

21 order appears in there. I could be misconstruing --

() 22 JUDGE SMITH: I certainly did, right. Okay.

23 I thought you had pointed out to me -- all right, that

24 certainly was -- well, can you refer me to the written
nee-Fasnm reporters, Inc.

25 instructions you received? Have those been produced in

. __ ._
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1
this hearing?

2
WITNESS:' They were not written instructions,

3 . sir. As Ms. Bernabei-just said, this is indication to me

that this matter has been disclosed by the NRC Staff outside
4

5 of NRC.

The instructions directly were an oral
6

' discussion. I believe the page'we have here referring to
7

corroborates that and demonstrates what I am talking about.
8

It is not written instructions, per se.
9

10 JUDGE SMITH: That is just what I am trying to

11 find out. Where?

12 WITNESS: The memorandum from Roger Fortuna:to

'

h 13 James Cummings dated November 6, 1980, discusses the

14
interview that we conducted of Inspector Donald Neeley

15 in response to Vic Stello's request discusses the results

I-
16 based upon that initial interview, and it indicates our*

1
I

|
17

concern that-there be further inquiry into the matter
<

i 18 in order to resolve it.
:

19 We Proposed a draft of areas that should be'

20 Pursued.

JUDGE SMITH: A draft of areas?
; gj .

() 22 WITNESS: This is a proposed scope of-investigation

l

! 23 at'this point in time. Of course, it would be subject to
!

( 24 change as the investigation would unfold, and discover other
'

Am-re ns nea wn,im:.

i 25 areas to pursue or ways of addressing this issue, but this

!

..,,.-.,..,,..--.--...~---..~.--,-.,.,........-.-,,.,,.-,-.,,-.,----..---..,.,.,,---.-...,,--..n.
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I was how we saw the investigation shoul.d proceed, as we look

2 at the available evidence on November 6,1980.

3 JUDGE SMITH: All right.

4 WITNESS: And in that document, which is Inclosure''

5 2 to Fortuna's memorandum, entitled, Open Lines of Inquiry,

6 there are various investigative steps which we proposed.

7 One of the steps, Step No. 2, says: Review

8 prior interviews of Med Ed personnel who recall an NRC

9 inspector in the control room.

10 Underneath it are some sub-steps, one of them,

11 of course, is reinterview regarding any inconsistencies.

12 I would suspect that would include in itself reinterview

() 13 of Mr. Chwastyk as well as others concerning any inconsistencies.

[ 14 JUDGE SMITH: No. 5 says cross interview

15 Chwastyk. Is that what you were talking about?

l
16 WITNESS: That is even more direct. I was t

17 referring to Item 2, but also No. 5 is even more direct, in

18 that it mentions Mr. Chwastyk by name. Plus interview Mr.
4

19 Chwastyk regarding the circumstances of his viewing of

20 Neeley; who he was with, when, and who was the NRC person
,

| 21 he subsequently informed.
~

22 This we felt had not been covered adequately
|

| 23 at that point.
'

24 JUDGE SMITH: All right.. So then what happened?
bFederW Reporters, Inc.

25 WITNESS: As someone indicated --

-

- - - . - - . - . - . - _ . . . _ . - - - . - - . - - - -
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1 HJUDGE SMITH: Again, you are not to give us any

2 information .which reveals confidential information. No
1

3 testimony 'that reveals confidential information.
. _

/ 4 WITNESS: -Yes, sir. As indicated on the --

5 JUDGE SMITH: And that would include investigative

6 techniques. That would be included in Exemption 7, I believe.

7 WITNESS: As indicated on the document entitled,

8 Open Lines of Inquiry, there was a line drawn diagonally.

9 through the entire first page of that enclosure, with the-

10 annotation , 'No,' with the initials on there which I know
;

11 to be the initials of Mr. Cummings.

12 JUDGE SMITH: So he cancelled -- he didn't draw

j ) 13 a line through the second page, but you don't believe that

14 that is significant, right?
i

| 15 WITNESS: No, sir.
;

16 JUDGE SMITH: So, he cancelled everything.

17 WITNESS: Yes, sir.-

18 JUDGE SMITH: And do you know -- were you ever

19 given an explanation as to why?

20 WITNESS: There were -- on this particular
*

21 action, no; but there were subsequent discussions which.

. O 22 grovided en indication.

23 JUDGE SMITH: Were you ever given an expressed

24 indication why the open lines of inquiry, or the further
we.e rw n.porms, inc.

25 investigation was cancelled?
1

i

k

- , ---,.-v,,,,-,---,-,--+--n~--w,,,., , . , - - , - , , , , - ~ , , . - , , , , ,,.,,--,.w, ,-,...e--,,, ,.g..m.,,m.-,.n ,~-r..r,,-e, , , , - -
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1 WITNESS: There eventually was an investigation -

2 conducted. Mr. Cummings initially felt there should be no

3 further investigation. This matter -- the interview and what

p)(- 4 we have as of November 6th was referred to Mr. Stello as an

5 attempt to answer his October 23rd request.

6 Mr. Stello then returned to OIA, came back to

7 Mr. Cummings, and asked for a full investigation of the

8 matter. That. investigation was initiated, and resulted in

9 the report I refer to in my testimony, the January 1981,

10 report.

11 JUDGE SMITH: Was Mr. Chwastyk interviewed then?

12 WITNESS: No, sir; he was not.

| ( ) 13 JUDGE SMITH: Why?,

\m/
,

i

14 WITNESS: (Pause) Tnere were discussions on

|
15 this point. I am having concerns about those discussions. ;

16 Whether they are public.
,

I

j 17 JUDGE SMITH: If you are in doubt, don't tell us.
i

18 Was Mr. Mehler interviewed?

19 WITNESS: No, sir, he was not.

20 JUDGE SMITH: Well, we haven't seen the repor't

21 of that investigation. What was its conclusion with respect

( 22 to who is Mr. Neeley?'

23 WITNESS: As I indicated to Mr. Goldberg earlier,

24 I am not sure we actually denominated any of our findings
Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 and conclusions, but in the summary I think it would be fair
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1 to say that the investigation found that Mr. Neeley -- there

2 Probably was an NRC inspector in the control room, but

3 certainly if there was -- excuse me.

( j 4 There probably was an NRC inspector in the control

5 room. Let me start again.

6 There were NRC inspectors in the control room.
.

7 There probably was one there and tpprised of the containment

8 pressure spike. However, the best indication was that it

9 was not Mr. Neelcy.
,

10 I think that is a icir approximation of my

11 recollection of four years ago.

12 JUDGE SMITH: Was that inspector ever identified?

(^ 13 WITNESS: Not conclusively, no, sir.
Q,)!

14 JUDGE SMITH: It is incredible that this is b
'

15 coming to the attention of the Board in this almost accidental,|

16 haphazard fashion. |

17 ! MS. BERNABEI: Let me just say we did consider --
: a

18 in fact there are some of the interviews in the course of this

19 investigation which are included in the Joint Mailgram '

20 stipulation, largely because we requested they be placed

21 there,

f~') 22 Our assessment of the investigation is that
v

23 it was not, in fact, complete, and it was inconclusive, and

24 I don't think it would aid the Board other than some of the
Ace-Federe8 Reporters, Inc.

25 interviews themselves which were conductet That is our
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'
i thinking of why we didn't introduce it, and presant the

2 full report. '

3 MR. GOLDBERG: Judge Smith,"perhaps for the

() ~

4 record I should read tho two paragraphs from the synopsis

5 of the report, which state the findings or conclusions of

6 the report so thEt it- is accurately in the record, and as
-.

7 I indicated this report is being provided to th,e Board.
>3

g The report says, quote, "Most o' . the information
~

f

I
9 develops supports that only two inspectors were in the

10 Unit 2 CR at 1:50 p.m., Neeley and James Higgins. Neither
,

11 inspector recalled knowing about the pressure spike or
,

12 other indicators of the explosion, nor did they recall

1
. 13 any discussions on the subject.

,

.

14 % information, other than the statements of

15 Chwast ler was developed to contrdict the

i
'

16 inspe" ection. Furthermore, no information was j

17 develo *- that Neeley's work that day would have

18 brough i' :t with Chwastyk, Mehler, or the

19 containmen pr recorder.

20 Higgins, on the othe'r hand, did have such -

21 contact. Neeley described the frequent contact he has

hadonthejobatTMIsubsequentkotheaccidentwhich(]) 22 e

23 felt made Chwastyk's inability to idedtify. him before
..

24 September 1980 suspicious. <

= " : ; c o n n m ,Inc.
25 Neeley also explained tdunt he has been back

i

I.
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1 at TMI in more of an adverserial role. Higgins said he

2 has not returned to TMI after May 2, 1979.

3 Inspector Carl Plumlee recalled hearing on the
g-

- 4 day of the . accident results of containment atmospheric

5 samples indicating hydrogen. Plumlee thought he had heard

6 this in the morning from the branch chief, George Smith,

7 and later that day from James Seelinger of Med Ed.

8 Plumlee said he related the information to

9 Charles Galina of NRC. Smith, Seelinger, and Galina all

10 failed to recall either any knowledge of the hydrogen

11 content of, or! samples from the containment or any similar

12 ]
conversation with Plumlee.

7s
j 13 No other informati'n was developed to support

14 |
that the hydrogen level was known on the day of the accident."

I |
15 JUDGE SMITH: Who was the author of that? Was ;

16 that you? i

s
S 17 WITNESS: Yes, sir.

I

18 MR. GOLDBERG: I'would also point out to the

19 Board that I believe there is a discussion of this generally

20 in NUREG 0760.

21 JUDGE SMITH: The Plumlee part?

O)(_ 22 MR. GOLDBERG: I --

23 MS. BERNABEI: On page 29 there is --

''' 24 MR. GOLDBERG: Yes. That is the significant thing
Am-FMwel Reponen, Inc.

25 he felt was omitted from the report, and I directed him to a

c. =
_ _ __ _ __________________-.___.____- --- --- -
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.

1 couple of pages where that is discussed at length in the
;;

'

2 report.

3 'Also, on page 24 and 25 of NUREG 0760, there is
.

.

.

a discussion about whether Mr.. Neely was aware of the pressure -4

5 spike, and whether he discussed it with Mr. Chwastyk and

6 ler. Mehler. -Further on 25, a discussion about whether Mr.
. .

7 Higgins was aware of,the pressure spike on.the day of the

8 accident.

9 So, this is generally treated in NUREG 0760,

10 and the detailed report o# investigation is the one'we are'

11 providing to the Board.

12 JUDGE SMITH: This morning, as you were being

(]) 13 examined by Mr. Goldberg on your report of the interview'

14 of September 4,1980 of Mr. Chwastyk, I noticed that the

15 -- Mr. Chwastyk's identification of Mr. Neely came up during ,

i
16 that interview? [

17 WITNESS: Yes, sir.
i

18 JUDGE SMITH: And, the significance of that

19 identification was pretty well known during that interview,

20 wasn't it?
-

! 21 WITNESS: I believe it was appreciated. It was

( - 22 a surprise, I believe, at that interview.

23 JUDGE SMITH: I am looking at page 110 of the
,

24 interview, which-is Item 117, -- it is page 111. and we have
E4.eeres nepo, ins. one,
l

25 this exchange. Mr. Fiddell, who is an attorney, said: Now,'

.

,,.-w... 3 ., ,.-_..,,,,,,.-...-.,-g.,.,..,.7,.-._,,,,w,-- ...wm,,, , . , , . .,.es, . , , , ,. _ ,,- , , ,..- mw,.c.,,-s ,,.m,~_p-w,__y ,_ ,,.ee,
,,
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g I would'like to address a question to the gentleman from the

2 Nuclear Regulatory Commission. Have you interviewed Mr.

3 Neely, or if not, do you plan to?

(
4 Mr. Moseley replied: This group has not interviewed

5 Mr. Neely; obviously, after this testimony we will.

6 So, I inferred from that that Mr. Moseley at least

7 knew at that time that this was an important matter.

8 Do you agree?

9 WITNESS: Yes, sir. I would have the same opinion.

10 JUDGE SMITH: And you regard it as an important

11 matter, too?

12 WITNESS: Yes, sir.

() 13 JUDGE SMITH: Well, did you explore all of your

14 concerns about that with Mr. Chwastyk at that time?
i

15 WITNESS: No, sir, I didn't. f

16 JUDGE SMITH: Well, why didn't you? |

, 17 WITNESS: My assignment at the time of that
|

18 interview, September 3, 1980, was to assist the task group

19 working on NUREG 0760 in the sense to protect the interest

20 of the Department of Justice in criminal matters.

21 At that time, I had absolutely no charter or

() 22 responsibility, and indeed, I would be exceeding my
i-

| 23 responsibility from the Chairman if I were to inquire into
i

24 this matter to the extent that would prove or disprove
hae-Federal Reportws, Inc.
I 25 conduct that was proffered by an NRC employee.

t

.

'
_ ._ _ _ . _ . _ . . __ . _- , ._ _ _ __~ . . . _ . _ . . , . . , - - - . _ _ - _ .. _.
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1 I received that responsibility only_ subsequent

1

2 to the late October request of Mr. Stello that OIA look
,

3 into this matter. The Director of OIA then assigned me
,

4 responsibility to' investigate the conduct of these NRC

5 employees.

6 JUDGE SMITH: Can we infer from that that you

7 did not regard it as a matter of criminal significance?

8 WITNESS: At the time of this interview, it

9 didn't strike me as being that type of matter, no.

10 JUDGE SMITH: So, your appraisal of the significancq

11 at that time, because of the scope of your assignment, was>

12 different than your appraisal later on when you were assigned

l(]) 13 the job as an investigator of employee conduct?

14 WITNESS: That is correct, sir. Judge Smith, I

15 indicated there were a couple of documente that I felt had

16 to do with whether this issue -- or at least some aspects
,

17 of this issue -- the OIA investigation and how it was

|18 not complete -- was conducted -- one of the other documents

19 which Ms. Bernabei gave me, and I believe everybody else, is

20 a December 1, 1980 letter from Mr. Fortuna to the Director

21 of Naval Investigative Service, requesting investigative

:( ) 22 support. This is'another indication of investigative steps

23 that were proposed, but not taken by OIA to further this

24 investigation.
Ace-Feded Reporters, Inc.

25 MS. BERNABEI: Ms. Bradford is distributing

. _ . - -. - _ _ - - _ . - - _ . _ ~ . , - _
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copies of that letter.j

WITNESS: Again, I did not consider this to be
2

fficial information that had been made public until it was
3

O
k/ provided in discovery by the NRC Staf f, so I assume, at least,4

this narrow aspect of it is public now.5

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Sir, who in this December 1,

7 1980 correspondence -- do you know who marked the line through

8 the first page and wrote the notation, No!" at the top of'

9 the letter?

10 WITNESS: Yes, sir. That was Mr. Cummings.

11 MS. BERNABEI: Judge Smith, just a housekeeping

12 matter. We might want to mark these as exhibits, or

() 13 otherwise identify the two documents we distributed to the
,

14 Board and the parties.

I

15 JUDGE SMITH: Why don't you do it in the course

i
'

16 of your redirect examination. Mr. Au, do you have questions?

17 MR. AU: Yes, sir.

End 7 18
MS fols.

19
i

*

20

21

( 22
,

23

1

24'

^ Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25

,
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Sim 8-1 1 Have you concluded,.Mr. Goldberg?

2 MR. GOLDBERG: I am just about finished.

3 JUDGE SMITH: I am sorry. I thought you had

-O
4 completed your examination.

5 MR. GOLDBERG: . In fact, I have completed my

6 questioning, but before I conclude I wanted to provide

7 notice to the Board and the parties that the staff will

8 rely on Joint Mailgram Exhibit Items 109:to 138, 140 and

9 141 to establish that', contrary to Mr. Gamble's testimony,

10 it wasn't the case that interviewers had to only ask questions

11 one at a time, that they had to wait until the end of

12 interviews before they could ask questions, that there was I

() 13 any screening of questions by bhr. Moseley, that there was

14 a lack of fcllow-up questions by any of the o mbers of the
!
T

15 team and that often Mr. Gamble was the only ef. stioner to |
|

. 16 ask follow-up q'uestions concerning the pressure spike issue. !
l <

l_
17 With that, I have nothing further at this time. !

:

18 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Au.

19 CROSS-$XAMINATION

20 BY MR. AU:

INDEXXXXXX 21 O Mr. Gamble, do you recall seeing drafts similar

r
( 22 to Exhibits 4, 5 and 6 on or about April 25th, 1980?

23 A I have no independent recollection of the date,

24 although the only frame of reference I have is that it
: Ass Federal Reporters,Inc.

25 occurred prior to interviews being conducted in this

- _ _ _ - ., - - . . _ _ _ .. . _ ... _ ___. _ _ _ _ . . _. .
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1 investigation. I could not conclusively pin it prior to

2 April 25th.

3 Q What date would you place on the date that the._

h 4 interviews were begun?

-5 A. I believe the first set of interviews were

6 conducted by Mr. Baci and myself of Babcock and Wilcox

7 ' employees.and my feeling was that was aoproximately in June, ,

8 although obviously the date could be established from

9 reference to those interviews.

10 Q Do you recall seeing drafts of documents similar

II to Exhibits 4, 5 and 6 prior to June 198C?

12 A Yes, sir, definitely _it was prior to June, prior

.O 13 to tho e interview -

i 14 Q Did you review those documents? T

15 A I reviewed them -- I would have reviewed them,

16 as did the other members of the task group, in preparation |,

1

17 for a meeting at which they were discussed.

IB Q And what_was:the date of that meeting?

I9 A I don't know the date that it in fact occurred,,

20 but it was scheduled for late April, according to Mr. Moseley's
~

21 memorandum. Again, I can't say for a fact that it occurred

.22 cn that date.
.

23 Q Do you recall the discussion at this meeting?

24 A I can't specifically recall the discussion at
Ace Feder:1 Reporters, Inc.

25 this meeting..

. _ - . - ._- ,__ . , _ _ _ _ _ _ . , . . . . _ . . _ _ ._, _ _ _. _ . . - _
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Sim 8-3 Q Did you ask Mr. Moseley why he required drafts |
1 )

prior to this meeting?

A No, I don't believe I did.

Q In your review of.the drafts, did you consider'
,

4 ,

!

the drafts to contain more than sommaries of existing

evidence?

A Yes, sir, I did.
7

Q Did you consider the drafts to contain proposed

conclusions?
9

A I am not certain that my opinion at the time
10

was quite that formulated that I considered to be proposed
jj

conclusions, but I was of the opinion, as a result ofg

reviewing those drafts that it indicated a direction that

'

the writers of those drafts intended to take in preparingg

l the report. I can't recall right now if they had discrete
'

g

n lusi ns of them.
16

Q Do you specifically recall seeing a draft ofg
'the pressure spike portion of the report prior to the

18

conducting of interviews in June?
19

A No, sir, I did not see such a draft.
20

Q Were there discussions about such a draft?
21

-

O ^ nome thet 1 ere or-
22

Q In Mr. Stello's memorandum to Mr. Moseley,
23

which I believe is attached as Exxhibit 2 to your testimony,
24

Am-FederW Repc,rwrs, Inc.
it states that the dato due for the completion of the

25

|-
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Sim 8-4
'l investigation was June 6th, 1980. Do you know why-that date

2 was extended?

3 A It wasn't party to the exact decision to extend-

4 that date, but I know that there were, in addition to the

5 initial meetings of the task group, which is reflected in

6 Mr. Moseley's April 18, 1980 memorandum,.there were other

7 discussions concerning the scope of this investigation which

8 appeared to add to what the task group felt they should

9 cover in this investigation and my opinion at the time was

10 that those meetings and additional tasks were the reason

11 that this date was extended.

12 I am speaking here of meetings such as the one

() 13 I attended with a representative of the staff of the

14 Committee on' Interior and Insular Affairs of the House of

15 Representatives in which Mr. Stello personally accompanied |
i

16 the task group to this meeting and discussed with this staff !~

l
17 member what items should be covered in this investigation.

!

18 Q And did Mr. Stello give additional directions
,

19 concerning. expanding the scope of the investigation?

20 A Although I couldn't recall the exact directions,

21 I recalleconversations from Mr. Stello in which he

- 22 admonished the task group to ensure that this investigation

23 was comprehensive and that this be an investigation to

24 cover all aspects and not leave open areas of question.
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Mr. Stello clearly wanted this investigation to be

. . . . _ _ - - _ _ - . . . _ _ _ _ _ . . _ __._ __ _ ._ _ _ .._ _ __.___.__._._.__._.._._.._ ___
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Sim 8-5 i comprehensive and to-include all these areas of concern.

2 Q All these areas of concern meaning the items

that were identified in his memorandum which is Exhibit 23

4 to your testimony, or were there other areas?

5 Q I believe I interpreted his statements to include

6 the areas of concern of the Congressional staff member as

7 Well-

8 Q Well, what additional areas of concern did this

9 Congressional staff member express?

l

10 A I couldn't recall them all, but the one that

11 specifically stands out in my mind and obviously is a concern

12 to.this Board is the Dieckamp mailgram issue which was a

() 13 Particular concern to that staff member and that was

14 discussed at some length.

15 0 Were there any subject areas which were

.

16 declared off limits from the investigatory staff? '

|
|

l 17 MR. GOLDBERG: Objection. Was that question

|
! 18 whether any other areas were declared off limits?

|

| 19 MR. AU: Yes.

20 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Au, what is the purpose of
.

L
'

21 your question?
.

() 22 MR. AU: I am trying to establish were there
|
I

23 any other restrictions on the scope of the investigation.

24 JUDGE SMITH: For what purpose? The reason
Am Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 I am asking is throughout these entire proceedings we have
,

1

{

|
. _ _ . __ ._. _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ - _ . . _ _ _ _ . _ . _ . _ - . -
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1 allowed'the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania to inquire into

-

2 matters of their own particular. concern even though it may

3 'not' be within the exact scope of a= particular issue. But

4 with respec't to.this remanded' issue, we won't permit that.

5 so if you have questions that you are asking

6 for the private use of the Commonwealth, we won't permit

7 that. Only questions that are within the remanded issue,

'8 because we have no authority to allow you to do it.

9 MR. AU: I understand Mr'.- Goldberg's concern.

10 I am trying to establish here whether there were limits.to

II -the type of questions that he may have asked with regard

12 to interviews or other items such that would diminish the

-( ) 13 weight of NUREG 0760.

'
14 MR. GOLDBERG: Well, if that is the line, then

!

15 I suggest that it be done with proper questions. I don't

|

16 think there is any' foundation for the particular question|
1

17 that he asked because I don't think there has been any

18 testimony that there were certain areas identified that

19 were off limits.
l .

j. 20 MR. AU: There is testimony that Mr. Moseley
L

|21 prescreened questions. If that means that he decided that

- 22 some questions were proper and some were improper, I think

; 23 I am entitled to ask that.

24 MR. GOLDBERG: The line of questipning, as I
i Ass-Federal Reporte,s, Inc.

25 understood it, was about this meeting with the member.of the,

i
<

l'
.... -
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;

I
- *~

1 House Committee staff and what areas he suggested be pursued

2 by the investigation. And then we get the next question.

3 of whether there were any other areas that were declared

O''# 4 off limits, and it sounded to me.like that related to this

5 meeting with the Congressional staff member.

6 MR. AU: No. I think it is related to the general

7 instructions from Mr. Stello concerning the scope of the

8 investigation.

9 MR. BLAKE: Mr. Au, I have a simple question

10 about the way you phrated your question. What did you

'll mean by "other," any other? What is other? Other than what?

I2 MR. AU: Other than the three -- other than the

O) 13(_ identified areas that I guess Mr. Stello and others had
,

14 discussed.

'15 MR. GOLDBERG: I object to the question. !

:

16 JUDGE SMITH: I think you had better try again, '

I7 Mr. Au. Sustained.

18 BY MR. AU:

I9 Q You previously testified that Mr. Moseley had

20 asked for formats or questions to be submitted to him in

21 advance; is that correct?

() 22 MR. GOLDBERG: Objection. That was not his'-

23 testimony. He did not testify that Mr. Moseley asked that

24 questions be submitted to him in advance.
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 MR. AU: Well, the witness can scy whether I am

|
__.
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Sim 8-8 I properly characterizing his testimony.

2 JUDGE SMITH: Ask him if he did that.

3 -Did you testify to that?
10V 4 .THE WITNESS: I.believe I testified that the

5 questions should be submitted in advance of being permitted

0 to ask the questions, if that is what is being asked of me.

7 If it means in advance of the interview, no, but if it means;

8 in advance of asking the question, I believe that was my

9 testimony.

10 JUDGE SMITH: Was that in reference to follow-4

11 on questions?

I2 THE WITNESS: That is correct.

13 BY MR. AU:

Id Q Did Mr. Moseley in any of the interviews which

15 ] you attended prohibit any questions from being asked which

16
*

were submitted that you know of? ,

I7
| A I don't recall that occurring actually within

18 the context of any interviews.

19
Q That you attended?

'

20 A That is correct.

21
Q Okay. During the course of your investigation

rO'

22 did you draw any conclusions concerning the Dieckamp mailgram?5 '
''

.

!

23 A I don't believe I did.
.

24
y, Q Did you encounter any evidence that Mr. Dieckamp
| 25 had an intention to misrepresent information in the course
.

. . - - . . _ _ . _ _ . . . - _ . . - ... . , ._. -- - - - _ . . . - . .- - - _ . - . , . - . . . .-
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Stm 8-9 1 of preparing r.he mailgram?

2 A I don't believe I encountered any such information,

3 no.

! ')
'

' 4 Q Did you make an evaluati"T of the reliability

5 of the interviews that were conducted closer to the time

6 of the accident as contrasted to the interviews that you and

7 the staff conducted after June of 1980?-

8 A Yes, in two respects. One evaluation of that

9 aspect was included in my January 26th, 1981 memorandum to
.

Mr.Moseleywhichreferredtothefactthatgenerallyspeaking|10

11 interviews closer to the occurrence of any event are normally

12 considered to be reliable interviews which should be drawn
m

( , ) 13 upon.

14 The other conclusion I had wns an opinion that !

15 I merely held during this time concerning the adequacy of ,

i

16 the earlier Office of Inspection and Enforcement interviews !

! I

17 conducted close to the time of the accident, specifically !

18 the inadequacies of those interviews as I came across

19 signficiant pieces of information that had been uncovered in

20 those interviews and never followed up or that had never

21 been properly developed by those interviews.

22 Q Are you saying that on balance the sum of the

23 interviews were more reliable, but some of the other

24 interviews were incomplete?
w-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A I would say that generally speaking particular
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Sim 8-10 1

1 facts that somebody recalled in the earlier interviews, they- ,

I
2 would have a fresher untainted recollection of individual |

3 facts. I don't think I reached any opinion that said that.

.O,
4 whole interviews conducted earlier were better, but merely

5 that specific factual recollections in those interviews were

6 probably more accurate, and the other half of what you said,

7 that many of those earlier interviews were inadequate in that

8 they were just were not conducted properly.

9 0 Did you notice any pattern develop on interviews.

10 which were conducted on exactly the same subject?

U A Generally there was a pattern that most of the

12 witnesses seemed to recall consistently in different inter-

13 views. There were obviously s inc sistencies which I
.

I4 think much of NUREG 0760 focused on those inconsistencies,

15 but I think most of the witnesses seemed to be consistent i

1

16 in their various intervicws, as I recall my general impression

I7 of the interviews.

18 Q Did you notice that any person changed an opinion

over time, or maybe not opinion, but their recollection of

20; events?

21 A I recall that there were individuals who did
p:

V 22 change-opinions over time. I recall coming to that conclusion

23 at the time I was participating in this investigatio I.

24
w uld have difficulty recalling right now because of elapsed

4 4 s.,w noo,=,., Inc.

'

time, and much of my recollection at the time occurred from
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Sim 8-11 listening to the IE task. group members in our discussions in

2 preparation for interviews and, indeed, in listening to the

3 very questions that the IE task group members would ask

.O 4 during the interviews which obviously were focused on

5 inconsistencies and changed recollections of individual
!

6 . witnesses. L L as to which particular ones today, I would

7 have a great deal of difficulty identifying them.

8 Q Did you view that as diminishing the reliability
;

9 of the information that they testified to?
;

and Sim 10 A Certainly.

Sua fois
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#9-1-Suet 'l Q Was there any particular format which was used

2 in conducting interviews as to a format for questions or

3 style?

4 A Yes, sir, there was. The -- perhaps not so

5 much style, but format, I would say yes. The questions

6 were normally prepared in advance, reduced to writing,

7 discussed among the Task Group members, additions to and

8 changes to the questions until it met the satisfaction

9 of the Task Group members.

10 The interviews were I believe invariably pre-

Il ceded by the administration of the oath and the -- well,

12 let me back off on that. Excuse me.

() 13 All of the interviews that we have transcribed

14 verbatim were taken under oath, and the basic questioning

i
15 was from this list of questions. There werc, I understand,i

16 some interviews that were not done under oath or trans-

17 cribed verbatim, or transcribed in any form so far as

18 I know.

19 I
| O Which individuals were questioned by that
|

'

| 20 manner?

21 A The only one that I have a particular recol-

22 lection of was Mr. Elton Brunner who is employed by

23 Region I of the Office of Inspection and Enforcement.

( 24 If there were any others, it didn' t come to my attention.
! Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Q Okay. And the ones which were under oath and
!

--. - - - - - - - - - , _ - - . , _ - . , , , - - . - _ . .-- -. ..- -,_ _.. . .._ _ , -, ,. _ , , -
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#9-2-Suet 1 transcribed, did you participate in the discussions of

2 the questions to be asked?

3 A In most -- in the preparation for most, if
3(d'

4 not all, of the interviews I did participate in the

5 discussions, yes.

6 Q Okay. Do you know if all the questions which

7 were listed to be asked actually were asked?

8 A Probably all the ones that made it to the

9 final list trere asked. But there were, of course, initial .

10 discussions and give and take at which some questions

Il fell on the floor and were not, in fact, asked in the

12 final interview, in the interview itself.

O '' ourine the eiscussion, ohsections were raised

Id to some questions. And for various reasons, those

15 questions were struck and were not asked.

!16 Q Could you describe the type of reasons?

17 A There would be ones that would be eliminated

18 because based upon review of earlier interviews one or
.

more of the Task Group members would point out that this

20 issue had been already covered and there was no reason

21 to cover it again.

22 Of more concern to me in retrospect after see-x

23 ing the final report was the exclusion of the interviews --
24 or, exclusion of questions on the interviews of Common-

u,, %,, %,

25 wealth of Pennsylvania officials which would provide those

. - - - , , . --. - .- - -- - - - _ - . - . . .
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#9-3-Suet 1 officials.with the forum to express their dissatisfaction

2 with the quantity or quality of the information they may

3 have or may not have received from the Licensee on or

4 after the day of the accident.

5 Q Were there any questions which were dropped
i

6 which were of interest to you as a criminal investigator?

7 A None that I recall at the time that I had to

8 object to for that reason.

9 JUDGE SMITH: Was that responsive? Repeat

10 your question, Mr. Au.

II MR. AU: Were there any questions which were

12 dropped which were of interest to you as a criminal

13 investigator.

I4 JUDGE SMITH: Right. You didn't respond, I

15 don't believe. ,

;

I6 WITNESS GAMBLE: Okay. My answer would be, i
,

*

i

17 I never reached an opinion while I was an NRC employee .

,

18 as to whether any of those questions that were dropped

I' in fact should have been asked to benefit the criminal

20 investigation concerns. However, at the time I participat-

21 ed in these discussions, there were none that I was con-

( 22 cerned enough about to object to at the time.

23 In retrospect, there may have been some

2# questions but I can't point to them.
Ase Federal Reporters, Inc.

20 JUDGE SMITH: I just want to clarify one
.

E **
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,

#9-4-Suet 1 point. Some questions were objected to and dropped,

2 as you used the word; some questions were objected to

3 and as a consequence of the objection, they were dropped.

b)' 4 But you seem to be using the term " objected to" in the

5 sense that you did not feel m'otivated to object to the

6 dropping of any questions.

7 WITNESS GAMBLE: That's correct.

8 JUDGE SMITH: Is there any confusion with the

9 distinction I made?

10 (No reply.)

II BY MR. AU: (Continuing)

12 0 .fho made the decision as to whether a particu-

,] 13 lar question should be dropped or left in the final

Id list?

15 A Mr. Moscley was in charge of that aspect. ,

16 There was a collegial process, but in the final analysis
,

I i

17 Mr. Moseley's decision carried. !
,

18 0 You had stated some of your concerns in a

I9 final to a draft of NUREG.0760 in Ianuary of 1981; is
'

20 that correct?

21 A Yes, sir. '

22 Q Did others state concerns concerning the

! 23 preparation of the final draf t? -

24 I understand there was a fairly lively debateA
: Am Federd Reporters, Inc.

25
( over the conclusions and specifict11y the proposed

. . - . _ . . . . . . ,- . . . - - _ . - - _ _ . - - - . . _ - ..-_ .-__-_- -
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:

-99-5-Suet' 1 enforcement actions,to be taken in connection with that-

'

4 investigation.

3 Q And who were the participants to this lively

J( -

.

4 debate?
.

5 Do you recall?
,

[ 6 A Any information I would have on this would be

I- 7 merely secondhand information from hearing descriptions

i

j 8 of these discussions from the I&E Task Group members.

'

But the participants were, in fact, the I&E9

t

U 10 Task Group members, Mr. Stello, and the Commissioners
e

11 themselves.

12 Q Do you know if the Office for Analysis and
;

() 13 Evaluation of Operational Data was involved in this

14 debate?,

15 A I believe that Office's involvement in the
,

16 8

|
debate, especially concerning the changes to proposed

|
17 enforcement actions, that Office's involvement came

i

18 after the final of NUREG 0760 was issued. Indeed, I:

i 19 believe it was after the notice of violation was issued
,

20 as a result of that report.
.

21 It's very close in time. I would estimate

22 February of 1981, the report being issued late January

1 - 23 I believe.
.

1

f se ressem nnors, Inc.

24 Q Did that Office raise any concerns about the
A

25 reporting of this pressure spike?
:
:

!

. . . . . _ . _ . - . _ , - , _ _ . , _ _ . _ . , _ _ , _ . - _ . _ _ _ , . . . . , _ , _ _ , _ _ - . _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ -
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#9-6-Suet- 1 A (Pause. )

2 I can't recall the details of what they

3 focused on, other than that there was some concern ex-
A
'# 4 pressed by Staff members and the Director of that Office'

5 over the change in the enforcement action proposed by

6 I&E. And sitting here today, I cannot exactly recall

7 whether that directly related to the pressure spike or

8 was another issue.

9 O I'm going to show you a document entitled

10 " Memorandum For: Chairman Ahearne, Commissioner Gilinsky,

II Commissioner Hendrie, Commissioner Bradford, From:

12 William J. Dircks, Executive Director for Operations,

() 13 Subj ect: Further Information - AEOD Background Paper on

14 TMI Investigation Report" and ask if you arc familiar
I

15 with that? i

|
16 (Mr. Au shows the witness the document. ) |

!

17 MR. AU: I believe the parties have a copy, |

18 since this was provided to me by Mr. Goldberg yesterday.

I9 But the Board does not have a copy. We will try to

20 work without it.,

21 Mr. Goldberg, do you have extra copies?
O
k/ 22 WITNESS GAMBLE: I recall --

23 (Pause.)

MR. GOLDBERG: Excuse me. Would the Board
Am-Fedefel Rep 0fters, Inc.

25 like copies? I have extra copies.

. _ . . . . - - _ . - . - - - _ _ _ - , . , - , . . - . .. .._ - _ - . - . - . _-.- . , - -
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#9-7-Suet 1 MR. AU: We would mark it as an exhibit, then.

|

2 JUDGE SMITH: We don't want to be overly de- |
|

3 manding. Im
< \
''# 4 (Laughter.)

5 JUDGE WOLFE: It would be nice.

6 (Mr. Goldberg provides the Board members with

7 a copy of the document.)

8 MR. AU: Could we mark that as Commonwealth

9 Mailgram Exhibit l?

10 (The document previously refer- -

i

II red to by Mr. Au is marked as

12 Col.monwealth Mailgram Exhibit

d|hEXXX 13 Number 1 for Identification.)

I4 BY MR. AU: (Continuing)
f ,

1
15 Q Now, Mr. Gambic, arc you familiar with this !

16 document? '

l
I7 A I have -- I was aware of the discussions |

I8 surrounding this document. I was aware of its existence.

I' And at some time later, to its authorship. I believe I

20 even saw a copy of it, of the enclosure to the document.

2I I am not certain I have ever seen this trans-
n
'w) 22 mittal memorandum from Mr. Dircks to the Commission. I

23 seem to have a recollection that when I saw it, it might

24 have had a cover memorandum of some sort from Carlyle
Ace-Federst Reporters, Inc.

25 Michaelson, the Director of that Office. But I'm not sure.
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#9-8-Suet 1 I might have just seen the enclosure by itself.

2 Q Okay. You are not familiar with the trans-

3 mittal document but you are familiar with the other parts
{')
''''

4 of the document, beginning with the report on investigations

5 into information flow concerning the TMI accident?

6 A I'm not intimately familiar with the contents.

7 I'm aware that this Office had concerns generally and at

8 some point I saw the document.

9 But I'm not very familiar with the detail
,

i

f10 content.

Il Q You don't recall whether the Office for Analysis -

12 and Evaluation of Operational Data criticized the investi-

(~s() 13 gation which led to NUREG 07607
|

14 A I recall that was the thrust of their report ;

i
15 here. ;

,

16 Q At that time, what did you recall their con- |

17 cerns to be?

18 MR. GOLDBERG: I want to make an objection at

19 this point. Questions are being asked as if this repre- |

20 sents the views of AEOa. The document, on its face,

21 indicates that it is only the author's views and not the
n

22 views of the AEOD or the NRC.''-

23 So, I would appreciate it if Mr. Au could

24 state the proper foundation in his questions about this
Ace Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 document.
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#9-9-Suet 1 MS. BERNABEI: If I could just represent the

2 situation as I understand it, Mr. Gamble's testimony was

3 that he saw this document under cover of a letter from

- 4 Mr. Michaelson, who I think then was the Director of

5 that Office. So, I think to that extent it does re-

6 .present the -- well, I don' t know, . but I think the wit-
.

7 ness could be asked if it represented the position of

8 the Office as he understood it.'

9 I think it's clear it's not the position of

10 the entire NRC, but I don't think that makes it any less

11 relevant.

12 But my Understanding is that Mr. Gamble's

13 testimony addressed the point that Mr. Michaelson trans-

14 mitted this memo, and that is the form in which he has

15 seen it.

16 MR. GOLDBERG: If his testimony is that Mr.

17 Michaelson transmitted this memorandum, then we will

18 have to see some further evidence on that. But at this

19 point we have a document which, on its face, says, "This
'

20 document contains the author's views which are not

21 necessarily those of AEOD or the NRC."

-

22 And to the extent there is going to be question-

23 ing of this witness on this document, let's lay the proper

24 foundations for the questions. That's my objection.
Am Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 MR. AU: Okay. My question was not as to this

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
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#9-10-Suet 1 author's views but as to Mr. Gamble's recollection at the

2 time, what he recalls the views of the Office were, not

3 with regard to this particular author.
.

4 JUDGE SMITH: So, for that purpose the objectionN

5 is overruled.

6 MR. BLAKE:- Could I hear the question again,

7 or would you repeat it, Mr. Au, please?

8 BY MR. AU: (Continuing)

9 O Could you explain what you recall the concerns

10 of the Office for Analysis and Evaluation of Operational

11 Data?

12 A I cannot recall details of the concerns that

() 13 were-familiar to me around the time it was written in

14 February beyond the fact that I recall that it was |
15 critical of NUREG 0760; and I recall that because I

; ,

took some heart in that, because it seemed to be the !16

17 only other criticism other than my January 26th, 1981i

18 memorandum for which I came under a great deal of fire.

19 I don't believe I actually saw the docume.nt

20 until much later in that year. I would just note that

21 the carbon copies indicated on Mr. Dircks' memorandum

() 22 do not reflect a copy to the Office of Inspector and'

23 Auditor where I was employed. And my recollection is

24 that we did not get a copy, at least until much later.
Am Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Q Are you aware that the Office for Analysis
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#9-ll-Suet 1 and Evaluation of Operation Data did take a position?

2 A Yes, sir.

3 MR. AU: I have no other questions.

4 JUDGE WOLFE: What about this document as

5 an exhibit, Mr. Au?
.

6 MR. AU: I believe Mr. Bernabei may have other

7 questions to identify the document. I won't offer it

8 as an exhibit at this time until we get some more

9 identification.

10 JUDGE WOLFE: All right.

II MS. BERNABEI: If I could just represent to |

|
12 the Board, we didn't receive this particular copy of

;] the document until a few days ago. And we would |13

I4 probably support a motion by Mr. Au to admit it at

15 such time as we are able to produce the cover memorandum
,

t

16 from Mr. Michaelson, because I think that would explain I
'

l
I7 it better.

i

18 JUDGE SMITH: Okay.

I9
.

(The Board members are conferring.)

!
20 I think it!c clear that we are not going to

,

21 conclude today's activities unless we put in virtually j,

22 a full day. So, I propose that we break for lunch.

23 We are off the record now.,

(An off-the-record discussion ansues.), , , ,

JUDGE SMITH: We will return at 10 to one.
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#9-12-Suet 1 (Whereupon, the hearing is recessed at

2 12:03 p.m. to reconvene at 1:00 p.m., this same

3 day.)
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AFTERMOON SESSION,XXX INDEX j

(1:00 p.m.)
2

3 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Blake, you say you have no-

f}
;

N- 4 cross examination?

MR. BLAKE: No, I have no cross examination of
5

6 Mr. Gamble, but I would like to express my concern. There

has been a number of questions, and there has been identified
7

now an exhibit which when offered into admission I anticiate8

9 opposing.*

I am concerned, Judge Smith, that we are straying10

11 beyond the issue in which we came here to decide, the'

12 Dieckamp mailgram, and Mr. Dieckamp.

13 The questions about potentially post-enforcement |()!

' 14 action considerations, or what considerations were given
.

15 in meeting with congressional staff -- I' don't see it as

16 -- well, not relevance -- but at least material or probative

I i

17
in terms of f acts which will assist the Board in making its j

|

18 deci'sion Maout the Dieckamp mailgram.

19 So, at this juncture I merely register than

!
| 20 concern and I suspect that will be manifested in objections

i

21 to questions which I think are examples of that.

O)(, 22 JUDGE SMITH: Your very last sentence, I didn't

23 hear. Your voice trailed off. Your very last sentence.-

24 MR. BLAKE: At the moment, I am registering my

9-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 concern and I expect that will be manifesced in objections to

i

-

L
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i questions which I think are an example of that.

2 MS. BERNABEI: I think the name that was

3 referenced had to do specifically with how the Dieckamp
,

1/ 4 mailgram issue because a part of the NRC Staff's investigation.

5 In fact, I tnink it is quite important -- well, I think it

6 is quite important for the Board to know how that became an

7 issue at all, and I think that is not beyond the Board's

concern, and I think it also was one of our concerns when8

9 Mr. Goldberg initially introduced Staff Exhibit 1, and moved

10 to introduce it, that that was not really the charging memo

11 for the Dieckamp mailgram issue. It was part, but it was not

12 the whole story. And I think this is relevant.

13 JUDGE SMITH: You may inquire.
([ ')

EXX INDEX 14 REDIRECT EXAMINATION
!

15 BY MS. BERNABEI:

16 Q Mr. Gamble, in response to one of Judge Smith's

|
17 questions, you explained your role as a representative of

.

18 the Office of Inspector and Auditor in the investigation.

19 I would like to read to you Mr. Moseley's definition of

20 your role, and ask you if you agree with that.

21 On page 29,828 of the transcript, Mr. Moseley's

p) 22 answer, beginning on Line 23: If I understand your question,
q_

23 no. This was not a criminal investigation. Our Charter if

. 24 we go back to Mr. Stello's directive to me, was really
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 a directive toward completing consideration of an enforcement

,
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1 matter, and the reason for the inclusion -- or the referenceL 4

2 to pcasible criminality was that it was the reason for Mr.

3 Gamble being. a part of it, to identif'y those situations where
'

(~/ ,
N

s

x- 4 there may be encroachment into criminal matters, and keep us

5 from pursuing them.

6 Question: So it is fair to say that that is the

| 7 way you perceived his role? That he was to stop you from

8 inquiring into any potentially criminal matters?

9 Answer: That is correct.

10 Was that your view or your understanding of your

11 role in this investigation?

12 A No, it was not.

() 13 Q And how does it differ from Mr. Moseley's view,

14 as expressed in his testimony?
,

'
f

15 A In the testimony you just read, Mr. Moseley j
,

-

|
16 indicated that I was there in a limiting function, and to i

17 stop I&E from inquiring into criminal matters, and my role

18 was quite the contrary.

19 My role was to encourage that matters be

20 pursued without regard to whether they are criminal or not.
T

21 And merely to ensure that in those areas where the result
,

() 22 of the investigation may have value for criminal purposes
,

23 as well, to ensure that that aspect of the investigation is

24 conducted in the best manner, so the results of the
Ace Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 investigation can be utilized in a criminal prosecution.
;

L
. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __
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1 Q You were --

2 JUDGE SMITH: Before you leave that point, will

3 you -give me a chance to pursue it a little bit, too?
*

(~)^'' 4 MS. BERNABEI: Certainly.

5 JUDGE SMITH: Are you done with?

6 MS. BERNABEI: Yes.

7 JUDGE SMITH: Well, the reason for my concern and

8 questions about it is assuming you were there as a represen-

9 tative -- I mean representing the interest of the Department

10 of Justice.

11 Now, did you inform the people that you were

12 questioning that you were a Department of Justice represen-

; 13 tative?,

14 WITNESS: I was not a Department of Justice

15 representative, so I didn't --
1

16 JUDGE. SMITH: Well, you were maybe not employed |
'

17 by them, but was there an understanding between your office
i

18 and the Justice Department that there would be such a person

19 as you?

| 20 WITNESS: I don't believe there was any

21 consultation with the Justice Department in this investigation,.

D-

A) 22 JUDGE SMITH: You mean we just volunteered
m

23 to say: Hey, we are going to help the Justice Department?
?

24 WITNESS: This language came from the letter from
i Am-Fedwm Raporters, Inc.

25 the Chairman, I believe addressed to Congressman Udall, which

L
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I was attached to the -- I believe it was April 1 charging

2 memorandum, as everyone is calling 'it here.

3 And I don't know how'that language actually came

'U 4 to be in that letter, of course, but my understanding is that

5 it was entirely voluntary. The Commission offered that, and

6 I think I explained the context a little bit yesterday,

7 in that this was coming on the heels of a very serious

8 situation where the Justice Department had seriously criticized

9 the Office of Inspection and Enforcement for mishandling an

10 earlier investigation that had criminal potential.

II JUDGE SMITH: So, you don't know if the Department

12 of Justice asked for -- that their interest be represented?

O '' WITNESS: I don't knew thae bue z be11 eve 1r

Id would have had they asked for that. I would have known that

15 had they asked it. 5

i

16 JUDGE SMITH: As a professional investigator, and |,

17 as a lawyer at the time, did you make any analysis of what ,

18 might happen if you began to develop evidence against a

3' witness being interviewed, which evidence is to be used in

20 a criminal prosecution without informing them of that?

2I WITNESS: Yes, sir. We had a great deal of

22 discussions on this general subject matter between the Office'

23 of Inspector and Auditor, and Department of Justice. And

24 the philosophy under which we operated at the time was that
Ase Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 the civil invest.igation, such as NUREG 0760, should proceed
|

_ . _ . _ . - . - - ~ _ _ . _ . . . - - . , _ - _ . - _ _ _ . . - , _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ _
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1
in parallel, and would continue even if the criminal potential

2 was there.

,-
3 JUDGE SMITH: You explained that to me yesterday.

\ '' But I am talking about what happens when you, as a criminal4

5 investigator, develops -- would have developed information

6 used to criminally prosecute a person. You are there for

7 that purpose, as a United States official, you are there

8 for that purpose, notwithstanding the fact that there is

9 a civil investigation preceding the pace, and you have not ,

10 informed that person that you are conducting a criminal

11 investigation.

12 Now, what happens if you develop that evidence.

/,

'./) 13 How can you use it?
*

14 WITNESS: For one, there is no problem -- we didn't

|

15 feel there was any problem in using it, in that we were not ;

16 conducting a criminal investigation. We were there merely

i

17 to ensure that the regulatory investigation did not destroy |
i

18 any potential criminal case that may exist.

i

19 We had not made any determination that there was
'

20 anything requiring criminal investigation even at this point.
!

21 It was -- I was there as a precautionary measure. It was

n
(-) 22 an extra measure of precaution, because of what the office

23 of Inspection and Enforcement had done in the earlier case.

24 JUDGE SMITH: I am sure you are familiar with
Ace Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Miranda v. Arizona?
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1 WITNESS: Yes, sir.

2 JUDGE SMITH: And had that consideration ever

3 been discussed between you and the other people in th.:
,_

4

-'
4 task force?

5 WITNESS: Yes, sir. It was not among the people

6 in the task force, but within OIA and I believe that

y received substantial attention in the motions to quash the

8 subpoenaes, which were appealed up through the Court of

9 Aopeals, and I even think there was an attempt to reach the

10 Supreme Court Justice, and that was a very lively argument

11 in that motion as well, because some of the same people that

12 we had subpoenaed under NRC subpoena to appear before this
n() 13 task group, were also being subpoenaed to appear before a |

|E
14 grand jury at that time. ,

|
15 JUDGE SMITH: I am still not quite sure of |

16 what the answer was. Were the people who were being I

f

17 investigated informed that there could be a criminal investi-

18 gation into these matters?

19 WITNESS: No, sir.

20 JUDGE SMITH: Do you have any ethical misgivin'gs

21 about what you did?
,n
i )
-/ 22 WITNESS: No, sir.'

23 JUDGE SMITH: Don't laugh.

24 MS. BERNABEI: I am not laughing. I think you
h Federaf Coporters, Inc.

25 are crossing. I think there was -- I think the two of you
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<1 :are crossing. I'wasn't laughing, but I think the two of.you

2 are talking about -different things.

h~.
3 JUDGE WOLFE: You mean from a-time -- a chronological.

4 point of view?-
.-

5 MS. BERNABEI: No. I.think there is a distinction

6 being made between the IE enforcement investigation, or-the

7 IE investigation, whid:h is a civil enforcement investigation,

8 and a criminal investigation.

9 I think the guarantee that you are talking about

10 Judge Smith, do not adhere in law to the prior. |

11 JUDGE SMITH: No, I am not suggesting they do.

12 I -- this man informed us that he was there to protect the

O is 1er eor ** o9re ==or3=eic a1 it -
.

14 the Department of Justice, not the civil division or the;

,

tax _ division, or any other division other than the15

| !

i 16 Department of Justice that prosecutes people for crimes {

17 against the United States.

18 And I am wondering if he has any ethical mis-
,.

i

19 givings of inquiring into people for that purpose, and not
L

'

20 telling them about it.

| 21 WITNESS: We were not inquiring into people for

'

22 that purpose. The purpose of the investigation in every
,

23 interview was purely for civil enforcement purposes.3

24 That is why in several points in my testimony I
'Am.pseerm nosomes, ine,

i 25 'have alluded to the fact that the primary responsibility for
|

|-
.

i

.
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1 questioning, deciding who to interview or how to proceed in

2 this investigation laid with the IE members of the task force,

3 task group.
t

\
4 I did not, for the very reasons you are referring

5 to, I did not interpose myself actively in an attempt to

6 steer the investigation to make it a criminal investigation.

7 Rather, we were merely going to make us e of any

8 information that might have been viable for a criminal

9 prosecution.

10 JUDGE SMITH: The reason the subject came us is
|

11 that an inference could reasonably be drawn that the purpose

12 of a person such as you in the investigation is to prevent

() 13 an inquiry which would frustrate a Department of Justice
'

14 investigation beause of Miranda v.' Arizona considerations,

15 and fairness considerations, or due process considerations.

16 That is how it came up. I think I have digressed, |'

17 but I do see it as a rather disturbing matter.
.

18 WITNESS: As I recall, on your pooint about did

19 anyone raise any concerns, the only party that seemed to even

20 notice my presence, or notice any distinction of me or ask

'

21 any questions was Mr. Ernie Blake.

() 22 JUDGE SMITH: All the worse. That is all the

These people were apparently being questioned with23 worse.

24 input from a criminal investigator to develop evidence for
| Ase-Feststel Reporters, Inc.

25 Department of Justice, and were never informed. Proceed.
,

i
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1 BY MS. BERNABEI: (Continuing)

2 Q Along that line, Mr. Gamble, can you describe .
.

3 the substance of the conversations, the discussions you had
.

4 either with -NOIA or OIA and the Department of Justice
i

1 5 concerning this matter,- and why you do not- feel you transgresse i

6 any ethical boundary by not so informing the interviewees,

! N

. 7 during the NUREG 0760 interviews?

3 A Quite simply, the opinion of the Department of
i

9 Justice, on which we relied, was that if the investigation

; 10 is being conducted for civil enforcement purposes, and the |
11 investigation served that purpose, and the investigation is

12 not being steered in order to develop a criminal case, then
,

; () 13 there was no need to interject the additional element of

14 warnings, and rights, and advisements that adhere to a

15 custodial interview in criminal investigation.

16 MR. BLAKE: Ms. Bernabei -- I am sorry, I didn't {

17 mean to interrupt.
I

18 WITNESS: Indeed there were substantial discussions

19 within NRC, particularly between the Of fice of Inspector and

20 Auditor, and the Office of Inspection and Enforcement to' the
f

21 effect that I&E felt very strongly, particularly Mr. Stello

) 22 I am speaking about here, Director of I&E, felt very strongly

23 about his mission to conduct investigations in support of

24 civil enforcement action in a vigorous manner, and not to be
am ressem names, w.

23 restricted from investigating the matter fully, and if he were
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.

; prevented from pursuing a matter because of potential for

2 criminal prosecution, he viewed that as an infringement

~

3 on his duty as the civil enforcement officer for NRC

4 and this matter was discussad at length between the two<

5 offices, and with the Department of Justice. The three

6 gr;.,ys discussed it, and the Justice Department advised

y us that we could proceed in this manner.

8 JUDGE SMITH: Right. But did they advise you

f 9 that you could proceed as a criminal investigator protecting

'

10 the interest of the Department of Justice?

; 11 WITNESS: Not in this particular case. In other

12 cases, yes.

13 MR. BLAKE: Before we leave this area, --

! 14 MS. BERNABEI: I have some more questions to

15 ask.

16 MR. BLAKE: All right. I would like to refer.-- |

17 MS. BERNABEI: I would like to continue my

18 questioning.
,

19 MR. BLAKE: Okay. I will wait until you are
|

20 done. '

21 BY MS. BERNABEI: (Continuing)

22 Q Mr. Gamble, do you know if this matter, whether

| 23 interviewees should be informed of their rights in civil
!

| 24 enforcement investigations has ever been raised subsequent
heefederal Reporters, Inc.

25 to the time of the NUREG 0760 interview?
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; JUDGE SMITH: I have never suggested that in a

2 civil enforcement investigation an interviewee should be

3 advised of their rights. That is a digression. If that
e /

4 is a follow up to my question, it is not related to my-

5 ques tion.

6 MS.*BERNABEI: I think the suggestion was that

7 perhaps Mr. Gamble, in his participation in E&E investigation,

8 should provide that kind of --

9 JUDGE SMITH: That wasn't the suggestion. The

10 suggestien is that Mr. Gamble regarded himself as a

11 criminal investigator there to develop evidence of crimes

12 as defending -- representing the interest of the Department

') 13 of Justice for criminal purposes. Gonc beyond the scope

14 of a civil enforcement investigation, and should have

15 advised them of their criminal liability.

16 That was my suggestion, which is entirely ;

17 different from what you are saying. f
18 MS. DERNABEI: He mount -- let me ask a question

s

19 in a precise way.

20 BY MS. BERNADEI: (Continuing)

I

21 0 Do you know of any discussion within the NRC |

m'
22 or public discussion about whether in civil enforcement

23 investigations, where there is participation by OIA reproson-

24 tative in the rolo you woro in, that is protecting the
ks Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 interests of the Dopartment of Justico for potentini criminal
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1 enforcement activities, if there has been any discussion about

2 whether interviewees should be advised of their rights?
'

3 A There have been substantial discussion, certainly

4 after this time, and also before the time of these interviews,

5 and I believe this is the subject matter of at least one

6 formal written opinion of the Department of Justice.

7 Q Subsequent to 1980-1981, do you know -- can you

e describe the discussions that ensued? Specifically, on

9 the concern Judge Smith has expressed? That is, whether

10 interviewees in this type of situation should be apprised

11 of their rights?

12 A Well, again I would like to reiterate that I

f^) 13 was under clear guidance not to extend this investigation
a

14 beyond what I&E wanted to do, or what I&E should do, excuse

15 me. What I&E should do for civil enforcement purposes. f
16 And in no way did we cause I&E to do an .

17 investigation that was for criminal purposes, and not for f
18 civil enforcement purposes. But the discussions that we

19 had with the Department of Justice and between OIA and IE

20 af ter that time, concerned this very type of situation

21 in other investigations where IE and OIA investigators would
'

() 22 jointly interview people. One subsequent case that comes to

23 mind right now, we had a active criminal investigation under

24 the direction of the United States Attorney underway at the
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 very same time that I&E was performing a civil enforcement

_ - - _ __ ___-_ _ ___- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - - _.
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1 investigation, and headquarters of the Department of Justice

2 issued a formal egal opinion stating that this was

3 permissi.ble, and the rights or 'advisements were not necessary.

4 Q Do you know of any advisory committees to the
'

5 Commission that have considered this matter? That is, advise-

6 ment of interviewees of.their rights?

7 A I do, I do, and -- that occurred af ter I left

g the NRC, so I don't think I should testify as to that.;

,

End 10. 9
i MS fois.

10
,

11

12

m
.

14
1

,!15

|16

17

18

19

'

20

21

() 22

23

24
A P sere no.cmes, Inc.

25



-

30,695

Sin 11-1 1 MS. BERNABEI: Well, I am going to ask that the

2 Board direct -- it is the Board's concern and I think the

3
q Board should request that Mr. Gamble answer.

-(/
4 JUDGE SMITH: No. I addressed the concern, and

5 you are going off on a tangent. So is Mr. Gamble. He

' testified earlier that he was not there. As a matter of

7 fact, he objected to the language that he was a working

8 member of the group and he wanted to make clear that no, he

' was not a working member of the group for-an I&E enforcement

10
action. He was there as a criminal investigator for the

11
Department of Justice, and that was his only purpose there

12
and that is all he did. And now somehow it is retreated,

(V 13
that he was there not to expand it beyond enforcement

"
purposes, not to do anything inconsistent with that, and

I
yet the two ideas are mutually inconsistent. And I just I

think we ought to proceed because it is a digression from

II
the issues of this case and it is just a matter I find

18
troubling to hear in a hearing room over which I am a part

19
of the presiding officer.

I am troubled by it and I think I have digressed

21
and cluttered up the issues here.

22
MS. BERNABEI Judge Smith, I think Mr. Gamble

should be given a full opportunity, and that is what I was

24
attempting through the questions, to explain his role and..w , %,

25
how that has been fully, not only accepted in 1980 and '81
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Sin 11-2- but ratified in subsequent actions of the Commission. If
1

you don't want to hear about it, I will proffer what I

believe ---
3

/ \~

t ) JUDGE SMITH: All right, proffer it.
4

MS. BERNABEI: There has been what has been
5

called a Silver Commission that carefully studied upon the

utility attorney's request whether or not there should be
7

such advisement to interviewees in situations such as this.
8

The Commission rejected that advisor committee's
9

ad# ice and has maintained the procedures that adhered during

this period of time, that is that the individuals -- it ,

primarily involved having corporate counsel present, but there

were other things being considered.

It is not a matter that either the NRC, OIA or

the Office of Investigations has taken lightly, an6 it has

been well considered by the Commission and the Commission ,

16
|

has ratified the practice that existed at that time.

! I think to suggest that Mr. Gamble perhaps did

| something improper and exceeded his authority I think is

| untoward and he should be allowed to defend himself against
20'

that kind of suggestion.

JUDGE SMITH: Okay. Proceed.;

MR. BLAKE: Do you have more questions in this

area, Ms. Bernabei?g

""' "g*
MS. BERNABEI No, but I have other questions.

i

!
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Sim 11-3 1 JUDGE SMITH: I might point out that my being

2 ' troubled ~ is not with Mr. Gamble particularly. I am troubled

3 by the entire arrangement, and.it is something beyond our

/')'' . jurisdiction and something beyond our authority and it-is'
4

5 a digression which I am not sure was entirely appropriate.

g But it does go to the nature of Mr. Gamble's

7 questions, what he had in mind and it places into context

his criticisms.g,

9 MS. BERNABEI: Well, I think you asked'specifically

10 the question about if he had any ethical problem with hiu

11 role in that investigation. I think that is a very serious

12 concern you have raised ~and he should be allowed to defend

() 13 himself against it.

14 JUDGE SMITH: Right. That is right. I agree.

15 THE WITNESS: Do you want me to answer that,

16 to defend it?

17 JUDGE SMITH: I thought you had, but if you are

13 not satisfied with your explanation, yes, I agree.

19 THE WITNESS: Well, I am not satisfied with your

20 characterization that I retreated because I don't think I

21 retreated from my earlier position.

() I clearly was assigned to this investigation22

23 as a criminal investigator, and because of my abilities or

24 whatever at a criminal investigator. I was not there to
has-Pedere Repoenm, Inc.

25 conduct a criminal investigation, but rather to prevent the
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Sic 11-4 Office of Inspection and Enforcement from destroying thei

2 Possibility for a criminal prosecution and to ensure that

,
3 when they get into areas where the interviews in questioning

and other investigative activity would also be supportive4

5 of a criminal investigation to ensure that they were

6 done properly and in a manner that they would serve the

purpose of a criminal investigation, and not just be7

conducted in the manner in which the task group saw fitg

at the time.9

10 In no way was I conducting a criminal investiga-

11 tion. However, I was attempting to ensure that the integrity

12 of this investigation was up to par for the standard

O 13 required to be used in crimina c urts, which is of course

14 very stringent.

15 JUDGE SMITH: I have nothing to say. I just

16 remain unconvinced and I am even more troubled. So let's i

17 just continue.

18 BY MS. BERNABEI

19 Q Mr. Gamble, you were asked a series of questions

20 by Mr. Goldberg about whether or not the IE investigation

21 into information flow as a continuation or a completion of

O a grior investieation, and veur aeteneien was drawn to22

23 Exhibit 2 to your testimony, that is the direction fromi

24 Mr. Stello to Mr. Moseley concerning that investigation.
Ass-Faserel Reporters, Inc.

25 May I ask you, how did it come about -- what is

i



30,699 |
__

_

11-5S
1 your understanding of how this IE investigation into

2 information flow was either initiated or continued at this

3 time in April of 19807-
(D
'

4 A The first IE investigation into the accident,
'

5 NUREG 0600, as it is called, I believe the investigative

6 activity was completed in the summer of 1979.

7 The Commission, based upon that report, took

8 certain civil enforcement actions. However, they deferred

9 action on certain items. All the reasons for that deferral

10 I am not privy to, but timing-wise I understood that a lot

11 of it had to do with the pendency at that time of the Rogovin

12 Special Inquiry, which I believe was completed in January

O is 1980.

Id After completion of the Rogovin Special Inquiry
,

15 I recall that there were exchanges of correspondence between

! 16 !the Commission and a Congressional committee that inquired

17 into this very area, into.information flow, and I am not

18 sure those words were used then, but reporting something

19 akin to that.

20 As a result of some of those concerns expressed,

21 there was a supplemental investigation, perhaps that would

Ov 22 be the best way to refer to it, or supplemental review I

23 guess I would rather say, conducted by Mr. George Franpton,

24 who was the Deputy Director of the Special Inquiry Group, in
hes Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 which Mr. Frampton rather than doing any additional
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j investigation, he analyzed the available information from

2 his the Special Inquiry Group investigation and prepared i
,

3 a summary that the Commission requested to try to address

- ) 4 this area.

5 I recall there being additional correspondence

6 or discussions between the Commission and this Congressional

7 committee which I recall as being the predicate for the

8 Chairman of the NRC ordering this investigation that became

9 NUREG.0760.

10 0 Okay. And what was the reason for reopening

11 or initiating a specific investigation into information

12 flow at this time, given that there had been a number of

t'') 13 other invstigations that had'at least touched on the
C

14 subject?

15 A The concern, as I recall the concern at that

16 time, it was that the earlier investigations did not

17 adequately address this area and therefore this additional

18 work was needed.

19 Q Referring you to what has been admitted as

20 Staff Exhibit 1 of March 21, 1980, a memorandum to Mr. Dircks

21 from chairman Ahearne, I would like to ask you if this is,

() 22 as you understand it, the memorandum which assigned or

23 directed IE to commence an investigation?

24 (Pause.)
'Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc. *

25 A There is an attachment of course to this, but
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.Sim 11-7- athis is the cover memo'of the-letter that directed this.
;- |

2 Q What'is the attachment to that exhibit? '

3
. What are we talking about? What' |MR.-'B W E:

4 is this piece of paper?

MS. BERNABEI: Staff Exhibit 1.5
i

MR. BLAKE: Thank you,6
i

THE WITNESS: In the form in which I saw this,
7

it 'also had a cover sheet, a half sheet, carbon.interleafedg

9 sheet prepared by the-Executive Director's Office which
,

I
! 10 repeated the words that are penned in on this copy of the
!

i 11 memorandum. -I.t ways this ticket -- yes, ticket, that is
4

| 12 it. >

f
. 13 This ticket directs resumption of the-

; 14 investigation, and I guess the ticket is reference to the

1 ,.

| 15 carbon piece of paper on top of it. But, more importantly,
i

: 16 was the attachment I was referring to, the memorandum that

17 here alludes to the attachment and of course forwarded

'

|_ .33 that to all-the recipients, and I of course saw the copy
.

i

19 that.was directed to Mr..Cummings, the Director of OIA.

20 The attachment was a letter, as I recall, from

; 21 the Chairman of the NRC to Morris Udall, who was Chairman

O 22 or *a nou 1=e rior a 1= 1 r arr ir co iete , ea-

23 letter on this issue,

i 24 BY.MS. BERNABEI:
' Am-Federes nope,sers, Inc.

25 Q And what did that letter or attachment, which'
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Sim 11-8 ; we do not have, what is your memory of what that says?

A I recall it being a discussion of this issue. I
2

seem to recall that it discussed the exchange of correspondence
3

and conversations which I referred to earlier between the
4

Congressional Committee and the 'RC on whether this issue
5

hadbbeen adequately investigated in the past.
6

One particular line that I recall from the
7

Chairann's' letter was the line that later got repeated in
8

NUREG 0760 which has been referred to extensively this
9

10
morning, that the Director of OIA should assign an investigator

11 to protect the interests of the Department of Justice in any

criminal matters that would arise. That language came from
12

'a *"* ***" " "* *""* ' "" "ve"**"S ' "*r -O
ja MS . .- BERNABEI: I want to make a request that

15 Mr. Goldberg provide the attachment to this memorandum.

16 We were not provided it in discovery and basically we have

had to reconstruct it. I think it is not appropriate that
17

the Staff Exhibit i remain without the attachment since on
18

19 its face it does state there is an attachment. So I

20 would make that request or otherwise move to strike the.

21 exhibit.

O 22 aUoGE SM1ra= Do you wish to he heard,

23 Mr. Goldberg?

24 MR. GOLDBERG: No.
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 JUDGE SMITH: Then it is directed that you
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3

MR. GOLDBERG: Fine. I don't have any objection2

3 to providing it if we have it. I haven't seen it.

C)i\. BY MS. BERNABEI:4
~

5 Q Now if I understand your testimony, Mr.RGamble,

this memorandum did not include a delineation of the6

7 Dieckamp mailgram issue as one area of inquiry; is that

correct?8

A I don't believe it did.9

10 Q And it is your understanding that somehow

11 through subsequent discussions between the' House Committee

12 staffer and NRC personnel, including Mr. Stello, that that

() 13 issue became de-lineated as one the IE task group was to

_14 address?

15 A Right. My sense of that is it kind of evolved
c

16 as an issue through the discussions. There were numerous f
i i

j7 discussions with this House staff member and this issue

18 kind of grew out of those discussions.

19 Q Okay. And who is the House staf f member to

20 whom you refer?

21 A Dr. Henry Meyers.

O
\_) 22 Q You were asked by Mr. Goldberg about whether or

23 not certain investigative techniques, I think was the word,

2.5 had been used or. employed in the IE investigation, and you
nee Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 address that, yes, some investigative techniques or procedures.
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Sim 11-10I had been used in this. investigation.
(
'

2 were there any other either techniques or
-

a- 1

3 strategies which you believe should have been used in this

] 4 investigation and in fact were not?

5 A I will have to limit my answer to that to
~

.,

6 opinions I reached on that subject while I was an NRC

7 employee.

8 MS. BERNABEI: Well, I would ask the Board that

9 you direct Mr. Gamble to answer fully the question regardless

10 of any restrictions the agency has put on it.

II MR. GOLDBERG: Judge Smith, I want to object

12 to Ms. Bernabei's characterization of the letter from the

I3
< .

Office of General Counsel as restrictions which the agency

14 has placed on Mr. Gamble's appearance.
;-

.

i-

15 Mr. Gamble requested an' opinion from the Office'

.

16 of the General Counsel and they provided it pursuant to his I

i

17 request. It is their legal opinion..

18 Mr. Gamble is not bound by that. He is free
j

! I' to make his own judgments. It is just simply not a

20 restriction. It was OGE's legal opinion as to the appl'ication
,

21 of the Ethics in Government Act. It was done pursuant to

22 his request.

23 MS. BERNABEI: Well, let's be straightforward

24 about this. He requested it only after he had been
wesere neeren,Inc.

25 communicated the idea that perhaps he should because

. _ . , - - . . , . - _ _ _ - . . - . _ - . . - - . . - . - . . . _ - . _ . - . - . . _ --



!

30,705

Si" 11-111
otherwise he may be subject to criminal provisions of the

2
law. I don't think there is er.y way to interpret that as

3
- voluntary,

4m

JUDGE SMITH: In any event, the Board will

5
not direct him to testify in an area where he views that he

'
6

is in jeopardy. Since we do not have any authority to

7
remove him from jeopardy, we will not direct him to testify

in those areas.

9
MS. BERNABEI: Well, Judge Smith, I think you

10
do have the right, at least from my understanding of

'

11
Mr. Rothchild's instructions to Mr. Gamble, you do have the

12
right to direct him to answer questions at such time the

i 13s' restrictions in the letter do not adhere.

14
JUDGE SMITH: Right. If the Board wants the

l
15

answer to the question, then he would become for that '.
16 !

purpose I suppose a Board witness and then testify, and .

17
since we are a component of the government, and testify for

18
the government.

19
So give me the question back and let's look

20
at it from that viewpoint.

21
MS. BERNABEI: Okay. This follows on questions

') 22
'

by Mr. Goldberg about investigative techniques which were
23

employed in the IE investigation to information flow. And
24

4..Femi nmoners, w. Mr. Gamble acknowledged that there were certain techniques
25

that were employed and I wanted to ask him if there were
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Sim 11-12 1 any.invstigative. techniques or strategies which he believed

2 should'have been employed but.were not in fact.
.

JUDGE' SMITH: Today?' -
3

4 MS. BERNABEI: Today or back then.'

JUDGE SMITH: Back then he is willing to testify5

to.4
.

; .i

| MS. BERNABEI: Okay. But the problem is now,7
:

g up till the present.

fd JUDGE SMITH: Are there any back then that9

(.
}' to you believe should have been employed tha.t were not

,

11 employed?
:

12 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
t.

13 JUDGE SMITH: You don't have any trouble answering-

j 14 about that.

i 15 THE WITNESS: No, sir.
i

16 JUDGE SMITH: Well, let's answer those first f

17 and then worry about those that you may have today.

I THE WITNESS: Okay. One aspect -- if investiga-18

19 tive techniques, and that would include strategy for dealing
i

20 with witnesses in my mind. I would have avoided the -

21 inclusion, if I were conducting that investigation -- it,

22 was my opinion that if I were conducting that investigation,

23 I would have avoided the presence of company counsel,
.

24 counsel for companies for which the interviewee worked in
m neuerwes,las.,

.

25 the interviews to the maximum extent possible.



-

,

^

30',707'

.
.. _ _ _ _ _ _

1 .By permitting counsel for a company to be there-Sim 11-13

-2 it generally has, in my opinion at the time, it had an

_

inhibiting effect upon witnesses when the. subject of the3

h 4 investigation especially is their employer.

5 The other ill effect that I perceived at the time

6 was that it provided the opportunity for coaching of subse-

7 quent witnesses based upon answers of previous witnesses.

8 Generally in investigations I felt that it is advisable to

9 try to get the independent, unrehersed recollection of

10 witnesses wherever you could.

II This particular issue of corporate counsel being

12 present was brought up. I brought it up to Mr. Moseley. We

13 had subsequent discussions. Mr. Cummings accompanied me-

Id to discuss this matter with Mr. Moseley and his supervisor,

15 Mr. Stello.

16 We were not, we meaning OIA, were not successful f

17 in our persuading I&E to adopt our view. The one concession

18 that we did receive from I&E along this score was I&E's

l' commitment to ensure that interviewees who were accompanied

: 20 by company counsel stated to us as the government repre-

21 sentatives directly that they had no objection to the
|

22 company counsel's presence. It was net a perfect solution

23 in my mind, but it was better than nothing.
.

2 The other related concern that I had at the
,,

25 time and was very concerned about was the problems that
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-~~4 I could occur where the task group or I&E officials made"

2 arrangements with company counsel in advance of interviews
4

'

- .3 to the effect that the interviewees, the company employees,

:O.
4 would not have to answer certain questions.

5 These~ arrangements, I felt in themselves they

6 .were somewhat troublesome, but my real concern was that these

7 arrangements were made without the knowledge of the

8 investigators performing the interviews.

9 So the interviewor would have not have been

10 aware that these arrangements to have the company employees

U restrict their answers had been made in advance of the'

I2 interview. That was the mosti disturbing aspect of that

13 technique'that I was concerned about.

Id This morning I referred to an OIA investigation . .

15 which in many respects was really a subissue'of the

I16 overall issue being investigated.by NUREG 0760 in which there

17 were investigative steps and investigative techniques which
18 -were; recommended by myself.and my immediate supervisor which

'" were not conducted which were overruled by the Director of

20 OIA. Specifically these techniques I am talking about are

2I the confrontation of witnesses to -- confrontation on some

O. 22 particular points dealing with IE. inspectors' knowledge of
23 .the. hydrogen combustion and the use of the polygraph in

and Sim 24 connection with the investigation.
.

Assesores neporen,inc.

-Sun fols 25

_ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ . . _ . . _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ . . . _ ' |. _ . . . .
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#12-1-Suet 1 Q I would like to refer you to, if you have it

2 before you, to a November 6th, 1980 memorandum from Mr.

3 Fortuna to James Cummings.

'

4 MS. BERNABEI: I would ask that it be identi-

5 fied as TMIA Exhibit 22.

6 (The document referred to is

7 marked as TMIA Exhibit Number

INDEXXXX 8 22 for Identification.)

9 WITNESS GAMBLE: Okay. I have that.
.

10 BY MS. BERNABEI: (Continuing)

11 Q Can you identify TMIA Exhibit 22, Mr. Gamble?

12 A You mean, the memorandum?
|
! /~%

(,_) 13 Q Yes. It is the memorandum to which you refer-'

14 red earlier.[

15 A It's a memorandum from Roger A. Fortuna,

16 Assistant Director for Investigations,. Office of Inspector

|

| 17 and Auditor, to James J. Cummings, Director, Office of

i 18 Inspector and Auditor.

19 Q Okay. And is this the investigative -- the

20 memo forwarding the investigative plan to which you' refer-

21 red earlier?

O\2 22 A Yes, it is.
|

23 Q Okay. And are any of the techniques you just

24 mentioned referenced in this investigative plan?
A=-Fedesi Reponers. Inc.

25 A (The witness is looking at the document.)

- _-.. - - -
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;#12-2-Suet 1 A Techniques and strategies. Techniques is

2 somewhat limiting. Enclosure 2 to the memorandum ~, which'
-

3 I referred to earlier, is entitled, "Open Lines of

O
4 Inquiry" suggerts areas of possible exploration and

5 methods of exploring those areas.

6 Q I think you have previously drawn our atten-

7 tion to the specific techniques or strategies you have

8 just described, confronting wiv.nesses, as well-as poly-

9 graph examinations; is that correct?

10 A I don't believe the issue of polygraph examina-

tions are mentioned in this memorandum. The other t"pe

12 of investigative approaches are laid out in this
'

. th 13 enclosure.

I4 Q Okay. Are there any others other than the ones
,

15 you have mentioned?

A There are two others suggested in here, which I16

17 I recall bringing up at the time. These -- one of these

18 two approaches I am speaking about was performed in-the

I9 OIA investigation but not in the IE investigation itself.

20 And by that, I'm referring to Number 4 on Page 2-of

21 Enclosure 2, review original notes of all inspectors,

O 22 say, within range of possiblities, referring to inspectors'

23 who may have been in the control room at the time of
24

ig the hydrogen explosion.

25 During the OI investigation we did, in fact,

|
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#12-3-Suet 1 obtain the notes, the original notes of some, if not all --'

2 I can' t recall if we got all the inspectors, but we have
'

3 same of them. And we retrieved them by talking to the

4 inspectors and asking for them and reviewing their
i

5 original notes for consistency with their statements.

6 The other technique which is in this enclosure

7 is Item 2-C, which is confronting Metropolitan Edison

8 personnel who recall the NRC inspector in the control

9 room with pictures and/or an in-person identification.

10 1 This is a reference to either an in-person or photo

II identification lineup by Mr. Chwastyk and Mr. Mehler to,

12 see if they could identify which NRC inspectors they are

() I3 referring to.
,

I4 This was never performed, although we did

15 collect the pictares to do it.
,

Q You did? |16

I7 A Yes.

18 Q Now, I think you were also referred to poly-

I9 graph examinations, but I would like you to refer to

20 what has been distributed, or appears to be a letter'
i

21 of December 1,1980 to the Director of the Naval Investi-
r'(,) 22 gative Service from Mr. Fortuna, apparently it was

23 never sent.

. 24
| Am-Federal Reporters, Inc. MS. BERNABEI: I would like to have this
,

25'

| marked TMIA Exhibit 23.

1

!
. - . _ . - - . - - . . _ , _ _ ___ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - - . - _ _ . . - - _ _ _ . . _ - _ . ~--
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}#12-4-Suet 1 (The document referred to is .

2 marked as TMIA Exhibit Number
'

'INDEXXXX -3 23 for Identification.)p
^ T- 4 BY MS. BERNABEI: (Continuing)

5 Q Now, does this letter. indicate any other

I 6 investigative technique or strategy which you believe

7 ' should have been employed in the I&E investigation?.

! 8 A First of all, this letter was sent --

9 Q Oh , it was sent?'

n
~'

10 A -- despite the annotation on it. It does

'
11 indicate another investigative technique.- This is the.

12 one I feel-most comfortable calling a technique, because,

,( ) - 13 obviously it involves a very specialized procedure.<

14 And it refers spesifically to polygraph
f

{ 15 examination of two NRC ' inspectors. The NRC does not'
l

' 16 -have capability.to administer polygraph examinations, i

I17 and when the NRC wishes to use them they must' avail
i

18 themselves of other investigative agencies with that

19 capacity, such as the Naval Investigative Service.
|

20 This was n ' request for that type of service.

#

21 Q You spoke in answer to one of Mr. Goldberg's

A
.l_/ 22 questions about a concern that the Task Group did not

'

1

23 adequately review prior investigative materials or

24 interviews concerning Mr..Plumlee and.his concerns.
j.A Wre m rw neoon m .inc.
' 25 Did you have any concern about the treatment of

.

s.

'4 5 T -r w4'7 T -1'77- h P d 9 -TWW F Pe-*w-p'-urT"t''9W- -pdc *0r " TT WW1 P '4||[T< - WP"FF 9^1'E-wr"W 'T'W7"WFT"T'''Wu==F''rWVN v p'W'T"'w7'-T -**rf T-*****M F**W*"*T'W'F"99"P19P"'*HW
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#12-5-Suet 1 the Plumlee concerns, if we can term them that, in the

2 draft and final report of NUREG 0760?

3 A I had several concerns regarding that which
fw
\ 4 I brought to the attention of Mr. Moseley by my January

5 26th, 1981 memorandum to him.

6 MS. BERNABEI: I would like to have marked

7 as TMIA Exhibit 24 a memorandum dated January 26th,

8 1981 from Mr. Gamble to Mr. Moseley. It has been

9 previously attached to his prior testimony.

10 JUDGE SMITH: Well, if it's already in the

Il record, why are you --

12 MS. BERNABEI: No, this was not attached to

13 his -- this was attached to his prior testimony.

I4 JUDGE SMITH: And not the present testimony?

15 MS. BERNABEI: Not the present testimony;

16 that's correct.

17 (The document referred to is

18 marked TMIA Exhibit Number

l9INDEXXX 24 for Identification.)

20 BY MS. BERNABEI: (Continuing)

21 Q Mr. Gamble, either from your own memory or

22 from your review of TMIA Exhibit 24, can you recount

23 for us those concerns you had about the report's

'
statement about Mr. Plumlee's concerns?

Am-Federal Reponers, Inc.

JUDGE SMITH: This copy isn't -- is this the



30,714

#12-6-Suet 1 best you can do?

2 MS. BERNABEI: We do have one better version

3 which we can make copies of. It's somewhat better, not
,

"

4 extremely better. But we will do the best we can.

5 I do apologize for the poor copy.

6 BY MS. BERNABEI: (Continuing)

7 O Okay.

8 A Okay. Yes, there are several concerns I had

9 regarding the NUREG 0760's treatment of information

10 developed from the OIA investigation and in particular

Il the information developed concerning Carl Plumlee's --

12 developed during interviews of Carl Plumlee.

O 13 o and what are those?

14 A Well, one of the chief concerns related to

15 the characterization of Mr. Plumlee's statements. This 4

i

16 is addressed in Item Number 21-B of the enclosure to my |
|

17 memo, in which I point out that NUREG 0760 states that
i

18 Plumlee expressed several concerns. Perhaps this is a

19 fine point, but when you have a discussion in an investi-

20 gative report that relates what interviewees state and

2I then when there is another interviewee that you characterize
.

r'

d; 22 the results of that interviewee's interview differently,

23 it stands out. And that's what the situation was here.

24| . Plumlee was the only person interviewed whose
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

statements and allegations were at that time listed as
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#12-7-Suet 1 expressions of several concerns.

2 Another point which is Item C, in NUREG 0760

3 it talked about the concerns, as they put it, of Inspector
_,

']
4 Plumlee and it attributed Mr. Plumlee's statements to 1

1

5 his interviews by OIA which were conducted the month before ,

6 in December of 1980. It failed to point out the fact

7 that Plumlee raised this issue in 1979 when he wi.
|

8 interviewed by I&E itself. i

9 This concerned me at the time, especially

10 since it was I&E reporting this fact. And for the weight I

i
Il to be assigned to Mr. Plumlee's concerns, as they put

12 it. It undermined the weight to be assigned to his

./~)%
!

(_ 13 concerns by failing to include his statements made

14 closer to the event in question, the '79 accident.

15 This is a reference, the 1979 interview of

i
16 Plumlee is a reference to the same interview I discussed !

17 earlier that I felt I&E failed to identify during its

18 review of earlier interviews and material.

19 And on Item Number 22 of the enclosure to my

|

20 memo, NUREG 0760 talks about knowledge of hydrogen b'y

21 Region I personnel. This obscures the fact that Mr.

(~')\' 22 Plumlee claimed that hydrogen was known by management of

23 NRC in Region I, not just NRC personnel. NRC personnel
1

24 is certainly an ambiguous term which could be construed
Am-FWwW Reorwrs, N. J

25 to apply to just other inspectors. I felt at the time
|
)

_. 1
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~#12-8-Suet 1 that it was fairly significant.

2 If someone made an allegation that management

3 of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission knew an important

U,,
4 fact such as hydrogen existing in containment on the

5 day of the accident, and to obscure this fact by character-

6 izing the individual's knowledge as NRC personnel, I

7 thought was being less than objective.

8 Number 23 on the enclosure to my memo concerns

9 the discussion in NUREG 0760 about the sources for

10 Plumlee's belief that Regional personnel, as they put

II it, had knowledge of hydrogen. The first of the basis

12 for his belief, in my opinion, they reported correctly,

13 that Plumlee recalled his Branch Chief stating that. The*

14 second one I had a little problem with, because it

15 didn't seem to be, in my opinion at the time, a logical

16 argument to say that Inspector Plumlee would just tumble

17 to this belief from his own analysis. Although it may
;

18 be logical, it was not a compelling argument, I should

19 say.

20 The most important aspect of my criticism

21 here was that there was a third factor that Mr. Plumlee
D.

22 described as the basis for his belief, which NUREG 0760

23 failed to include at all. That was the fact that Mr.

Plumlee believed or stated that Mr. Seelinger who worked
, , ,

j 25 with the Licensee at the time reported to him results of

i
-

|
:
'

.

- - _ - . . , _ ., . , . -- -- , , , , . ,. . - - - . . - - _ , - - _ . _ , - . - - - - - - _ - . .
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#12-9-Suet' I samples taken which indicated there was hydrogen. Regard-

2 less of the fact whether this report eventually dis-

3 counted Inspector Plumlee's recollection of these events,
Q(>

4 again I do not feel it was an objective presentation of

5 his allegations; and, therefore, by not fairly characteriz-

6 ing it, it was not a proper way to report this.

7 The final point is Number 24, an enclosure

8 to my memorandum, in which NUREG 0760 irdicated that

9 Plumlee was also certain when he told Gallina, Inspector
|

10 Charles Gallina, of this conversation with Seelinger.

II Gallina told him that there already was general specula-

12 tion that the hydrogen burn had occurred. This did not

O -is teke inte eccoune ehe fece ehae durine the OIA inter-
Id views, Inspector Plumlee said that the pressure spike --

15 Inspector Plumlee said that it was the pressure spike -

,

i
16 that was known, not the hydrogen burn. |,

|

17 So, it was a question of how to characterize

18 what the allegation was. Obviously, from the inter-

I' views that I&E conducted there appeared to be individuals

20 who were aware that the pressure spike had occurred'but

21 had not gone so far as to conclude the hydrogen burn had

22 occurred.

23 And here the I&E report was not quoting from
,

24 perhaps a more conservative statement by Inspector
, ,

25 Plumlee during his OIA interview. And it was my opinion

that they should have included a reference to that.

END #12
Jc3 flws

__ _ _ . ,, _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _
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:] Q Now, - the information that is stated in this

2 Portion ~of your' memorandum, Sections 21 through 24 on pages 4. ,

~ 3 'and 5 to the enclosure to your memorandum, does.any of this

^O '-
4 information, does any of this appear in the OIA investigative

m

'#

1

5 - report you completed?

6 A I haven't reviewed the OIA Report, but I believe'

it all does. Not my criticisms, but my basis for these
'

7

8 criticisms. ,

9 Q Is-it fair to say that that portion of NUREG

10 0760 which addresses Plumlee's concerns is, in fact, take n

i - 11 from either the investigative materials or the report which
,

12 OIA, yourself included, wrote?

f) 13 A Not entirely. There.is another source of

14 information regarding Inspector Plumlee. After OIA performed

; . its investigation, in was in early January -- January first15

I16 of second week,1981, that the OIA report was issued. OIA,

17 was mindful of the fact that this information was of

.

18 significant value, potentially sugnificant value, to the I&E
,

f
L 19 effort -- NUREG 0760 effort -- indeed we were getting calls

'20 from Mr. Stello periodically asking us to complete our work

i -

21 so he could have reference to it.
,

/~
1(-)e

'

22 After our investigative report was given to I&E,

I 23 Mr. Stello indicated a desire to interview Inspector
:

24 Plumlee himself, which he did, some time in January. It.

|Aa-Feders nopormes.Jac.

|
25 don't have the date.

|

|

;

L_.
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1 Inspector Plumlee was brought to Bethesda and

2 interviewed on the record. There is a transcript of that

--. .

3 interview available, and this interview was attended by the

-

4 task group members with the addition of Mr. Stello.

5 Q But it is fair to say that other than that one

6 interview the investigative effort or materials'used.to

7 compile that section of the report, largely comes through

8 OIA's collection of materials and interviews for its

9 efforts?

10 A Yes, clearly I&E relied on the OIA effort here.

11 -Q You were asked a question by Mr. Goldberg as to

12 whether you attended discussions about reviews or prior

()o 13 intervibws and materials, and I.think he said you attended

14 some of those meetings, but not all.

15 Why did you not attend all the discussions
!

!16 concerning review of prior interviews and materials?,

17 A I wasn't notified of all of them.

18 Q And why is that?
,

!

19 A The Office of Inspection and Enforcement at the

20 time of this investigation was located physically in a
,

21 different building that Office of Inspector and Auditor,

22 Although when I was initially assigned to this investigation,,

,

23 Mr. Cummings direct that I physically move to IE office

: 24 space and be present so.that I would be there for the daily
presersi neporw , Inc.

25
( discussions and involvement and planning of this case. Mr.

r

[ n
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1 Mosely indicated there was no place for me to sit over there,

2 and therefore I would have to come over periodically to check

3 in and see what is happening, and of course they would let me
2

4 know when there would be discussions and interviews which

5 I should attend.

6 Certainly there were a lot of formal type

7 discussions. Actual planning of interviews which I received

8 notice of when I was there, but invariably in an office

9 environment there is spontaneous discussions of matters

10 of concern when one of the test group might come to a new

II possible theory or approach, or uncover some new evidence.

12 There isn't time to call in all members of the task group

U,7
,

13 and have formal m'eetings, so there were clearly times when

14 members of the task group met and discussed matters in which |

15 I wasn't present.

16 Q Judge Linenberger asked a question yesterday,

17 and I will ask your your correction if I phrase it incorrectly

18 About whether you knew of any information which was not

19 collected or obtained because of the restrictions you

20 described on questioning. Mr. Moseley's restrictions on

21 questioning,

v 22 And I think you answered that no, you didn't .

23 know of any specific information that was not, in fact, not.

24 developed or obtained. Do you know of any information which
h-Fedefel Coporters, Inc.

25 would not have been obtained or developed under Mr. Moseley's
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1 restrictions without your intervention.

2 That is, without actions taken on your part to

3 ensure that information was obtained.

(~')\' 4 A I would suspect that many of the questions that

5 I particularly asked during interviews might not have been

6 thought of by the test members. I wouldn't be so bold as to

7 say that none of them would have been, but I am sure that

8 many of them would not have been obtained otherwise, except

9 for my efforts.

10 Another time that there was some information that

11 I can recall, during the early interviews that I referred to

12 of Babcox and Wilcox employees, I mentiioned there were two

() 13 sets of interviews going on simultaneously.' I was assigned

14 to work with Inspector William Fisher doing interviews of

15 B&W employees in Detroit. Performed those interviews in the
|

16 Detroit airport, and in preparation for the interviews the i

i

17 task group prepared a series of questions, as they did with I

I
18 the other interviews. These questions to be asked by us

19 at this interview.

20 I seem to recall that Inspector Fisher was the

21 primary auestioner. I, as I often did, led off the interview
n
(_) 22 by administering the oath to the witness, and briefly

23 explaining the purpose of the interview. In preparation for

24 the interview Mr. Fisher and I met at the -- I believe we
Ase-Faserei n.porwei, inc.

25 rented a room at the hotel there, and we met there and
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L

_1 discussed what we were going to cover. Mr. Fisher was in the
~

,

2 -Chicago Office of the NRC, so we didn't have opportunity to

3 meet in Bethesda, so we came early to discuss this,
u (~) ,

'l 4 And when we got there and reviewed the questions,'-

5 Mr. Fisher said to me that there were at least one obvious

6 question that was not on the list, and he felt it required

7 follow-up action, but he was concerned because it wasn't on

8 the list of questions to ask. And I advised him to go ahead

9 and ask it.

I;

10 Mr. Fisher expressed considerable reservation.over

11 whether he would be permitted to ask that question, since it

12 was not on the list, and I advised him that I didn't think

() 13 any great harm would befall him if he exceeded the qbestions

14 on the list, and I recommended that he ask it anyway, so

i
15 in reliance on what I told him he did, as I recall, ask that j

16 question. j

17 Exactly what the question was, I can't recall now,
i

18 but I recall the incident of describing his concern being

19 expressed, that he was not permitted to exceed the prescribed

20 list of questions.

21 JUDGE SMITH: We seem to be drifting quite far

C
\ 22 away from the issue, really.

23 MS. BERNABEI: These are questions that I am

24 following up on _ that either the Board or Mr. Goldberg asked.
Ane4ederet Reporters, Inc.

| 25 JUDGE SMITH: That just was not an earth shaking

_ _ . - . __ _ _ - . . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ . _ _ . .
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1 bit of information, to tell you th'e truth.

^ MS. BERNABEI: Well, I think_there has been a2
'

3 lot of questioning.

-

4 BY MS. BERNABEI: (Continuing)
4

5 Q Judge Smith asked a question of you, Mr. Gamble,

6 as to whether you would find it preferable to have five
.

7 . People asking questions whenever they wanted to, rather than

8 operating in a kind of situation where there were restrictions
!-

'

9 on five people asking questions, restrictions such as Mr.

;

10 Moseley imposed. ;

11 And I think you indicated your preference would
4

i 12 be for the former. What is the basis for your opinion?

f ) 13 A I think I said my preference really is that a '

14 smaller number of people conduct interviews. However, if

15 you have to have a number such as 5, 6,-or more, then I
.

i

i - 16 felt that it was more preferable that whatever confusion ~ 3

17 might ensue from not having a script and a protocol where
,

18 one-questioner would proceed, I felt that confusion that

19 might occur there would be far outweighed by the benefit

20 of obtaining the information that the interviewer could -

| 21 impart by having all the questioners permitted to ask-

() 22 questions to fully develop the record.
|

23 So, it is a question of which is the preferable
!

24 alternative, and in my opinion, it was having all the,

4 p esres noenses,Inc.

25 questioners -- I think a good example of it was in the
.

4
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interviews in which these restrictions were imposed.
1

2 The very first interview I recall of the entire

3 task group -- this is after the B&W interviews I just

(s
\- talked about, I believe the first full interview that was4

5
transcribed was that of Eldon Brunner, who was an employee

6 of NRC's Region I. At this first. interview, the interview

was conducted with no restrictions. The interviewers were7

8 permitted to ask whatever questions they wanted.

9 I asked a number of questions. I recall Mr.

10 Hoefling here, with Executive Legal Director, was present

11 there. He asked a substantial number of very important

12 questions as I recall. I haven't reviewed the transcript,

() 13 so I am sure Mr. Craig, Harpster, and Moseley also asked a
'

14 number of questions.

15 But in my mind that was an example of a good

16 interview. It might not have been pretty from the standpoint

| 17 of a nice flow of information in a nice neat package, but I
t

18 think all the information that the NRC needed got on the

i
| 19 record.

!

20 By contrast, the next interview at which Mr.

| 21 Moseley attempted to impose the restrictions on me and did

( 22 impose the restrictions on the other interviewers, the

i 23 next interview was also of an NRC employee from Region I

!

; 24 named George Smith. At this interview, I think a comparison
Ace-Federal Coporters, Inc.

25 of the two transcripts would be illustrative of the-point

i

|
-

. _ _ - - - -. __- , . _ _ . - .. _ . _ . _ . . . _ _ ,_ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ __ .._ . _ _ _ .
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)

1 I am trying to make.

2 I recall'particularly standing out in.my mind.

.3 . the substantial decrease in the questioning by Mr. Hoefling

O 4 who I thought asked a substantial mumber of very good questions

15 -in the first interview, and he asked few, if any, in the next

' - -6 interview, and I think that was clearly in response to the

7 restriction which Mr. Moseley imposed at the beginning of

8 that meeting.

'
9 What is even more important than the restrictions

10 is that the approach that Mr. Moseley imposed of clearing'

11 additional questions at the end of the interview might sound
;

-12 appealing at first blush, but in . practice. sometimes those

| () 13 questions didn't get asked. In my opinion, they-didn't get

14 asked. I would base that opinion on the few additional
e i

!15 follow-up questions asked in that second interview compared

16 to the first interview. |

j I don't recall there being a great number, if17

18 any, additional questions asked at the end of that interview.

'

19 Q Other than what you have testified to so far,
,

| 20 --- well, let me go back for a moment. Mr. Goldberg asked
i

'

21 the question whether or not -you had any evidence that Mr.

|| .

Harpster, Mr. Craig, or Mr. Hoefling were restricted from22

!

23 answering questions in particular interviews. ~ And I think

24 you answered no to the question of evidence,
m n.po,w,,, inc.

25 Well, can you tell us if you have any indications,

'

. - . . - , ~ . . . . . . _ , . _ - , , - -
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1 other than what you have already testified to, that in

2 fact, those three individuals were restricted from answering

3 questions?
g

I*

''#
4 A Well, I think the two interviews I just described.

5 I think that is an indication. The difference between

6 questions asked by those individuals in the Brenner interview,

7 versus the lack of questions appearing in the Smith

8 interview. That is an indication in my mind.

9 Q Now, Mr. Goldberg asked you about certain restrictions

10 that may have been put on, or apparently were put on the

11 interview in terms of scope, because of the subpoenaes which

12 restricted the scope of the testimony requested from certain

() 13 witnesses.

14 To your knowledge, did TMr. Moselely's direction

15 regarding restrictions on questioning have anything to do with

i
16 the restrictive scope of the subpoenaes? I

17 A No, I didn't believe that was the reason. Because

18 the restriction on questioning that Mr. Moseley imposed

19 occurred at the interview of an NRC employee. There was
|

20 no subpoena required to interview an NRC employee, so any

21 question was fair game when you have an NRC employee there.
o
J 22 The NRC employee had no standing t'o object that

23 the question exceeded the three particular areas of inquiry.

' 24 There were such objections at subsequent interviews, but
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 that didn't occur in this interview where the restrictions

.-- - . .
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1 were imposed, so I didn't think at the time there was any

2 correlation between subpoenaes and ler. Moseley's restrictions.

3 JUDGE SMITH: Is that a policy? Or was that a

4 policy of Inspector Auditor to interview NRC~ employees without
..

.

5 regard to the scope, and say that any question is fair game,

6 .or -- I just think that would be a very unusual policy.

7 Personnel policy.

8' WITNESS: I was speaking to what was on the face

9 of the subpoenaes versus the scope of the questioning.-

10 JUDGE SMITH: Okay. If that is your testimony.

11 WITNESS: If it is unclear, I would be happy to

'

12 clarify it.

.() 13 JUDGE SMITH: You conducted investigations of

14 NRC personnel at the direction of I&E, and your' testimony

1,5 is that in those investigations there is no need to stay

16 within any particular scope, and that any question is fair

17 game, and I just wondered if daat was a policy which was in

18 effect at Inspector and Auditor --

19 WITNESS: I think the testimony is slightly

[ 20 different than that,-sir. The interview of the NRC employee

21 I am speaking of here is the interview of George Smith, which

() 22 was conducted by the NUREG 0760 team early in the investigatior ,.

23 Perhaps the summer of 1980, I would estimate. It is in no

24 way related to the OIA investigation.
.

A m-Federes nepormes,Inc.

25 JUDGE SMITH: Apparently then what you are saying

,
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1
it is not an adversarial confrontational type interview?

. 2 WITNESS: No. Certaintly not.

3 BY MS. BERNABEI: (Continuing)

fx(_/ 4 Q Mr. Gamble, do you know when -- I think it is-

5 your testimony that you believe the issue of the subpoenaes

~

6 . to Med Ed ' employees in management were resolved sometime in
'

7 the period of September, is that your best memory today?

8 A That was my recollection, but I certainly hope

9 -- that is easily deternined from court records.

10 Q Assuming it is somewhere in that period, was Mr.

11 Moseley's direction to restrict questioning before or after

12 Sepgember of 1980?

/~' 13 A Before September.
V).

14 MR. BLAKE: Ms. Bernabei, did you refer to

15 subpoenaes to Management? Med Ed management?

i 16 MS. BERNABEI: Well, Med Ed employees.

I 17 MR. BLAKE: So you revise your question to mean
|

18 that?
i

19 MS. BERNABEI: Sure.

20 MR. BLAKE: Thank you. -

21 BY MS. BERNABEI: (Continuing)

I(]) 22 Q You were asked -the question, Mr. Gamble, if you

23 had any reason to believe Mr. Haynes did not approach the

'

24 IE investigation on information flow with an open mind. And
hFemers n conm. inc.

25 I think you said not.with regard to the kind of things Mr.

~ . _ . _ _ . _ . _ - - _ _ . - _ - _ - . . . - _ . . _ - _ _ . _ . - _ . . . - . - _ . _ . _ . _ . _ _ - . _ .
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1 Goldberg was s tggesting, but that his- participation in the

2 Rogovin interview -- excuse me -- the Rogovin investigation,

3 you felt did have some effect on his ability to approach

() 4 the task with an open mind. Can you explain that answer?

5 A The -- in questions of conflict of interest, it

6 Lis ' frequently stated that the perception of a conflict is

y often as significant as whether there is, in fact, a real

8 conflict, and in-fact any improper influence.

9 In the case of Mr. Haynes participation in NUREG ,

10 0760 team, it was my opinion and my advice to I&E and OIA

11 management that, if nothing else, Mr.-Haynes participation

12 in this aspect of the NUREG 0760 investigation appeared to
,

(- 13 be a conflict, based upon his earlier duties with the

14 Rogovin investigation in which he was responsible for

15 investigative activity in some of the same areas.

16 Q Now, af ter your discussion or suggestions to your

l'7 management, and to IE management, what if any action was

18 taken on this concern?

19 A Exactly what discussions or meetings, OIA, IE

| 20 management, I am not familiar with. The only result I am

i
'

21 familiar with is -- let me back off the word, ' result.'
:

!- ( ) 22 The only action that resulted after that time weas that Mr.

23 Haynes was removed from the task group. Another reason was

24 stated for his removal, that he had other pressing duties,
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

| 25 or something of that sort.

i

'End 13.

| MS fols.
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.Sim 14 -l-
JUDGE ~ SMITH: What does that questions follow_j

on?2

MS. BERNABEI: Pts. Goldberg asked a question
3

) about whether or not Mr. Haynes, a member of the task. group,4

5 .to Mr. Gamble's mind approached the task with an open mind,

6 and Mr. Gamble had answered not with respect to the point

7 .you were bringing up, but in another respect I think yes,

8 and I just asked him to explain that.

9 JUDGE SMITH: That whet?

10 MS. BERNABEI: His opinion that Mr. Haynes

-11 did not approach the task with an open mind.

12 JUDGE SMITH: Okay.

13 BY MS. BERNABEI:{
'

Q There has been some discussion in questioning,_14,

15 Mr. Gamble, of you as to what you meant by significant

16 investigative activity as used in'your testimony. Can you

exP ain that term as you have used it? I believe it appearsl17

18 as any significant investigation, which appears on page 3.

19 A In the context in which I am referring to

20 significant investigation on page 3 of my testimony, the

, 21 first full paragraph, there I am talking about investigative

l(]) 22 activities beyond reviews of existing information. I am

23 talking..about interviews, reviews of records, comparison

24 of other evidence out there as contrasted to a review and
ko-Federes nopenses, Inc.
'

25 . analysis of earlier investigative groups' efforts. I would

. . - - - . - . . .. . _ _ - - . . . - - . . . - . , . . . - . - . . . - . . - . . . . - - . . _ - . . - - - . -
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not refer to that as significant investigation or significantSim 14-2 i

2 investigative activity. That would be in my mind a review

3 or an analysis or some similar word like that.
r~ \

('
4 Q Now you are familiar with Exhibit 2 to your

'

5 testimony which is an April 1,1980 memorandum from Mr. Stello

6 to Mr. Moseley which as part of the IE task group's task

7 directs that the. task group review previous investigative

8 materials,' including interview transcripts and testimony,

9 are you not?

10 A Yes.

11 Q Given these instructions from Mr. Stello, how

12 is it that you do not include a review of prior interviews

() 13 and investigative materials as significant investigative

14 activity?
.

Mr. Stello did direct that the task group review15 A

i

16 the. priori 1E investigation and he mentioned in there that |

'

17 reliance should be placed on available interview transcripts

18 and testimony.

19 However, I..think the difference between a task
.

20 or review or analysis or some other type of description of

21 activity of that sort, the difference between that type

(O of task and an investigation concerns what activity the_/ 22

23 investigative team performs themselves.

24 If it were merely desired that earlier investiga-
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 tive materials be reviewed and anlyzed, in my mind, there

_ - - . - . _ _ _ _.. .__ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ - , . _ _ . . _ - _ _ _ . . - _ _ _ _ _ . . . _
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Sim 14-3 1 would not be an instruction given in terms of please conduct

2 an investigationu When you want an investigation conducted,

3 in my mind, you are looking for things such as interviews

(]b 4 and the collection of evidence to be performed.

5 Now to be sure, as I indic&ted earlier, the very

6 first step you do is to acquire as background whatever avail-

7 able information there is. And Mr. Stello quite properly

8 directed the task group to do just' that, to collect the

9 available interviews on these people first.

10 Q You were asked a number of questions about your

11 interviews or ycar participation in interviews of Mr. Chwastyk

12 and Mr. Mehler and how, if at all, your participation in

13 those interviews may have fulfilled some need to interview

14 those individuals for the later OIA investigation.
'

15 I think the essence of your answer was that

16 there was a difference in the objectives between the two

| 17 investigations,. that is the IE investigation into information
|
'

18 flow and the OIA investigation.

:

i 19 Can you explain what you meant by that and why

20 that would lead you to believe that your prior interviews,

21 or participation in prior interviews of Chwastyk and Mehler

22 did not fulfill the need to interview them with regard

23 to the later OIA investigation?

24 A There were two objectives in those two investiga-
Ase Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 tions. They were different. The objective of the OIA

- - - - - - - . .- _ ._ - . - .. - . - .- . . - -_ -- - - -. .,
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investigation was to assess whether NRC_ employees acted in

-2 a proper manner.- Our investigation was far more narrow.

2 3 -Since we had focused on-a narrow issue perhaps we could

(~h '
k /.; 4 devote more focused resources on that issue.

3 But I-think the important point I was trying

6 to make is that my involvement in the two investigations was

c 7 substantially different. In my 'rery limited role as the

8 criminal investigator assigned to the NUREG 0760 team merely

9 to protect the interests of the Department of Justice, I

'10 did not pursue matt,ers in these interviews with the same >

; 11 degree of depth that I did if I had interviewed some of these

12 same people in connection with the'OIA investigation I sub -

'

.()
'

13 sequently performed.

14 My focus was en'tirely different in the subsequent

IS OIA investigation by the addition of th'e responsibility of
i

16 investigating conduct of employees without regard to i

17 criminality.

18 Q Now you were referred by Mr. Goldberg to the

'

19 NRC interviews of Mr. Chwastyk and Mr. Mehler ,onducted

20 in the course of the information flow investigations. -

.

21 I am referring you first to Mr. Mehler's interview

() 22 of September 3rd, 1980. Other than the questions which

23 you asked, which Mr. Goldberg referred you to earlier, were

24 there any other follow-up questions you asked in that
As.-Feewee neo. rare, Inc.

25 interview which are illustrative of the point you make in

!

. _ . . - . - - . - _ , . _ . . _ _ . . _ _ . - . _ _ . . . - . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . - . . . . _ . . . , , , . . . . - _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . . - - , - _ . _ _
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'Sim 14-5 1
in your testimony?

2
A I believe there are.

<

3

f3 JUDGE SMITH: Let's go rapidly. If you are
(-) 4

going to identify them let's go bing, bing, bing if you can

because they are there for us to see.!

6
' '

.

You don't have it.

NS. BERNABEI: I am going to show him. I will

8
direct the' witness' attention to it.

,

JUDGE SMITH: Yes. If you know them, just go

10
bing, bing, bing and show him and we will get it over with.

I

11
BY MS. BERNABEI:

12
Q Mr. Gamble, I would like for you to refer to

[^/) 13
'- what is Item 115 on Joint Mailgram Exhibit 1, and directing

14
your attention to page 16.!

15 i
A Okay |

16 |
Q Do you see on that page any other follow-up '

17
questions of the type you described in your' testimony?

18
JUDGE SMITH: Point it out to him.

- 19
THE WITNESS: I see it.

JUDGE SMITH: I am interested in saving time.

21
I mean the afternoon is wearing along and we are going

) 22
through a minimally valuable exercise. So just put your

23
finger there and show it to him.if you know where it is.

24
THE WITNESS: I have my finger on it. I amm no, %,

| 25
just reading it.

i
|
i

,.--w.. --r - .,- ,.v. , ,, -,.n ,-,,.,--,-.,,,.,,,,,,,..-w.. ,n,,,,,--,,~,..nn--n - ,n----c, _, ---,---,.-----,c-- - - - ,
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Sim 14-5 Yes, that is the type of questions and they are
1

asked by me.
2

.

MS. BERNABEI: Okay. I don't think you have

O iae=ticiea **e eoreio= 1= the tre==crive ar ce 81e-,

,

THE WITNESS: It is page 16 of the transcribe

beginning at line 5 and continuing through line 23.

BY MS. BERNABEI:
7

Q Okay. Referring you now to Item 117 in Joint

Mailgram Exhibit 1, I would like to direct your attention

to page 13.

On pags 13 and 14 were there any other examples

of the type you described in your testimony?

A Yes, there are.g,

V
Q Okay. Where are they?

A Beginning on page 13, line 23 and continuing

to page 14, line 6. I
16 ;

Q You were asked a question by Mr. Goldberg as to

some follow-up questions Mr. Moseley asked in the Mehler

and Chwastyk interviews. Were those the kind of follow-upg

| questions which you describe in your testimony that you
20

|

believed you asked that were useful? That is a bad question,

O but if you understand it go ahead and answer.
V 22

A Are you talking about the follow-up questions

by Mr. Moseley or by me?g
"

'f Q By Mr. Moseley in those interviews.

i

!
_ - . _ _ _ . . , . _ _ _ _ . , , . _ . _ _ . _ . , _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . . _ . _ . _ . . _ _
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j A As I recall from this morning in 1 coking at those, x.Sim 34-6

the follow-up questions by Mr. Moseley appear to be the type
2 \ fS.,

.

that were required or appropriate in that situation.
3

~O
(_/ JUDGE SMITH: Is that your opinion today,

4
N

Mr.. Gamble? ,5 ..s 4 ,

THE WITNESS: That was my opinion at the time.
6

,

BY MS. BERNABEI: '
7

Q You were asked a number of questions about your '
8,

9 involvement in civil enforcement actions, or your knowledge

10 of civil enforcement actions considered as a result of this

11 investigation and report.

12 .

Do you knoatof.any enforcement actions considered,.
_ . ,

criminal enforcement actions considered as a result of the() 13

14 ' investigation or the NRC report?
- .

15 MR. BLAKE: Objection. I don't understand how

16 the question can be relevant or material to the question f
i

17 at hand.

18 MS. BERNABEI: There were a number of questions

19 concerning civil enfo'rcement actions.

MR '. LAKE: Is there a representation that thereB20

21 was a consideration of a criminal action with regard to the

() 22 Dieckamp mailgram?

23 MS. BERNABEI:. The issue is whether anyone in

24 , the control room was: knowledgeable about the pressure spike
Aas-Federal Reporters, Inc.

'
-

25 or hydrogen. The Board has already said that they are not '

1

>

* %
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Sim 14-7 3 addressing solely-the one narrow part of the report, .but

2
at least.those two portions, -and I think there was considera-

3 tion of potential criminal enforcement with regard to all
p
(_ offthe items, including the pressure spike item, and.that4

w uld be relevant information.ibJ ~5

JD ' JUDGE SMITH: What would it relate to? What
6.

will we find from it?7
-

,

MS. BERNABEI: The seriousness with which the|Y- _8

9 NRC took their findings during the investigation. I think

is 10 if there was a referral to the Department-of Justice and
+

11 consideration of potential criminal enforcement, I think that

wo
12 would-indicate something about the seriousness of the findings.I

13 JUDGE SMITH: No, I wouldn't think that_that would.( ).
i

14 do it. That is a very unfair way,to judge people and

15 institutions.

Oi- 16 MS. BERNABEI: I would also say there has been
.,

[:-%
-

17 some examination of Mr. Gamble with regard to civil
!

-18 enforcement, including potential. civil enforcement that was

I. 19 not taken. It was recommended and not taken.
|

20 JUDGE SMITH: I am sorry. I just don't under-

21 stand any fair purpose for that inquiry, unless it leads

O' 22 to some re1evant face , but ed e doe ='e eem to de vo=r
i
'

23 Purpose.

((, 24 I don't understand the relationship to his
! Ae-ressrs nepormee,Inc.

Y" 25 avowed reference to civil enforcement to a recommendation
c:

L

!
l

U-
_ - - , , . , , - . . . . . . , , . _ _ , _ _ . - . _ - . - _ . _-
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Sim.14-8- foi criminal enforcement. I'just don't understand it. Ifj

it is relevant, the relevance escapes me.
2

MS. BERNABEI: Okay. Wel1, I-can state.that
3

Mr. Moseley does have prior testimony which this Board~'

4

has said it may consider, that is 1981 testimony of
5

Mr. Moseley. I think it is related to his direct testimony
6

which he has been cross-examined on. However, I also
7

.believe that it relates to a rebuttal of Mr. Moseley's
8

testimony in 1981 that he did not believe the findings of the
9

- 10
investigation supported a criminal case, and he said that

11 he did not believe the report of investigative findings

12 justified a referral to.the Department of Justice.

Given that testimony in 1981, I think...it would
13

14 be important for the Board to know whether there was a

15
referral to the Department of Justice.

g JUDGE SMITH: Why didn't you confront Mr. Moseley

with that when he was here?17

i' MS. BERNABEI: It is his prior testimony. It is
18

| 19 not his testimony today.

I 20 MR. GOLDBERG: That is exactly the point I want

|

| 21 to make. It is'his prior testimony from 1981 that she did

-

22 not adopt in this proceeding. The only portion of that
|-

23 which she adopted was his previous testimony that he

|
1 24 believed the message Mr. Dieckamp was trying to convey was
Esem noorwei,lne.

25 true.
.

6
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Sim 14-9
i MS. BERNABEI: That is not_true.

2 MR. GOLDBERG: The staff modified his prefiled

3 testimony in this proceeding to comply with the Board's

fl's> 4 request that he not specifically rely on NUREG 0760.---
'

5 MS. BERNABEI: That is not true.

6 JUDGE SMITH: Wait a minute. That is enough.

7 That is enough.

MS. BERNABEI: Well, I have to state that this
8

9 Board's finding, this Board's conclusion was that it may

10 consider that testimony. I understood that ---

11 JUDGE SMITH: Don't characterize our conclusions.

12 I don't want to hear about Mr. Moseley's 1981 testimony that
r-

13 his investigation did not support criminal prosecution. What()
14 we do want to hear, if such be the case, is that you have

f

15 information relevant to the issues in this case, and that

16 is the factual issues, the pressure spike, hydrogen burn,

17 et cetera, as to which there was a recommendation to the

L 18 Department of Justice for criminal prosecution. That is what

!

19 we want to hear, if that is the case.
1
|

| 20 MS. BERNABEI: I have stated what -- do_you

21 want a proffer as to what Mr. Gamble will testify to?

L1() 22 JUDGE SMITH: No. If you know what he is going'

, 23 .to testify to and you represent that the reference to the
1
t

L 24 Department of Justice for possible criminal prosecution
he-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 related to the issues in this case, make that representation.
;

i

l

!
!

_ - . . . _ _ . - . . . _ - - . . - _ - , . _ _-. , --_ _ .-_. , _ - . , _ _ _ _ . -
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ISim 14-10 II you are' going to do'it as evidence d elf ofj

the' seriousness ofLsomething else, no. No concept.of American
~

2 .

justice that'I am aware of cou]d take a reference'to the
3

f O- Department of Justice as an indication of the. seriousness
4

f the issues that we are supposed to decide.'

5

MS. BERNABEI: Icunderstand the referral was on
6

the basis of this report and the materials contained therein.
7

Now I understand that-includes the pressure spike. But-Ig

w 1:ld have to ask the witness. That was the reason I asked'9

10 the question.
i

11 JUDGE SMITH: You don't know?

12 MS. BERNABEI: I think-it does.

13 JUDGE SMITH: So you are saying there was a

j4 referral -- are you representing that there was a referral

i to the Department of Justice by the NRC for a recommendation15

16 or a consideration of criminal prosecution with relation-
,.

|

17 to_the pressure spike?
r
i

MS. BERNABEI: With reference to the entire18

19 investigation which I believe included ---

JUDGE SMITH: Which includes the pressure spike.'20
!

'~

21 That is your reasoning?

|!O 22 MS. ERNA>E1 Yes. This ooard sat here in
f-

23 1981-and heard testimony from Mr. Moseley that there would

24 be no criminal referral and there was in fact one based on
m noorwes, Inc.

25 this investigation. I think the Board should hear whether -

(
I
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or not that was done.j

JUDGE SMITH: I think that you should have
2

confronted Mr. Moseley with that.._.If you believe that goes
3

'to his credibility, you should have confronted it. He made
4

it clear that we are not depending upon.his 1981 testimony,
5

except to the extent that it is reavowed in this hearing room.
6

That was obviously clear, and every one in this hearing room
7

Participating in that I am sure understood that, with the
8

9 possible exception of you.

10 MS. BERNABEI: Well, it is possible because I asked

11 specifically if you would reaffirm a prior order that you

12 would not consider that testimony, and I sat here when you

-

13 said no, we won't do that. We can consider what we want and

14 you misunderstood my prior ruling.

15 Given that, I understood that the 1981 testimony

16 was in. I can refer to the transcript, but that was my

17 understanding.

18 JUDGE SMITH: I will have to lay to you equal

19 responsibility for whatever. confusion there is. I am

20 confident that others understood it differently. Whatever

.21 the record says, it says.

.O 22 neverthe1e , you had your ogeortunter to co froat

23 Mr. Moseley. Even so, even taking your viewpoint, you had

24 your opportunity to confront him with it at the time and it
Ase-Federal Repo,te,s, Inc.

25 could have been straightened up I guess, but now you are trying
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S 14-12' 1 to'do it and.your allegation as to the relevance is not

2 specific enough.

.MS. BERNA $EI: I think it is relevant to the3

b- 4 issue before the Board, including the pressure spike. You

5 can do what'you want. That is my representation to you.

O JUDGE SMITH: Your representation seems to be

I very. carefully couched to avoid saying that there was'a

O reference to the Department of Justice specifically about

9 the); pressure spike and you have not said that, and having not
10 said that, I am not going to allow you to go into it.

' I am sure that if that were the case you are

I articulate enough to express it to the Board so that we could
13 understand the relevance.

MS. BERNABEI: Okay. Let me proffer then what

I believe Mr. Gamble would have testified to if asked.

IJUDGE SMITH: All right.

MS. BERNABEI: I believe there was a referral

8 to the Department of Justice, which included the findings

19
and conclusions of the NUREG 0760 investigation, and I

20 believe the pressure spike is an integral, if not one of

21 the -- and one of the major portions of that investigation.

22 JUDGE SMITH: Of NUREG 7960, but you are not

23 saying it was one of the integral portions of the reference

24 -

to the Department of Justice?
.% %

25
MS. BERNABEI: It is. Well, yes.
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Sia 14-13j JUDGE SMITH: Do you understand the distinction

2 I am making?

3 MS. BERNABEI: Yes, I do. Let me state once

4 more my understanding of the referral to the Department

5 of Justice for potential criminal prosecution.

6 Int fact the investigative findings, as I

7 understand it, were referred to the Department of Justice

8 for potential criminal prosecution. Those were the findings

9 of the NUREG 0760 investigation. It is my understanding.

10 JUDGE SMITH: All right. You have had enough

11 opportunity to explain the relevance, and you know what

12 I am seeking and you haven't made it. I just don't think
!

l

() 13 that you have anything. So we will let it rest.

'

14 MS. BERNABEI: I have no other questions on

15 redirect . We do have rebuttal questions to Mr. Moseley's

1

16 testimony. i
,

17 JUDGE SMITH: All right. What was worked out

i 18 with the parties with respect to that?

19 MS. BERNABEI: I identified all questions and

20 all answers to Mr. Goldberg and to Mr. Blake. *

21 JUDGE SMITH: Judge Wolfe just reminded me

L( 22 that we haven't had the Board questions of Mr. Gamble on

i -

23 his direct testimony.

| 24 MS. BERNABEI: Or recross.
! AmeJeslerol Reporters, Inc.

! 25 JUDGE SMITH: Or recross, right.

*
,

l
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Sim 14-14 BOARD EXAMINATIONj

INDEX 2 BY JUDGE WOLFE:

3 Q Turning to your modified prefiled testimony of
n

UJ December 4, 1984, Mr. Gamble, and more particularly to your4

5 Exhibit 4, and turning to pages 8 and 9 of Exhibit 4.

6 On pages 8 and 9, to your recollection, is that

7 .that the original pages had on them?

A I believe so. As I recall, the intention was8 .

9 to make an insert here.

10 Q And there was never an insert at any time under

11 Appendix A and Appendix B?

12 A I don't recall receiving an insert to this.

) JUDGE WOLFE: Ms. Bernabei, could you explain13 .

14 that, if you know, or bk. Goldberg?

15 FG. BERNABEI: This was the document as we

|16 received it in discovery. I of course have no other

17 knowledge from the time of its preparation.
i

18 (Pause.)

19 MR. GOLDBERG: This is a draft, as is obvious,

20 which was typewritten. At the time that this was typewritten,

21 there was a handwritten list of documents reviewed which
,-

!
_

22 was to be Appendix A and a handwritten list of technical .

23 data reviewed which was to be Appendix B. It was the intent

24 to add documents to those lists as they were reviewed, and
Ace.r.4.,. n ponen, inc.

25 I am informed that that was never typed up and never became
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:Sim 14-15 1 a part of this.

2 JUDGE WOLFE: Well, do you have those two hand-

3 written lists for Appendix A and Appendix B that were going

Os/ 4 to be issued with this Exhibit 4 upon whichever date the

5 initial issuance was?

6 MR. GOLDBERG: This was prepared, I am told,

7 in Region V. At the time it.was prepared I believe those

g handwritten lists were in Region V. I have no. idea whether

9 they exist today or not.
,

10cnd Sim
Sue fois

12t

h
'

CE) ''

14

i-

15
,

16

.

17

18;

i

19

| 20 -

| 21

)'

22

i 23

24
me-Feewei neporwes, inc.

25

.
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#15-1-Suet 1 But this was a draft and as of the time --

2 JUDGE WOLi'E: I don't --

3 MR. GOLDBBRG: -- this whs prepared this was

Iv 4 the complete document.

5 JUDGE WOLPE: I don't question that. It

6 would seem to me that that would be a fairly important

7 portion of this exhibit, would it not, if it would

8 indicate that if this document, Exhibit 4, was draf ted,

9 prepared and issued and relied on, only one document

10 reviewed during investigation, that would be one thing.
,

11 If there are a hundred and one documents reviewed during

12 investigation and their dates specified, this might

() 13 mean something else again with respect to the point

14 raised by Mr. Gamble.
I
I15 I don' t know.

16 MR. GOLDBERG: There are references throughout !

17 the document to information, tapes, transcripts that ;

18 were relied on to prepare this document. But this is --

19 JUDGE WOLFE: But do we know the dates of

20 those documents relied upon and whose documents they

21 are and who were the interviewees or what depositions

() 22 and of whom and the dates of the deposition?

23 I'm just not certain. Perhaps you can help

24 me out.
Ase-Feews nepo,w,s, Inc.

25 MR. GOLDBERG: That can all be determined.
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#15-2-Suet' 1 The tape numbers are identified, transcript numbers,

2 and.--

..
3 JUDGE WOLFE: Give me an example. What are

O
4 you looking at?

5 MR. GOLDBERG: On Page 3, middle paragraph.

4 There is a cite to Transcript 01-01017-CH2/20-FFC at

7 1-6.

8 JUDGE WOLFE: And the date of this was?

9 Mll . GOLDBERG: The date doesn't appear in

10 this document but it can be determined from this trans-

11 cript, from the transcript that is cited there.

12 And similarly, with respect to the rest of

O '' the citations throushout this, it can he determined hv

Id going back to those tapes artd transcripts and so forth,

15 .the date on which the interviews took place, the documents
i

were prepared, the tapes were prepared, information like !16

l

7 that. |

18 JUDGE WOLFE Well, I don' t plan to make any-

I' body's case for them. What I'm saying is that I noticed

20 that there were these two blank pages, Appendix A arid

21 Appendix B, and saying there were a list of documents

22 reviewed during investigation. Appendix B, technical

23 data concerning core outlet temperatures.

24 But if the parties are satisfied --
As Feense n ,=,., Inc.

25 MR. GOLDBERG: Well --
,
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'915-3-Suet. ; JUDGE WOLFE: Wait a moment. If the parties

'2 are satisifed-that what is contained in the body of the

3 draft,- I'm certainly not' going to be concerned.

4 MR. GOLDBERG: Well, TMIA has offered this

5 exhibit. -I ~ have obj ected to it. This is --

6 ' JUDGE WOLFE: You may well have objected to

7 it, but it's my understanding it has now been admitted.

8 And I'm turning to yo2.or to Ms. Bernabel and saying,

'

9 should there not be appended to this these handwritten

10 pages that you are talking about.

11 I'm not going to make any determination. All

12 that I'm aware of is that these are blank pages and

13 a document is in evidence with blank pages.(]}
14 MR. GOLDBERG And this is the complete

15 document.

.16 JUDGE WOLFE If you say so.

17 (The Board members are conferring.)

18 MR. GOu] BERG Judge Wolfe, I'm told that

19 this was Mr. Haynes' working draft during the time that

20 he was a member of the team; he didn't continue as a

21 member of the team. The final report, NUREG 0760, did

() 22 not rely on this document in any way.

23 This was simply while Mr. Haynes was a

24 member of the team, he prepared this. He left the
Am Pederal Reporters, ins,

25 effort. This was never considered by the team that

u.-_
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- 915-4-Suet I prepared NUREG 0760. What use of it Mr. Haynes made
+

2 while he was a member of the team,- I don' t know. But

.3 it' just wasn' t relied on by the team to prepare NUREG
h,

- 4 0760. '

S JUDGE WOLFE: All right. All that I'm saying-

e is that I noticed these blank pages.. If you don't think

7 that this, or Ms. Bernabei, is important to-attach the

8 document that's your problem, or that's your judgment on

9: it.

10 Secondly, just throwing this out again, with

II respect to Exhibit 5 at Page 16, there is a page there

12 captioned " References" with documents, et cetera listed

13 in the number of twenty-one references. There were --

Id apparently the Exhibit 6, as corrected, does not bear

15 such a reference page.
I

I' Now, whether that's important or not in our |-
,

17 review of these, of the purpose for which these documents

18 were submitted, I don' t know. I just noted that that

I' reference page was not attached to the rewritten copy.
'

20 *

Beyond that, I just observed that.

21 MS. BERNABEI: Judge Wolfe, I could just say
,

22 with regard to the-prior exhibit, I think the preliminary

23 nature of the draft and the preliminary nature of the

2 investigation at that point I think is borne out by the, ,,
25 fact there is not a complete list of references.

L
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#15-5-Suet 1 Secondly, with regard to either of those

2 exhibits we have no current access to any drafts. So

3 we were relying on Mr. Goldberg's efforts to obtain those
,,

( :

4 for us. So at this point we think the exhibits as they

5 stand support Mr. Gamble's testimony. But, even if we

6 were to think something different, there really -- we

7 really have no access to make them more complete.

8 JUDGE WOLFE: I'm leaving that either to you

9 or to Mr. Goldberg. It's your cases. I just made that

10 observation.

II I've finished, Judge Smith.

12 JUDGE SMITit: All right. |

|,o
t> (The Board members are conferring.)13

Id We just had a discussion as to what the
.

purpose of the documents were. It might require a re- !15
,

16 visiting later on.,

||
II Do you have recross?

.

18 MR. GOLDBERG Yes, sir.

JUDGE SMITils flow long do you think it is

20 going to take, Mr. Goldberg?
I MR. GOLDBERG: Italf an hour.

JUDGE SMITil: Okay. That's going to mean' '

3 Let's take a moment here and go off the record.more.

24 N oM-de-mcod &cush usus.).Ao..F.a.,.i n. pori.,,, ine.

25
Let's take a recess.
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415-6-Suet I (Whereupon, a recess is taken at 3:01 p.m.,

2 to reconvene at 3:11 p.m. , this same day.)*

3 JUDGE SMITH: All right, back on the record.

10,t 4 Before we go"with Mr. Goldberg's recross, a discussion

~5 led by Judge Wolfe before the break led to a concern
,

6 by the Board that the limited purpose for which the -

7 Attachments 4, 5 and 6 to Mr. Gamble's testimony may

8 not have been shared or understood by everybody.

9 And I understood those to be received into.

10 evidence not for the truth of any of those, of the |

II information contained in any of those documents, but

12 those documents demonstrated that drafts were prepared-

O ia by com,enenes of the Task rorce before any ine rviews

Id were conducted for NUREG 0760 purposes. 'And for no other

15 purpose.
i,

16 And, in fact, I would have preferred to have i

17 seen that stipulated because it is difficult sometimes
,

18 to recall the purpose for which a document is received.

I' But we believe that it might be appropriate to restate

20 that and to make sure that the Board and the parties
|

21 shared that thought when we did receive them.
~

22 I think that was clear in your mind, wasn't

23 it, Ms. Bernabei?

MS. BERNABEI: Yes. That's the only intention
, , ,

25 I intend to make use of that document for. However, I
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#15-7-Suet 1 don't think Mr. Gamble's testimony and related exhibits

2 should be treated any differently than any other piece

3 of evidence. That is, I think they should be admitted

n
K' 4 into the record without restriction.

1

.5 However, I can state, and I will stipulate,4

!
6 that I do not intend to'use it for-the truth of the
7 matters asserted.

8 JUDGE SMITH: Oh, no, no. You are wrong.

9 Those exhibits may not be the basis for citing any

10 information contained in them.

II MS. BERNABEI: Right.

I2 JUDGE SMITH: All right. I didn't understand.

( I3 What's your point?

I4 MS. BERNABEI: I think the Board should not
i

15 treat Mr. Gamble's testimony and exhibits any differently f
16 than the other parties. ;

I7 MR. BLAKE: It's'a common practice to accept

18 exhibits for one purpose or another. And the purpose

I9 has been fairly stated.
;

20 MS. BERNABEI: The only caveat or tha only

21 problem I might have with that is Judge Wolfe has

O)(, 22 noted there is not a list of references of --

23 JUDGE WOLFE: Well --

'

MS. BERNABEI: Well, I haven't --
, Ace Fedotal Reporters, Inc.

25
; JUDGE WOLFE: Yes, all right.

1
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#15-8-Suet 1 MS. BERNABEI: We may wish to argue from the

2 substance of the interviews as to when they appeared to

3 have been prepared. That is, my understanding and

4 reading of the drafts is that they contain no citations
,

5 to interviews conducted in the course of NUREG 0760

6 investigation but only to prior NRC interviews. We

7 may use it to that extent.

8 JUDGE SMITH: That's right.

9 MS. BERNABEI: Yes. We don't intend to rely

10 on the information contained --
.

II JUDGE SMITH: Yes, that was the purpose,

i
12 limited purpose.

[]
13 MR.BLAKE: I understood Judge Wolfe's inquiry'

I4 to be one even as to the limited purpose precisely. How

15 in the world do we judge the significance of the effort
,

,

16 that went on except for these very issues that Mr. Gamble !

17 has talked cbout?

18 We don't have a list of all the things they

' 19 looked at in order to put it together. It could cut one

20 way or the other. But that's what I understood his -

21 inquiry to be.

22 JUDGE WOLFE: Well, since -- I was concerned,

23 and without recalling the limited purpose for which

24 these three attached exhibits were admitted, I was
,

25 concerned as I expressed my concern about there being
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#15-9-Suet 1 blank pages. Inasmuch as it has been.now refreshed, my

2 recollection refreshed, and as agreed to by Ms. Bernabei

3 that these exhibits were admitted for that limited
A
'U' 4 purpose I have no concern now at all that these pagest

5 are blank, period. We can go on from there now.

6 JUDGE SMITH: - They should not, however, be

7 cited for the purpose that they are based upon a

8 substantial amount of prior information. That was the

9 concern.

10 All right. Any question about that?

II (No reply.)

12 All right, proceed.

O '3 as 88an^88 = = e e c ar the

I4 opposite, since there is not a complete list there is

15 no indication of how much review has been put into this? ;

I6 JUDGE SM'TH: That's right. The only inferencei
,

17 that.can be drawn from those documents is that they were
i

18 prepared before the interviews.

I9 They are only a time marker and I think they
|

| 20 are mischievous for even for that purpose, because it

21 would have been a lot easier to have stipulated it and

O
(Q then we wouldn' t have any concern about it. Safer,22

l

23 And maybe next time it comes up, we will probably insist
1 24
L.gm %,, ,, upon something like that.

All right, Mr. Goldberg.

|
|
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I-#15-10-Suet RECROSS EXAMINATION

2 BY MR. GOLDBERG:-

3
f Q Mr. Gamble, today you' testified about

1O
4 questions being submitted in advance of their asking

,

5 to Mr..Moseley, and you indicated that that -- you

' . weren't necessarily saying that that was prior to - the

-

7 interview but rather submitted to Mr. Moseley prior to

8' their being asked during the interview; am I correct?

'
A- I believe that's what I said. Yes.

10
0 So, it's your testimony that the. general

-11
practice was that during the course of an interview

'12 before members of the team other than the lead interroga-

I )- 13
tor asked questions they first had'to be submitted tos-

14
Mr. Moseley, Mr. Moseley would then either give his

15
approval or withhold his approval, and on the basis of

Mr. Moseley's decision then the question would either be
17

asked or not asked?

18
A Are you asking me whether that was, in fact,

19
the general practice followed throughout the course of

20
this investigation?

21
Q Yes.

22
A No, I didn't testify to that.

,

r - 23
Q Well, what do you mean by your testimony

;

24.

' Ame. Federal Repo,ters, Inc. today that questions had to be submitted to Mr. Moseley
25

in advance?
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I#15-ll-Suet JUDGE SMITH: You are leaving something out,

2 Mr. Goldberg. I. don't want to interfere with your

3 cross-examination but I think it's just simply a
m
- 4 question of mistake.

5 He clarified that-to be follow-on questions.

6 The original list of questions, as I understood --

7 MR. GOLDBERG: I said other than the lead

8 interrogator asking questions, anyone else on the team

' had to submit their questions in advance to Mr. Moseley

10
before they could be asked. And that's what I under-

11
stood his testimony was today.

12
And he said: I don't mean in advance of the

13(') interview itself but in advance of their being asked

14
during the interview.

15 And I can ask about follow-up questions.
,

BY MR. GOLDBERG: (Continuing)

17
0 Is it your testimony that the follow-up i

!

18 questions had to be submitted to Mr. Moseley in advance?
19

A As I recall my testimony, it was that the

20 restrictions Moseley attempted to impose on the Task.^

21 Group was as you are describing it.
A
kJ Q Okay. Without regard to Mr. Moseley's

23 attempt, was the practice in fact that the members of
#

24
the team other than the lead interrogator who wanted

| Am-Federal Reporwes, Inc.

! 25
I to ask follow-up questions, in fact, submitted them to

._ - - _ . - _ _ , , . - - . . . . - - . _ - . - - . - . - - - . . - . . - . . - - . - - . - . _ .- .
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#15-12-Suet 1 Mr. Moseley prior to their being asked?

2 A As I sit here now, I cannot recall whether

3 the team members actually did submit questions in that

4 manner. My testimony has been what the instructions

5 imposed were, how they were received, understood and

6 carried out by the IE Task Group members. I can't

7 testify too completely.

8 I think maybe to answer your question, I

9 referred to the comparison between the two interviews

10 of Elton Brunner and George Smith. As I indicated

Il there, the degree to which team members asked follow-up

I2 questions other than the lead interrogator, it was

13
( ) markedly reduced in the second interview.

14 And as I indicated, I do not believe there

15 were many, if any, questions asked at the end within

16 the manner we are discussing here, by getting Mr.

17 Moseley's approval. And I suggested that that may be

18 indicative of the problem with such a protocol as this,

I9 because if the questions are not asked at the appropriate

20 time during the interview often they are lost.
.

21 Q Who conducted the Brunner interview?
,

22(I A The IE Task Group.

23END #15

JoD flws 24
Ace Federot Reporters, Inc.

25
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1 Q Which members were present?

2 A' I believe it was the entire group.

3 Q The entire group?

I
(/ 4 A The only exception to that would be Mr. Fisher

5 who I believe participated telephonically. They put a

6 speaker box in the center of the table, turned it on so

y he could talk.

8 Q Were you present?

9 A Yes, sir.

10 0 Who was the lead interrogator?

11 A I cannot recall now.' That interview I don't

12 believe is referred to by date or exhibit number in NUREG

,Q 13 0760. I was seeking to refresh my recollection before
U

14 testifying here today about that, but I was unable to

15 consult that.

16 MR. GOLDBERG: May I have a moment, Judge Smith? !

17 JUDGE SMITH: Yes. Mr. Goldberg, I am concerned

18 about unwarranted amount of time spent on a comparison of

19 two interviews which may or may not have relevance to our

20 issues, and I think -- let's see if we can't place this -
,

21 whole thing into the context of his testimony this morning.

() 22 Mr. Au's cross examination, didn't you say that

23 Mr. Moseley's list of questions, or the lead interviewer's

24 list of questions, were developed in a give and take session
wm neporwes,inc.

25 by all the members of the team?

.
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1 WITNESS: That is correct.

'
2 JUDGE SMITH: Therefore, with respect to those

3 questions, you did not have to have Mr. Moseley's expressed

4 permission.Y It was a participation in the consideration

5 process?

6 WITNESS: Those questions were considered but

7 ultimately Mr. Moseley had to approve those as well.

8 JUDGE SMITH: That is right. But there was a

9 give and take process. Everybody would sit down and give

10 the reasons why a question should be in or out. For

i
11 example, duplication from earlier -- '

12 WITNESS: Yes, sir.

'~^ 13 JUDGE SMITH: And that you never objected to the'

,

14 dropping of any of your questions?
i

15 WITNESS: No, sir.

16 JUDGE SMITH: Once that list of questions was
i

17 developed, in a collegial give and take process, and approved i

18 by Mr. Moseley, then that was the questions that the lead

'
19 interviewer would ask?

20 WITNESS: That is correct.

21 JUDGE SMITH: But you also testified that the

22 lead interviewer was free to follow on on his own, without

23 permission from Moseley.

2d WITNESS: I don't believe I testified to that.
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 JUDGE SMITil I thought you did. You also

.
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1 testified that others were free to recommend to the lead ;

2 interviewer that other follow-on questions be added.

3 WITNESS: I said hat that occurred.

- 4 JUDGE SMITH: Well, it occurred. Was it
~

5 Prohibited?

6 WITNESS : That was not in keeping with the

7 restrictions Mr. Moseley imposed on the test group.

8 JUDGE SMITH: That was contrary to the restriction

9 that Mr. Moseley imposed?

10 WSTNESS:' I believe it was, yes, sir.

11 JUDGE SMITH: That wasn't the sense of the'

12 testimony I got from you when you mentioned that. You said

() 13 sure that could' be done, and -- but sometimes that wasn' t

14 -- you didn't feel that was a convenient way to do it.

15 Okay, then I think you had better cross examine
/.

- 16 him, because I don't remember his testimony being -- I |
'

17 remember his testimony being quite different.

18 BY MR. GOLDBERG (Continuing)

19 Q Mr. Gamble, you testified today that it was an
i

20 interview of Mr. Brunner at which all the team members were

21 present, including yourself, except perhaps for Mr. Fisher,

( ). 22 who was -- participated at least by listening on a conference

23 call arrangement, is that correct?

24 A I believe all members were there, yes.,
hreeww neswun,inc.

25 Q Now I want you to think carefully about this. Are
,

i
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L
i you-absolutely certain'.that the team --: investigative 1 team,

.,

i

[ S 2 including yourself, interviewed Mr. .Brunner?

j A- The - as I recall, there.were two interviews of'

b
4 Mr. Brunner. The one I am speaking of'is the one that

-

e S |resulted in a verbatim transcript, an interview conducted of

I
~4 him in Bethesda, Maryland. And my recollection is that all''

I the team members were there. I have not had the opportunityy
p

[ g to review that transcript to refresh my recollection.

1

9 It is possible that one or more of the team members:. ,

! '10 were not-there, but it was conducted in the manner in which
!

! 11 the other interviews were, and that is by the team as a group. .

12 Q And that was the basis for the decision by- Mr.

({}- 13 Moseley to preparev or have prepared by the task group, a
;

14 list of' questions which would be followed from then on?.
;
a

15 A No, sir, I didn't say - that.
..

I - 16 Q What was the significance then of this interview
c . ,

17 of Mr. Brunner?
i'
L

13 A The only significance I attributed to it was that
!=
+

19 by way of comparison, comparing Mr. Brunner's transcribed
p

i. 20 interview to that'of George Smith. Not having the dates-
t ,

21 or any references, I am a little bit lost for the order,
f

-( ) 22 but I am fairly certain that Brunner's was the one that
y

23 preceded Smith.

.24 There is the possibility I have them reversed,
m_ no nen, inc.

25 but if in fact they are in that order, the second interview
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1 which I believe was Mr. Smith, will show a marked decrease |
|
l

2 in the number of spontaneous follow-up questions asked by

3 members of the task group. And that is because Mr. Moseley's
-3
'

4 instructions restricting such follow-up questions were imposed'

5 at the beginning of that second interview.

6 That is the only purpose I was drawing from

7 that.

8 Q And was your testimony that Mr. Hoefling asked

9 a good number of significant questions during the Brunner

10 interview?

11 A Yes.

12 O Have you ever seen a transcript of the Brunner

( ) 13 interview?

14 A No, sir, I never have that I can recall.

15 Q But you are certain you were at one?

16 A Yes, j

|17 0 You testified before about an evaluation of the ;

18 reliability of interviews conducted closer to the accident

19 compared to interviews that were conducted in time further

20 from the accident. Was that testimony you gave baced on' a ;

I

21 general opinion of yours you held at the time that any
,

22 interview conducted prior -- closer to the time of the event

23 would in all likelihood be more reliable than one conducted

24 further in time from the event?
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A I believe I stated it slightly different. I didn't
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] say the entire interview was. I said the facts recalled

2 by a witness closer to the time of the event, in my opinion,

3 at that time, as a general matter, those facts were more

'

4 likely to be more reliable.

5 Q Now, the question that was asked of you in this

6 area used the word, ' evaluation.' Whether you had done any

7 evaluation. Was that just a general opinion you held, or

8 did you do an actual study of the interviews concerning

9 information flow?

10 A I am not sure I understand the question. j

11 Q Well, did you do a specific study conparing

12 facts that were elicited during interviews closer to the

) 13 time of the accident, compared to facts that were elicited(

14 at a time further from the date of the accident?

15 A No, sir. As I indicated, it is just a general

16 opinion I had. ;

i

17 0 You talked before about a lively debate concerning |
.

-

10 proposed enforcement action. Did that debate take place
.

19 before the Commission?

20 A There were aspects of it that occurred before'

|
21 the Commission, and I recall hearing of discussions among

g
i ' 22 the Staff outside the Commission context.

23 Q Was it the Commission thit made the fihal

24 determination as to what enforcement action to take?
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A I am not sure if I am wording this precisely
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a

1 correctiy in the terms of NRC' procedure, but my opinion

2 -at the time as to how the NRC procedures worked in this i

1s

3 particular situati'on'was that the action was actually i

.), - -

,

\
4 determination of the Director of Inspection and Enforcement.

'

5 However, in this particular situation, the

6 Commission did review, consider, and concur'in that enforcement

.
s v

7 action. Perhaps I technically got that wrong, but that was

8 my-impression at the time as to how the procedural mechanism

9 handled this enforcement action. .

7,

10 Q You testified today that with respect to the 0760

11 investigation, your role there was one such that you were

'

12 not to extend a civil investigation, is that correct?

() 13 A Not to' extend it into areas that would be useful

14 for criminal purposes, but not for civil enforcement

15 purposes.

16 Q Was it your role to ensure that the invebtigation/

17 the 0760 investigation, pursue angles if it appeared that

18 criminality might be involved?

'
19 A Pursue additional angles, other than what the

'

20 team was attempting to pursue? '

21 Q Well, why don't you answer that question?

| () 22 A Which question do you want me to answer?
!

23 Q The additional angles.

~24 A No.
Asm-Femeral nepormes, Inc.

25 Q Any kind of angles?

- ..- -- . - - , , -- - _- . - . .-- - . - . - - - . . -
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~

g g _i A Yes.,.

. 2 . Q What kind of angles were you to pursue where

3 criminality might be involved?
~

7
\ 4 A My role was to ensure that angles, as you are

5 calling them,-which the IE task group wished to pursue for
,

6 - civil' enforcement purposes, that any such angles which also

.

7 would be important for criminal enforcement purposes be
.

8 . pursued in a-manner that would properly develop the facts
,1 . . . .

,

such:that the information could also meet the standard' '

- 9

10 required for use in Federal court for criminal prosecution.

11 I contrast.that to.the new angles question,'which

12 I responded to negatively by the fact that not new areas
,

! ( .
13 which I attempted to get IE to explore. Only to ensure that

14 they properly explore the areas that they intended to.'

. 15 - Q Was it your belief that the information that

16 was actually developed as a part of the 0760 investigation

17 -- was it your belief that would be used in a. criminal

18 prosecution of anyone who might be involved in criminality?

. 19 - A Was it my belief -- at what time?

20 Q At the time that 0760 investigations take place?

21 A During the course of the-interviews, and the
L .

22 actual conduct of the investigation?4
c,

23 .Q Yes.

-24 A I did not have any reason for knowing at that
. Ase-Fess,es nepo,se,s, Inc.

25 time that it would, in fact, be used for criminal prosecution.

1
,

,,

w g_ .-.--,e p-u*-.r v. ,,%---,#,.mp*ne,r, ,-we-,.=,,,,c,e a pw ver>---w"'-fw=n--*te w - w-e- we a--r e wv e - v e *--N-**m a*m&*-t= W _ PT'
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1 Q. ~You were there to ensure that angles were pursued j

2 which_might involve criminality, but you are not sure whether

3 'the information that was developed would actually be

4 utilized'in' criminal prosecution?

5 A: That is correct. The decision whether to

~6 prosecute somebody is within the province of the Department

7 of Justice.

8 Q Was it your understanding that the information ,

9 . developed might be used by the Department of Justice to

10 prosecute someone?

'

11 A Certainly..

12 Q Did you make your role.in ensuring that angles

13 were pursued that might involve criminality known to the.()
14 'other members'of the team?*

15 - A The other members of the team knew of my role |
!

16 by virtue of their receipt of a copy of the charging memo- |
.

17 randum with attachments which we discussed earlier, and

18 specifically I discussed this with Mr. Moseley at some

19 length..

20 MS. BERNABEI: I am going to object to further

21- examination. I was specifically cut off from certain

(). 22 questions I wished to ask to follow'up on yours, Judge

- 23 . Smith, and I think.you acknewledged that this was an

24 area that, perhaps, was tangential to the Board's concerns.
Ame-Feeeres nepormes,inc.

25 And now Mr. Goldberg is going full force in

__- _ _ _ . _ _ __ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ . _ . . _ . _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ , . _ _ . - _ _ , _ _
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1 the same direction.
;

2 And'if there is to be an investigation as to

3 whether -- in this hearing room as to whether Mr. Gamble's

4 role in that investigation was proper, then we want to ask

5 a lot more questions, and we want to bring in some more

6 witnesses. If there is going to be an interrogation of this

7 man simply because he appeared as a witness, which I think

8 is totally inappropriate, I think all parties should be able

9 to ask questions about it, and present witnesses.

10 JUDGE SMITH: There is an overlapping. I am

11 -- I tend to share your concern. The essence of your concern.

12 I also see, however, an overlapping of the two points. I

(} 13 did initially explore it improperly, I believe. I mean with

14 improper purposes, because I was taken up with my concept

15 of the process rather than the issues, but it also is

16 relevant to the context in which ths Gamble asked questions

17 -- you know, where he was coming from.

_
18 I share your concern. And I do sense a tone

19 by Mr. Goldberg of punishment, and I think that is your

20 concern, and I think should not be permitted. Having been

21 the offender myself, I cannot be too critical of Mr. Goldberg

'
- 22 on it, but I do share her concern.

23 MR. GOLDBERG: My interest in this line is

h 24 an attempt to try to understand the consistency of Mr.
Am-Federal Coporters, Inc.

I 25 Gamble's testimony of his participation in the o760 investigation

- -. . .. . .. .-. . - . . - - . ._- . - . . - ._- .. - - - -
-
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1 which specifically was to pursue angles that might involve

2 criminality and to protect the interest of the Department

3 of Justice, where interviewees were not advised of their
.~

s) rights against self-incrimination, and to understand that14

5 and its consistency or inconsistency with his testimony that

6 his participation in the OIA investigation, which he said was

7 not a criminal investigation, and was on a narrow issue withput

8 regard to criminality,and in which he did advise interviewees

9 of their right against self-incrimination.

10 MS. BERNABEI: Can I just say given that proffer,

11 I have no idea, and I don't think Mr. Goldberg has any good

| 12 faith basis for suggesting in his question that the other

. 13 members of the task group were not informed of Mr. Gamble's

14 role in this investigation. I

15 And I believe that was his specific question,

16 in which I finally objected. Was your role in this investi-

17 gation known to other members of the task group?

|

18 I think we have been the ones to provide all
|
.

19 the tasking memorandum establishing Mr. Gamble's role, and

20 I think the suggestion that somehow he was hiding what he

21 was doing is just preposterous. And that was the question

| () 22 that was asked. That has nothing to do with the proffer

23 that Mr. Goldberg makes.
,

24 JUDGE SMITH: So you are not objecting to the
Am-Federne Reporters, Inc.

25 proffer he makes?

i
,

_m
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1 MS. BERNABEI: I am. I am objecting also. But

2 I think he is being dishonest in suggesting that was his

3 intention.
,.

('')
4 The question I specifically objected to had

5 nothing to do with what he suggested was his purpose.

6 MR. BLAKE: I think there is even an objection

7 on the table. My recollection is the whole argument was

8 started by: I am going to object to further questions along

9 this line.

10 MS. BERNABEI: Objection to this whole line of

Il questioning. With regard to what he said his purpose was,

12 which is the second thought, is an attempt to understand

7.( ,) 13 the consistency in Mr. Gamble 's position.

Id I think if he wants to examine Mr. Gamble's

|
15 understanding of his role in this investigation, and how |

,

;

16 her proceeded given that understood role, that is |

17 appropriate .

18 I think if he wants to examine some kind of

19 comparison between the OIA investigation, then it is not.

20 JUDGE SMITH: Okay. Let's do it this way. I'

21 think we drifted off into a side issue. It does not have

Kj 22 suf ficient relevance to be worth much. I agree with Ms.

23 Bernabei that there is a tone of censure here that goes

24 somewhat beyond weight to be given as evidence, and we
Ace-Federet Reporters, Inc.

25 shouldn't do that.
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1 There has been enough examination, I believe,

2 of Mr. Gamble on this issue to allow us to weigh his

3 testimony on the issue, on that particular sub-issue, I

\
4 believe. Okay?

End 16.
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MR. GOLDEERG: I just wanted to clarify that theSim 17-l' j

2 Purpose was to understand his testimony because it is my

3 position that it is internally inconsistent and it doesn't

f)xk- 4 make sense.

5 JUDGE SMITH: But assume that you are correct

6 and it is internally inconsistent on an irrelevant point

7 and what are we doing to do with it? I mean that is my

8 trouble. What do we do with it then?

9 MR. GOLDBERG: Well, I am just disagreeing with

10 any characterization of a tone of punishment. I have

11 absolutely no interest in that at all.

12 JUDGE SMITH: Very good. That is fine. You

-((]) 13 have said that and that clears the air on that point and

14 so we can go on from there.

15 BY MR. GOLDBERG:

16 Q Based on the knowledge you had when you were |

17 an NRC employee, had I&E ever used polygraph tests?

18 A I don't recall any situation where they had.

19 JUDGE SMITH: All right. There is another

20 matter. I am concerned about that exhibit. It hasn't

21 been offered yet, but when it is offered, I hope that we

I) 22 will hear arguments as to its relevancy.and why it should'

23 be admitted, and I hope that the final ruling is that it

24 should not.
' Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

' 25 And then that being the case, I would hope that

I
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Sim 17-2 you don't find it necessary to pursue that line.of

1

questioning.
2

MR. GOLDBERG: If I were sure that would be the
3

( result, I wouldn't pursue this line of questioning.

MR. BLAKE: You can be sure of the objection.

(Laughter.)
,

MS. BERNABEI: We will offer it, but without
7

much' hope.

JUDGE SMITH: Why don't you wait and see if it

is necessary. You can reserve your recross.
10

I
BY MR. GOLDBERG:

11

Q Mr. Gamble, I would like to refer you to Item 117,

the Chwastyk interview, page 13, line 23, and line 23 to
/,'t 13

,

V
page 14, line 6. I believe Ms. Bernabei directed your

14
o

attention to that during her examination and asked you whether

that was an example of an additional follow-up question that |
16 |

you asked which elicited information which was not brought

out by the other team members; is that correct?

| MS. BERNABEI: Excuse me, I don't think that

| was my question.
20

|

i MR. GOLDBERG: Okay, what was your question.

.

MS. BERNABEI: My question was whether that
'

}',] 22I s
!. was illustrative of the point in Mr. Gamble's testimony.

! MR. GOLDBERG: Fine.

" " ' * * BY MR. GOLDBERG:
25

0 With that explanation, do you recall that question

i

- - .. .- ,. -. . . . . , - - . . _ . . . . . . . - _ - - . , - , - - . . _ . - - . - . ,_
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Sim 17-3 j and your answer?

2 A Yes, sir.

3 Q Now the question that you asked on page 13,

4 line 24 is "That was after you had spoken with Mr. Miller?"

5 And the answer that you get from-Mr. Chwastyk is "Yes"; is

6 that correct?

7 A No, sir. That is only part of the answer. It

.

8 continues on page 14.

9 Q Fine. With the rest of what appears on page 14.

10 A Yes, sir, that is the answer.

11 Q- I would like to refer you to the same page, page

, 12 13 and the question by Mr. Moseley which begins on line 9

() 13 and the answer by.Mr. Chwastyk which concludes on line 22.

14 Does not Mr. Chwastyk testify that it was after

'15 he had talked to Mr. Miller?

16 A Yes, sir.

17 Q So Prior to your asking that question

18 Mr. Chwastyk has testified that it was after he had talked
i

L 19 to Mr. Miller; is that correct?
|-

|

I- 20 A That is correct.
L

21 Q And I would like to direct your attention then

) to the only other question you asked in the area of this22

23 transcript identified by Ms. Bernabei which is at page 14,

24 line 4.
Am.pederes neimmers, Inc.

25 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Goldberg, let me interrupt

I-

. ,, - ,_. . . , - - . . . . , . . . - - . . , . - . . _ _ , , _ . - - . _ - . _ _ _ - - . . _ _ . _ _ . . _ . , _ - _ _ _ - - - . - _ . _ _ _ - - _ - -_
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Sim 17-4
; again. I am afraid we are opening up an issue, a new issue

2 which is not necessary to the decision in this case, and

3 that.is the.value, the value of Mr. Gamble's contribution.
rm
k- Mr. Gamble's direct testimony was not related4

5 to the contribution he made, but to his concern that'others

6 did not make a contribution. And now we seem to be going

7 to a weighing of the value that he made to these interviews,

-8 and that is not ---

9 MR. GOLDBERG: The clear testimony that he has

10 given is that he brought out information which the other

11 team members did not bring out. This is an example which they

12 have cited to support that, and the only two pieces of

13 information that were drawn out by Mr. Gamble in these()
14 two questions were previously brought out by Mr. Moseley.

15 JUDGE SMITH: I am wrong. I just didn't

16 appreciate that. I am wrong. (

17 MS. BERNABEI: I think that is incorrect from

18 a' reading of the transcript. I think it is a

19 misrepresentation.

20 JUDGE SMITH: Well, whatever it is. I think

21 it is something that maybe you could argue over. This

'( ) 22 business of trying to get witnesses to show contrition and

23 change their mind right on the witness stand is seldom

24 successful and it is very time consuming. I think it is
A=-Faserei n.po,im, Inc.

25 something uou could point out in your proposed findings and

_ . _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ . -__ --_ _ ___ . _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ . . , _ - _ _
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-Sim 17-5 i we can make our own Judgment.
.

2 But, nevertheless, this question and answer, yes,

3 I think you should be allowed to pursue. i

'
4 BY MR. GOLDBERG:

5 0 So the next question you asked there was "That

6 is the same conclusion.that you had passed to Mr. Miller,

7 that you thought that it was real," and your answer was

8 "Yes"?

9 A That is correct.

10 0 Now I will refer you to Mr. Chwastyk's testimony

II on the previous page in response to Mr. Moseley's question.

I2 JUDGE SMITH: What page are we on now?

13 MR. GOLDBERG:. Page 13, beginning with
,

Id Mr Moseley's question on line 9 and continuing through

IS Mr. Chwastyk's answer which concludes on page 22.
;

6 THE WITNESS: Page 22?

II MR. GOLDBERG: Line 20.on-Page 22

IO THE WITNESS: Okay, I have that.

BY MR. GOLDBERG:

20 And do you see the words there in his answe'r,Q

21 "'That the explosion was-real,' it was real"?

22 A That is correct. My question is very different

23 than.Mr. Moseley's of course.

24
Q Is the answer you got from your question different

m n.,o,w, , Inc.

25 from the answer that was elicited in response to
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17-6 I Mr. Moseley's question?

2 A I believe I got an additional answer that he

3 did not.
.

'- 4 MR. GOLDBERG: Okay. Thank you.

5 JUDGE SMITH: Are you done?

'O MR. GOLDBERG: Yes.

7 JUDGE SMITH: I think probably the most important

8 part of your testimony is the allegation of Mr. Moseley's

9 restrictive agenda, and still I am troubled.that we don't

10 understand all of it from the beginning.

II So as I was asking you before, we begin with the

12 question selection process, which I think you have pretty

O '' we11 de orieed, e=d it ee to e to de e retaer ove=,'

N well-thought-out process.

15 Would that be your judgment?
,

6 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

I7 JUDGE SMITH: Then from that is evolved a list

18 of questions, and then the list of questions is taken to the

interview along with the same participants who were in that

20 questionuselection process. -

21 Then where we began to stumble is did the lead
'r

22 interviewer, and in the two cases we have been looking at,

23 Mr. Craig, did he have the authrority to add add-on questions,

#
and I thought that your earlier testimony was that yes, he

wreews nepo,wr , Inc.

25 had that authority, that the lead interviewer was not under

_
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j any particular strictures, but he understood the scope of

2 the interview.

3 You threw doubt on my memory of that testimony.
(";
\l THE WITNESS: The only reason I threw any doubt4

5 on it, sir, is that I don't believe I testified specifically

6 on that. As I recall the process in this investigation, the

y particular point as to whether the lead interviewer could

8 ask follow-up questions was silent, and in fact it did occur

9 that the lead interviewer did ask follow-up questions, and

10 I don't recall any objections being posed by Mr. Moseley

11 to anyone. So presumably it was at least tacitly approved.

12 JUDGE SMITH: Certainly. And as I read

( ) 13 Mr. Craig's interview -- well, I am looking at -- I just

14 recently looked at two of them, Item 115 and Item 117 --

15 he quite obviously responded to varying answers that the

16 interviewed person would give, and one question followed |

17 logically from the answers of interviewed persons, and he

18 seemed to have total freedom to ask questions.

19 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

20 JUDGE SMITH: So then while this is going on,

21 we discussed whether you could suggest questions to the

(3,
(/ 22 lead interviewer, perhaps handed him a note the way sometimes

23 it is done in hearings. And you said well, there was no

24 stated policy that that could or could not be done.
. Asemen noorwes, inc.

25 THE WITNESS: Right. My answer to that would be

i



'30,778

in the same nature as to my answer to follow-up questions-SimL17-8 j

2 by the lead interviewer. It was silent and it did in fact

3 occur.

s/ 4 JUDGE SMITH: So implicitly it was permitted?

5 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

6 JUDGE SMITH: All right. Then after the. lead

7 interviewer by this process you just described has completed

8 his interviewing and then others at that point then must

9 seek Mr. Moseley's permission to add follow-on questions,

k
10 except you? '

11 THE WITNESS: That was the procedure, yes. e

12 JUDGE SMITH: And of course except Mr. Moseley?

13 THE WITNESS: Right, and Mr. Stello in the(}
14 interviews he participated in.

15 JUDGE SMITH: So actually what we have really
1

16 come right down to is the one restriction that is really

17 a restriction rather than a methodology is the need to get

18 Mr. Moseley's permission for follow-ons that were not fed-

19 through the lead interviewer at the end?

20 THE WITNESS: His permission, plus the timing'

21 of that occurring at the end of the interview.

() 22 JUDGE SMITH: Okay.

23 Mr. Au, you seem to be reaching for the

24 microphone. I have somewhat lost track of where we are ---
Ase-Fesw w n ,w,,,inc.

25 MR. AU: I didn't really have any questions, but
c ,

|

!
L
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Sim 17-9 I I wanted to at least make the motion-to offer Commonwealth

2 Mailgram Exhibit 1, even though we don't have a connecting

3 memorandum, and I offer it for this purpose so we don't lose

;)
4 track of where we are and what we have at this point.

5 JUDGE SMITH: All right. Hang on to it.

6 Is there any further questioning of Mr. Gamble

7 on his direct testimony?

8 MR. BLAKE: Yes.

9 JUDGE SMITH: You are going to have some.

10 Is this a. good time for you to make your motion

II anyway?

I2 MR. AU: I think so.

13 JUDGE SMITH: All right.

14 MR. AU: I anticipate some objection, so let me

15 clarify where we stand.
i

16 IJUDGE SMITH: Are there objections?

I7 (No response.)

18 MR. AU: First, under a cover memo from William

J. Dircks, Executive Director of Operations to the Commissioners,

'

20 and apparently it was sent to the Commissioners, and in that

21 sense is a public document.

(O'd 22 Now the only question we have is whether that

23 is an official position of the Office for Analysis and

Evaluation of Operational Data, and the cover memo says that
(Ases seres nopermes, Inc.

25 this is background information prepared by AEOD pertinent

*

i
|

__ ._. ._ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ . _ _ _ - . - - . _ _ _ . _ . . _ _ . . . _ _ - - . _ _ . . _ . _
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Sim 17-1,0 to paragraph 4 of.their memo. Of .their memo I presume refers
1

2 to AEOD and it was transmitted on February 23rd, 1981.

3 So we don't know what that says. I presume that

-

is available somewhere in the Commission.'
4

5 I make the offer for two purposes, and let me

eXP ain those two purposes.l6

7 on page 2 of the contents of the memos there is

8 a conclusion of the offer which reads: "It appears that in

9 many areas the IE investigation reports ---

10 JUDGE _ SMITH: Where is that, page 2 to the

11 second page or it is page 2?

12 MR. AU: It would be numbered page 2 at the top.

-() 13 The numbering didn't come through clearly.

14 JUDGE SMITH: I've got it.

15 -MR. AU: Under Roman numeral II.

16 JUDGE SMITH: Oh, all right.

17 MR. AU: And the conclusion is "It appears that

18 in many areas the IE investigation reports, Reference 1, did

19 not go far enough, and in many areas the conclusions and

20 recommendations are not supported by the facts, for example,"

21 and then it leads on to some facts which the author wants

( 22 to bring to the attention of the reader.

23 Now I believe that supports Mr. Gamble's opinion

24 that that significant pieces of relevant information were
Ace-Federal Reporsors, Ire.

25 not developed in the investigation process. I don't know

-
,

..,-.---,-..r-,---w
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- Sim 17-11 I whether Mr. Gamble. agrees or disagrees with these particular

2 items, but I think that this is collaborative information

3
. which supports his testimony on this particular point as to

4 what the investigators could have found out if they probed

5 more deeply.

O Second - -

'7 JUDGE SMITH: You want it solely for the

8 conclusion, Roman numeral II, without the bases for it?.,

" MR. AU: No. Roman numeral II including the

10 bases which'are spelled out by the author.
II (Pause.)

I2 JUDGE SMITH: Are you completed?

13 MR. AU: No. I thought you were reading that
l .-

" portion. So I stopped.

I JUDGE SMITH: Oh, okay. Proceed.

MR. AU: The second purpose, which is not directly

I7 related to Mr. Gamble's testimony, but is more related to

18 Mr. Moseley's testimony is the portion which is spelled out

under Roman numeral I(2) , which the author suggests that the
1

'

20 numerous telltale symptoms of the reactor revealed "an

21
.

uncontestable picture of significant damage to the core,"

22 which is my picking out of those words.

23 Then it lists five symptoms which he dascribes
.

24 as portraying this picture of damage to the core.

25 Now Mr. Moseley, as I recall his testimony,

. -- . - ._. -. -...- - . . . . _ . - - - _ _ _ - . - - _ _ , _ -
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indicated that'it was beyond the range of operator, credible.Sim.17-12 i

2 Operator knowledge to interpret the significance of the

:3 Pressure spike, and-then gave his opinion of'that' based on

4 his evaluation of what knowledge was known at the time of

5 the afternoon of March 28th.

6 I think this opinion held by another. official

_7
within: the NRC'is contradictory to that opinion held by

8 Mr. Moseley.

9 JUDGE SMITH: If we were to receive this exhibit,

10 what would be your recommendation on proposed findings as

11 to which conclusion we adopt?

12 MR. AU: I am not saying that his conclusion is

13 any better than Mr. Moseley's. I am just saying that there

14 was at least a different opinion held by someone else

15 concerning the knowledge available to determine the status

|.16 of the reactor on March 28th.

17 JUDGE SMITH: But what would we do with that

18 differing opinion?

19 MR. AU: Well, you can weigh it in' light of

20 whether there is ---

21 JUDGF SMITH: It is just helping us?

-

22 MR. AU: Well, it helps you decide whether,

23 you know, it is within the range of credible operator

24 knowledge ac to the significance of the events.and whether
As -Fedeces neporiers, Inc.

25 mangement could have in fact determined the significance
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.Sim'17-13' i of the pressure spike.

|
2 JUDGE SMITH: Are you going to have advice for ;

,

:3 us as to which version we take or how much we reduce-the

'

4 . weight given to Mr. Moseley's testimony?
,

f MS. BERNABEI: I think there is other evidence-5

~

6 in the record which can do that, and I would refer'the' Board

7 specifically to the Udall Report which I think comes to the

i ~8 same conclusion and part on the same basis, that.there were
:

9 .other reactor indicators.

,

10 JUDGE SMITH: I am just trying to figure out

11 what the position of the Commonwealth is.

12 MS. BERNABEI: I understand.

| (f 13 JUDGE SMITH: If they are just tossing things

14 into the record, or if they have a position on it.

15 MR. AU: You are saying whether'we adopt this

16 as ---
,
,

I
17 JUDGE SMITH: Yes. If you are going to have a

~ 18 Particular position on this issue, or if you are just trying
;

I ~to complete the record.19

20 MR. AU: No. I aun not advocating a position

L 21 that what the author says is true in this case. We are not

I) 22 _ advocating it in that sense. I am trying to complete theL ,

23 record to demonstrate that at least there was a contrary

24 opinion.
Ase-Fener; geporiers, Inc.

25 JUDGE SMITH: Do you may or may not even propose



; :.

30,784Sim:17-14
1

a finding on it?

2 MR. AU: That is correct. !
l

i

3 JUDGE SMITH: Okay. Are there objections? j

4 MR. BLAKE: .Yes.

5 MR. GOLDBERG: Yes,

f JUDGE SMITH: The objections probably relating

7 to the absence of Dr. Ornstein probably. Is that what it-

8 i8?-

9 MR. BLAKE: Well, yes, that is one, that we are

10 unable to know I mean with conclusory documents of this
.

11 type. I don't know how it is to be used as an appropriate

12 value. Now let me say I would have no' objection.to the

() 13 admission of this. document for the purpose solely of saying

14 somebody named Ornstein held a different opinion, but not

15 what the opinion is and not what it is worth and not to be

16 used to be cited from as ---

17 . JUDGE SMITH: In that event it is pointless.

18 I mean s6 what does it matter if Ornstein had a different

19 opinion.if the opinion itself is not ---

20 MR. BLAKE: Judge Smith, I am not proffering

21 this document, but I am saying that that ---'

) 22 MS. BERNABEI: May I justi-
---

23 MR. BLAKE: Let me finish, Ms. Bernabei, please.

24 I have had previous few moments today, and I want to take
wreense neponm,Inc.

| 25 advantage of them.
I

I

L
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Sim 17-15
i Now in addition, Judge Smith, the document on

2 its face reflects that in a couple of days time apparently

3 the author -looked at a' couple of reports and provides his

("'i
\#

4 views on these couple of reports.

5 I believe I have understood the Board in the

6 Past to say we don't need somebody to tell us about reports.

7 We are going to look at the reports and we are going to

8 look at the evidence and we are going to judge the issues

9 in this case. And I think this is just contrary to what

10 the Board's thoughts are that have been expressed in the

11 past about the probative evidence which they needed.

12 MR. GOLDBERG: And I object to the admission

() 13 of this document for the truth of the matters asserted in

14 it.

15 I think we have gone far afield of the Board's

16 earlier ruling about the absence of any necessity to address

17 the conclusions in various reports because the Board was

18 going to hear firsthand from the important people involved

19 in this issue and reach its own conclusions.
,

20 I don't have any objection to the admission

21 of this document for the purpose of establishing that

! /~'s
i (_/ 22 Mr. Ornstein prepared this document and held this opinion

23 on February 19th, 1981. And if the Board wishes to have

24 that opinion in the record, then the staff has no objection
u.%.i n . inc.

25 to it.
,

,

i
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Sim 17-16

I JE. BERNABEI: May I support Mr. Au's motion?

2 JUDGE SMITH: Sure.
;

3 MS. BERNABEI: First.of all, this is not just,_

G 4 the position of Mri-Ornstein. It is.the position of

5 Mr. Michaelson and his office. The NRC staff has not been

6 kind enough to provide us with that cover memorandum, but

7 we can provide it to the parties and the Board on Tuesday.

8 It is the position of his office and it is as

9 such corroborative of Mr. Gamble's testimony.

10 But, secondly, the Board is able to look at the

II witnesses and view their testimony and make a de novo

12end Sim determination, and that is your charge.

r- fols
A 13

.

14

15

16

17

18

19

20
*

i

21

O
| (_) 22
1

23

|

24
' A w neo ,wr., Inc.

25
!
,

---w-- ,,+,--n- , - -,w-,+ ,m, - - - - - - - - , e -+-m,ng n,-m--,wvm, ear-.. ~ , , - -n-,-r,<,-,-w. -eema m-. eoe,s.
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4#18-1-Suet- 1 However, you did determine that you would

:2 listen .to- Mr. Moseley and his professional view on the

3 ~ issue before you. I think given that fact you should
,

OI 4 hear'from others dissenting professional views within

5 the A_gency. And that's one of the' reasons you are hear-

6 'ing from Mr. Gamble today.
\'

7 I think similarly, as Mr. Gamble said, Mr.'

$ .8 Ornstein and Mr. Michaelson's. views on the matter are

4 9 similar dissenting professional views, and as such I
;

10 think should be heard.

II JUDGE SMITH: Yeah, but the difficulty is

] 12 they are not here.

O: '' .as ====^==1= we11, we outa a v =o o83 ceio-

Id if Mr. Ornstein were brought here to testify.
'

15j' JUDGE SMITH: The question is, however,

I 16 . hould we at-this late date call those witnesses ins
i

I7 rebuttal to Mr. Moseley, even may we.i

18 MR. GOLDBERG: Judge Smith, before you|.

I' actually rule, I want to correct one thing. Did I
;|

20 understand Ms. Bernabei to say that the Staff did not
|
p

2I provide her with Mr. Michaelson's memorandum?

22 Is that what you said?

23 MS. BERNABEI: That's what I said.

! 24 MR. GOLDBERG: I have a letter here righty%,
,

i 25
; in front of me.

J
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|

|#18-2-Suet JUDGE SMITH: All right, work it out.1

2 MR. GOLDBERG: Well, it's just not true that

3 we did not give it to her. And I have the letter right

-
] 4 in front of me.

5 JUDGE SMITH: All right, off the record.

6 (An off-the-record discussion ensues.)

7 _ Over the objections of the parties, we will

8 not receive Dr. Ornstein's views without Dr. Ornstein

9 here. Because of the posture of the hearing and the

10 nature of the views, we do not believe it is necessary

II to require Dr. Ornstein's attendance. It's too late.

12 And part of our judgment is that we do not

O '' need his sudemene to decide issues ehee we are chareed --
I4 we do not need his opinions on the ultimate issues we

15 are charged to decide ourselves based upon the evidence. ;

16 That is, in the weighing of the importance of his

I7 testimony as a consideration as to whether at this late

18 date in the hearing we should expand the hearing to

I9 bring him to come in to present these views and be
:

20 cross-examined on them.

21 Do you understand the purpose of that reason-

22 ing?

23 (No reply.)

So, Commonwealth Exhibit Number 1 is rejected.
, , ,

MS. BERNABEI: I think there was a second

_ . . _ . . - _ _ . . _ . . - . _ _ . _ _ _ - . _ , _ _ . - _ . _ _ _ _ - . . _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ , - - . . . - _ .
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fl8-3-Suet 1 request that it be admitted for the purpose of corroborat-

2 ing Mr. Gamble's testimony. That is for a limited

3 purpose.. .,

'']
4 JUDGE SMITH: Well, for that purpose, too.

5 That's even less a purpose.

6 All right. So, do you understand, Mr. Au,

7 our procedure here is that your exhibit, although it

8 is rejected goes into the same file and everything else,

INDEXX 9 it follows the record as a rejected exhibit?

10 MR. AU: Yes, I understand that.

II JUDGE SMITH: It's just it cannot be used in

12 proposed findings or a decision. We can't base a

13 decision on it.

Id If we're wrong in our decision, it's available

15 for reviewing authorities to see it.

I6 MR. AU: May I also state for the record that f

17 we had only received this document yesterday when it was

18 handed to us by the Staff.

I9 JUDGE SMITH: I understand. You did not

'

20 participate in discovery, as I understand?

2I MR. AU: We did not go to the discovery rooms

22 to look at all the documents that were produced. I did

23 read all the answers and responses that were mailed to

24
*

has Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 MS. BERNABEI: I would just state that we
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#18-4-Suet 1 did not receive this in discovery even though we did

2 _ conduct extensive discovery on the Staff.

3 JUDGE SMITH: Okay. All right. Now, the

.( '

4 question is you have cross, you have follow-on cross?

5 MR. BLAKE: Yes, sir.

6 JUDGE SMITH: On his direct testimony. So,

7 let's complete that at least this evening.

8 FURTHER CROSS EXAMINATION

9 BY MR. BLAKE:
i

10 Q Mr. Gamble, you testified this afternoon |
II that there were arrangements in advance of some inter-

12 views with Company counsel concerning restrictions on

O '' euestions, is that correce2

I4iINDEXXXX A Yes, sir.

|
15 Q Were such arrangements in advance of the i

16 interviews which led to restrictions on questions made'
.,

11

17 with any of Licensee's counsel, or did it involve any
,

i

18 Licensee employees?

I' A I have no way of knowing.

20 Q Do you have any knowledge that there were

21 such restrictions on any Licensee employee interviews?

22
I A No, sir.

23 MR. BLAKE: That's all.

JUDGE SMITH: So, does that conclude now
, , ,

25 Mr. Gamble's direct testimony?

.



', ~ --

,; , ,

..,
'

- - 30,791

/ #18- 5-Suet 1
._

What has been worked.out among.the parties as

2 to.his Eebuttal testimony, anything?

3 MS. BERNABEI: I have provided the questions

O. - and answers.
-

4

5 ' JUDGE SMITH: Are there objectionsj to the
6 presentation of the rebuttal testimony from.xthe point,

'7 of view of timely notice?
.

8 MR. BLAKE: No. .I will waive with respect

9 to timely notice, but there may well be objections in

10 terms of scope.

II JUDGE SMITH: To substance?

-I2 MR. BLAKE: Yes.
.

13 JUDGE SMITH: H'ow about you, Mr. Goldberg?

I4 MR. GOLDBERG: We --

15 JUDGE SMITH: With respect'to' timely notice

16 of rebuttal testimony? |

17 MR. GOLDBERG: No,'I won't object to the
.

18 timeliness of this provided that if it's necessary for.

I9 - the Staff to introduce rebuttal testimony to this that

^

20 we have an appropriate amount of time to prepare thst

2I testimony.

22 JUDGE SMITH: Okay. Can you just generally

23 tell us what your rebuttal is going to be like? How

24
-

long is it going to take, Number One?
: Am-resers meerm one.

25 MS. BERNABEI: Well, a few of the questions

, ,

c

. , , , , , - - .,,.my .. . . . . , . , , . , - . . , , , , 7 .,g_ _ - . , ,. ,..,,,..,..,e,naw ,, e,, ,e...-- , - - - , , , - . , , ,, --n-, .
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fl8-6-Suet 1- were integrated into prior questioning. Maybe twenty

2 minutes at the most.

3 JUDGE SMITH: Okay. Proceed,

b
'# 4 MS. BERNABEI: All right. Can I ask clarifica-

.

'S tion of the Board on one item?

6 I understood that the Board was not going to
.

'7 strike Mr. Moseley's 1981 testimony. It was still in

8 the record. I obtained that understanding --

9 JUDGE SMITH: I don' t even think we have

10 jurisdiction.

'Il MS. BERNABEI: Okay. Whatever,.I understand
s

l
12 ' that you are still free to rely on that in your decision.

-() 13 If that is the case, I have two questions which are

14 based on hi 1981 testimony. I also would represent to

15 the Board I had no idea I could cross-examine him on'

1

16 that' testimony, and that's why I chose not to do so at

17 the time.

18 JUDGE SMITH: I just recall a discussion at

19 length about.the status or non-status of his 1981

20 testimony. I am having difficulty recalling all facets
,

'

21 of it, but I do have a clear memory of discussing every

- 22 conceivable fe.cet of it.
'

23 And I don'ttunderstand really what your

24 problem ic rigNt now?
: Am Federal Reporwes, Inc.

25 MS. BERNABEI: I don't understand the

s

.-. .. - . ---- .-
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#18-7-Suet-1 position of the Board. I understand the-position of

2 the Board has changed.

...
3 If the Board represents it will not rely on

'} 4 any of the prior testimony in its decision, I will'not

5 propose rebuttal testimony.-

6 JUDGE SMITH: So, your problem is you want

7 an algorithm of -- you want a formula that will always

8 be applied-in every aspect, and I don't know what it is.,

9 But let me review what I thought we have

10 said. We relied upon Mr. Dieckamp's testimony in 1981

"
y as a reason for not inquiring into the Dieckamp mailgram,

,

12 issue.

! A . j3

| 'Q MS. BERNABEI: Mr. Moseley.

Id JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Moseley, yeah. And he says,

15 well, you know, he thought it was all right and everything;s

t

16 Iwas okay. And we were wrong.

I7
3 Therefore, his conclusions and his testimony+

,

k
18 to us with respect to that in 1981 is not a basis for

i 19 any decision on this remand. We cannot predicate our
.

20
L decision in this remand from what he told us in 1981.'

21 But he ecmes back in 1984, in Decc=ber, or

I 22
L November, last week, and he testifies again. But some
!

of that testimony says: I was right back in 1981 and I'm
!
i 24

| Ass-Federal Reporters, f r4. 9 *

l 25 Well, to the extent that he says that, and we'
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#18-8-Suet. 1 believe him or don't believe him, we can base a finding

2 on that. .That's where I see where we tre.
,

3 MS. BERNABEI: So, if I understand correctly, |o
\ 4 the Board will base a decision potentially only on those

5 aspects of his prior testimony in which he explicitly

6 relied in his current testimony.

7 JUDGE SMITH: Yeah, now, except the difficulty

8 is that Mr. Moseley was on the witness stand for a great

9 deal of time talking about various facets of I&E inspec-

10 tions which I don't know are even relevant here. I don't
,

II know.

12 We are talking about his -- I'm talking about

i *

13 his testimony and conclusions with respect to the

' 14 Dieckamp mailgram issue.4

15 MS. BERNABEI: I understand.
i

16 JUDGE SMITH: Right. That is correct. f

I7 MS. BERNABEI: Okay.

18 JUDGE SMITH: And we can probably even go to

I9 the transcript, pick out the very exact pages -- and I

20 think-they are probably the pages that I had bound i'nto

21 the transcript in a prehearing-conference -- and say for

22 all practical purposes those pages are not in the record'

23 I think that would even be possible, you know,anymore.

24 but I don' t have them before me.
Aes-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 But the fact is, in 1981 where he answered my

L-
_ . . _ _
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:ll8-9-Suet -I questions and Ms. Bradford's one or two questions about

2 the Dieckamp mailgram, that will not be the basis for

3 a decision. Where he came here.to this remanded hearing
|
!

4 and said: I was right then when I said that, that can'

5 be a basis for a decision.

0 3G. BERNABEI: Okay. My understanding then

7 is that if he adopted and reaffirmed his prior testimony

8 that-may be relied on?

' JUDGE SMITH: Yes.

10 MS. BERNABEI: And that only?

11 JUDGE SMITH: That only.

MS. BERNABEI: Well, let me give you --

'() ~

JUDGE SMITH: And not the 1981 directly,.yes.

14 MS. BERNABEI: Okay. Fine.

JUDGE SMITH: Does everybody agree with'

I
16 Ithat?

17i

MR. GOLDBERG: That's what I've been saying'

18 all along, only that portion of his prior testimony

19
which is like a page of the transcript. He came here

20 -

and adopted specifically in his prefiled testimony and
21 was available for cross-examination.

( 22
N- We cite --

|

23
JUDGE SMITH: I think everyone is in agreement

24
noW.Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

MS. BERNABEI: Okay. Fine. That gets rid of

. . . - . -- .-. ..- - - . . . .. . - - - _ . - - . _ . . _ - . . - . . - , . . _ _ . - . ---
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#18-10-Suet 1 two questions. !

2 REBUTTAL DIRECT EXAMINATION

3 BY MS. BERNABEI:

IdhXXXXX 4 Q Do you have Mr. Moseley's prefiled testimony

5 before you, Mr. Gamble?

6 A No, I do not.

7 (Ms. Bernabei provides the witness with a

8 copy of the document referred to.)

9 Q Okay. Referring to Page 2 of that prefiled

10 testimony, Mr. Moseley explains that the team was asked

11 to include in the investigation an assessment of whether

12 the Dieckamp mailgram constituted a material false state-

n 13 ment. .

',)~

14 And I believe in his testimony in this proceed-

15 ing, he indicated his definition of a material false
,

16 statement in approaching this assignment.

17 Did you have occasion to have discussions with

18 Mr. Moseley about the definition of a material false

19 statement?

20 A Yes, I did.

21 Q Okay. Can you describe for us the substance

f_' 22 of those discussions?

23 MR. GOLDBERG: What's the time frame on

24 this question, please?
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 MS. BERNABEI: It's some time prior to

_.
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#18-11-Suet 1 ' September of 1980, which is the date of Mr. Dieckamp's

2 interview by Mr. Moseley.

3 -WITNESS GAMBLE: I recall discussion with
&

4 Mr. Moseley as to what constitutes a material false'

5 statement early in the investigation. I would -- at

6 this point, I would estimate it as being in the time

7 frame of April, May or June 1980.

8 JUDGE SMITH: I think this is a rather simple

9 point. Maybe ycu could just sort of hurry up the pro-
|

10 cess here.

II MS. BERNABEI: Okay.

I2 53Y MS. BERNABEI: (Continuing)

13 Q Okay. Did you derive an understanding of

Id Mr. Moseley's definition of a material false statement

15 from those discussions 7

16 A working, perhaps, definition of his -- |

17 A I'm not sure we reached an actual definition,

18 but we had a discussion and there were two primary

I' points of view during that discussion. Mr. Hoefling was

!

20 at this discussion as the attorney representing the'

| 21 Office of Executive Legal Director, and he and Mr.

22 Moseley were discussing an operative definition of a

!
23 material false statement as used in NRC regulatory pro-

1

l 24
*

Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

|
25 And that definition is, as I recall it,

- - _ . . _ _ - . _ - _ . _ _ _ . _ . - - . - . . - _ ~ . _ . _ - . . . _ _ . _ . _ . _ . - _ , _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ , ._ . _ -
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#18-12-Suet I virtually the same as what you see in the final NUREG

2 - 0760 report under the discussion of the Dieckamp mailgram

3 issue.
O

4 The opposite point of view, or the different

5 point of. view, I should say, was that held by me. And

0 I discussed and received an indication of agreement in

7 that definition from Marian Moe, the attorney from the

8 Office of General Counsel assigned to thin investiga-

' tion, in that we were using a working definition of

material false statement that is derived from the

"
criminal code, particularly from Title 18, United States

12 Code, Section 1001, which is broader than the definition |

13 of material false statement that was being discussed by

" Mr. Hoefling and Mr. Moseley concerning Atomic Energy

Act requirements for material false statements.

|O And what is that difference?

II A The primary difference that we focused on

18
in this discussion was the fact that in the criminal

19
code a material false statement can occur when you have

0
a knowing and willful omission of a material fact in a

matter within the jurisdiction of the United States.

C)t 22
By comparison, the Atomic Energy Act defini-''

23
tion required that there be some affirmative misrepre-

24
sentations within specific contexts such as applicationw.p n o ,,,,,

25
for license and other reports required to be made to the
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#18-13-Suet 1 Nuclear Regulatory Commission.

2 JUDGE SMITH: Excuse me. You do realize that

3 -the Appeal Board did affirm by implication, at least,

(~)'\_/ 4 our decision to disregard Mr. Moseley's definition of

e 5 material false statement. And it just simply doesn't

6 seem to be an issue in this remanded proceeding.

7 MS. BERNABEI: I think it's relevant as to

8 Mr. Moseley's narrow focus, and perhaps improperly narrow

9 focus, in his interview of Mr. Dieckamp.

10 It seems to me he offered his opinion as to

11 the scope of the interview which I think is somewhat
.

12 different from what Mr. Gamble understands Mr. Moseley's

-O(_-
13 definition was.

14 JUDGE SMITH: It just doesn't matter. It

15 just isn't going to effect our judgment at all. We
:

16 have already rejected the statutory' definitions of |

17 material false statement as a measure of Mr. Dieckamp's
i

18 mailgram.

19 And now how it affects Mr. Moseley's testi-

'
20 mony is so obscure that it just isn't worth this tim'e

|
21 that you are putting us through listening to it. You

() 22 seem to have been able to get back all of your striken

23 testimony by one device or the other. We read it when

24 he first wrote it.
Ame-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 So what? Just, so what? The issue is what
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fl8-14-Suet 1 were the facts developed in the investigation and what

2 did Mr. Dieckamp do.

. 3 MS. BERNABEI: Can I ask one follow-up

4 question? If this was Mr. Moseley's working definition

5 in the investigation?

6 JUDGE SMITH: Well, even his definition,

7 even his definition -- I don't want to get into it.

8 I just don' t want to get into it. But just to point

9 out, even his definition is inadequate. And --

10 MS. BERNABEI: The question is what weight.

II This is rebuttal to Mr. Moseley. Mr. Moseley took

12 an unduly narrow view of --
,.

13 JUDGE SMITH: He only told how he happened

Id to get into the business to begin with.

15 MS. BERNABEI: Well, I asked him a question --
|

16 iwell, let me just recount the testimony that I believe,

I7 is in the record.

18 I asked Mr. Moseley -- it's not this testimony

I9
! but that which he was questioned on. I asked him what

20 his definition of material false statement was. He gave

21 me a definition.

I 22 JUDGE SMITH: On cross examination?
;
.

23 MS. BERNABEI: Right.

; '24
JUDGE SMITH: But the only reason he ever4,,m ,

,

I 25 mentioned it was to explain what he was doing talking
i

i

L
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#18-15-Suet 1 to Die'ckamp.

>2 MS. BERNABEI:- But you --,

3 JUDGE SMITH: I'm ruling right now-that his

~ () -
- V 4 definition of material ~ false statement is irrelevant to

5 the considerations that we have before us. I perhaps

6 shouldn't have allowed you to explore with Mr. Dieckamp.

7 You are_ just wasting our time; you are

~

8 cluttering up the record.

9 MS. BERNABEI: A proffer. I think it goes'

10 to Mr. Moseley's unduly narrow view of his task --

II JUDGE SMITH: Okay.

12 MS. BERNABEI: -- going into the interview

. O '' ien ar oieoka e-

14 JUDGE SMITH: All right.

15 BY MS. BERNABEI: (Continuing)

16 0 I would like to refer you to Page 4 of Mr.

17 Moseley's prefiled direct testimony. I am referring you-
;

18 to Answer 9 which appears on that page. The second --

I' excuse me, the third -- the fourth sentence in Answer 9:

20 "This conclusion of mine is supported by my beli~ef that

!
II no one present in the control room of TMI Unit 2

22 concluded on March 28th, 1979 that hydrogen was the

23 cause of the pressure spike."

i 24 Do you -- and then that belief of Mr.
Am-reseres c rer , inc.

25 Moseley, do you know from where he derived that belief;
}

i

i
,.-,-,-,-w . - - . , , - . , _ ,._ _._-. . - , , - , , , , , , , _ , , _ , - , . -,,.-._,.. -_
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#18-16-Suet 1 that is, what investigation or inquiry he did in order

2 to derive that belief other-than his participation in

3 NUREG 07607
O

4 MR. GOLDBERG: Objection.

5 JUDGE SMITH: Well, let's answer the first

6 question if he knows.

7 overruled.
I

8 WITNESS GAMBLE: I don't know of any other

9 basis for his belief.

10 JUDGE SMITH: Oh, that was -- I understand.

II That was the purpose of the question.

12 BY MS. BERNABEI: (Continuing)

13 Q Do you know of any other investigation Mr.

Id Moseley conducted in this general subject area other

15 than as Director of the Task Group?
;

16 A No. !

17 JUDGE SMITH: I didn't understand the --

18 MR. GOLDBERG: This is supposed to be --

I' JUDGE SMITH: You ara right. It should

~

20 have been sustained.

2I MR. GOLDBERG: This is supposed to be rebuttal

22 tes timony". Mr. Moseley testified that he didn't do

23 any investigation other than the 0760 investigation.
24 JUDGE SMITH: All right.

Am-Feneres Reponen, Inc.

25 MR. GOLDBERG: It sounds to me like this is
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#18-17-Suet 1 supportive of that --

2 JUDGE SMITH: All right. In that event, it's .

3 harmless so let's go on.

|}
4 BY MS. BERNABEI: (Continuing)

5 Q Did you have any criticism of Mr. Moseley,

6 or criticism of his conclusion that no one present in

7 the control room of TMI Unit 2 concluded on March 28,

8 1979 that hydrogen was the cause of the pressure spike?

9 Did you hold any opinion of that at the time

-10 you were in the NRC?
|

II A (Pause.)

12 I can't recall that I had a particular

13 opinion on that.

Id O I would like to refer you to TMIA Exhibit 24,

15 your memorandum to Mr. Moseley of January 26th, 1981,

16 specifically your comment about unsupported conclusions |

17 of the report, Paragraph 2 on Page 2.
,

.

18 In read 3.ng that, does that refresh your

19 recollection as to any opinions you may have held about

20 Mr. Moseley's conclusions regarding the Licensee
*

21 awareness that hydrogen was the cause of the pressure

22 spike?

23 JUDGE SMITH: Would you give me that item

24 number again?
Ase-Fede,es neoonen, Inc.

25 MS.BERNABEI: Yes, it's TMIA Exhibit 24.

- _ _ _ _ _ , _ - - - ~ - _ _
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'918-18-Suet 1 JUDGE SMITH: -Yes, but the page?
- |

2 MS. BERNABEI: Page 2, Item 2. :

.3 MR. BLAKE: It's not numbered 2. It must the
'O

4 second page.

5 MS. BERNABEI: The second page.

6 WITNESS GAMBLE: This' item is a generalized !
l

7 - criticism of the conclusions drawn by the Task Group.

8 I can't recall articulating precisely my

9 opinion or criticism of Mr. Moseley's conclusion directly
.

10 - on whether anyone in the control room was aware of

11 hydrogen. My opinion here as expressed in Item 2'is
1

12 generalized to all of the conclusions.

h 13 BY MS. BERNABEI - (Continuing)

14 Q Okay. Would that-include this conclusion

3:
i 15 as well which appears in NUREG 0760? i

i -

16 A Yes, it would. |
,

17 Q Okay. What is that criticism?

18 A My criticism was twofold. One, that often-

i
' 19 times in the report,.in my opinion, opinions of the Task

i

I
20 Group were stated as conclusions. And the second aspect

:

7
-

- 21 of my criticism which supports the first is that often-

.

22 times there were insufficient facts, in my opinion,'

23 that the investigative group should have drawn a

24 conclusion.
m nose,mes, lae. t

Q Now, on Page 4 Mr. Moseley states he bases f25

.

K

, - - ,,,,,w,mw-,,,.m .y m a r w s m ,~ m wmm , ,_ w m,,,w , , , yy.v, ,vm,,,, g,w wwn,+, r mw , pmmy mpp ,g.,mewm,,,,g, m, y m mm-m m ,, m -,~vew,-g.vw--~,w,,,y,,--

,,



._ _ _.

30,805

#8-19-Suet 1 his prior opinion -- this is the Answer 9 -- on, in

2 part on an interview he conducted of Mr. Dieckamp and

3 his impression during that interview that Mr. Dieckamp

O
4 was sincere.

5 Did you have an opportunity to observe Mr.*

4 Moseley during the NUREG 0760 interviews?

7 A Yes, but not this particular interview.

8 JUDGE SMITII: Observe? Physically observing,,

9, you mean?
,

10 MS. BERNABEI: Observe him conducting any

II interviews, yes.

I2 JUDGE SMIT!!: Did this witness have a

13 chance to physically observe Mr. Moseley conduct inter-

Id views?

15 MS. BERNABEI: Right.

I0 WITNESS GAMBLE: Yes, not this particular
;

I7 interview but other interviews in NUREG 0760. -

,

I8
;END #18

I'JOO flws

20
.

21

22

23

24
An penses renomes, lae.

25

I
,

,
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EY MS. BERNABEIt (Continuing)

#19-1-Wal 1 Q Okay. How many other interviews did you

2 observe Mr. Moseley conduct?

3 A I believe -- I don't know a number. I believe

s' 4 all of them except whatever ones were conducted during

5 this trip to New Jersey when they interviewed Mr. Dieckamp.

6 Q And did you have an opportunity to observe and

7 evaluate Mr. Moseley in other investigative activities

8 during this investigation, such as reviewing material,

9 reviewing interviews, discussing that review?

10 A I never observed him reviewing materials but I
i

11 did participate and observe him during discussions of

12 material.

() 13 Q Now, from your observation and knowledge of

14 Mr. Moseley in this process, did you come to any evaluation

15 with respect to Mr. Moseley's interviewing skills? ;

i

16 A I had opinions of his ability to ask questions, i

17 0 Okay. And what was that? Or, what were those

18 opinions?

19 A Mr. Moseley's questions on particular points

20 appeared to be well-founded questions and designed to

21 elicit the facts he was seeking.

22 O Did you have any other opinion as to his

23 interviewing skills or whether or not the interviews,

24 in fact, developed the record well?
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A I don't believe I had any such opinions.

. - _ _ _
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|

919-2-Wal 1 Q~ Did you have any assessment or evaluation of

2 Mr. Moseley's investigative skills?

3 A I had opinions.

O
4 Q And-what were those?

5 A (Pause. )

6 In my opinion, he did not appear to be -- he.

7 did not approach investigations as far as how to handle

8 investigations in the manner that I thought was the most

9 suited to elicit the -- to accomplish the objective of

10 the investigation.

11 Q And what was the basis for that opinion?

12 A The very same things I've described earlier,

O is s ch as the manner in which he dir ceed interviews be

14 conducted, restrictions on questioning, the conclusion --

15 the investigative reports, conclusions -- as they were
,

1
16 called -- being drawn that, in my opinion, were not !

17 supported by facts, sufficient facts to draw those con-

18 clusions.

I' They primarily were the bases for that opinion.

20 .O I have one other question which may have been

21 covered.

22 Were you -- you were not informed of the inter-

23 view of Mr. Dieckamp held on September 12, 1980s is that

24 correct?
Ase-possess neeemes,Inc.

25 A That's correct.
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#19-3-Wal 1 Q And do you know of any reasons that you were not

2 informed? Or, do you know of the reason or reasons you

3 were not informed?

Q# 4 A No, I don't.

5 Q Were there any interviews other than that of

6 Mr. Dieckamp of which you were not informed?

7 A At this point in time, trying to recall, I cannot

8 recall at this time whether there were any other interviews

9 done at the same time Mr. Moseley travelled to New Jersey

10 to interview Mr. Dieckamp. But if any other interviews

II were conducted on that trip, I was not infcrmed of them and

12 did not attend those.

13 With the exception of that possibility I was'

Id informed of all other interviews that have been transcribed

f15 and attended most of them.

I0 MS. BERNABEI: I have no other questions.

I7 JUDGE SMITH: Is there any cross examination?
t

18 MR. GOLDBERG: Very brief.

I9 JUDGE SMITH: Okay.

20 CROSS-EXAMINATION
'

INDEXXXX 21 BY MR. GOLDBERG

22'

Q Mr. Gamble, I would like for you to tell me if

23 you can identify a document.

24 MR. GOLDBERG: Judge Smith, I apologize. I
Ase.Fedeces neporters, Inc.

25 believe I brought enough copies of this for everyone but

|
-

_-
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#19-4-Wal- 1 I can only find.one.- If the witness can identify it, I

.2 Lwill have copies made and I will distribute it.

.
3 .MS.'BERNABEI: Can the other counsel see the

'

4 document before --

5 MR. GOLDBERG: Sure. It's a document that his

6 been provided in discovery.

7 (The document is provided to the witness.)

8 BY MR. GOLDBERG: (Continuing),

9 Q Can you identify that document, Mr. Gamble?

10 A Yes, sir. This is a memorandum from Mr. Moseley

11 to me, dated February 2, 1981.

12 Q. Did you receive a copy of that memorandum

( *

13 shortly after it's dated?

B

14 A I received the original of this shortly after

15 it is dated. t

-|
16 Q Is that a response to your January 26,.181 !

l.
17 memorandum to Mr. Moseley which is now marked as TMIA

! 18 Mailgram Exhibit 247

19 A Yes, sir.-

20 MR. GOLDBERG: I would like to have this docu-
,

21 ment marked as Staff Mailgram Exhibit 3. And when I get

i O- 22 copies for everyone, which I guess will be Tuesday, I

23 will -- '

24 JUDGE SMITH: Haven't we already seen that?
Aso Fedo,el Repo,to,s, Inc.

25 It seems to me that that --

. . , .. _ _.. _ . _ . _ __ _ ._., _ _ ._. _ - _ - _. _ _ . .-_ ,.._. ,.- ._ .. _ . _.._-_ , _ . _ -.._. _ -. ,_.._. _ . _ _ -
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I019-5-Wal MR. GOLDBERG: It was originally an exhibit

2 I believe to Mr. Gamble's earlier version of testimony.

JUDGE SMITH: Right.
i _,'t

4 MR. GOLDBERG: But that has not been identified

5 as an exhibit and hasn' t been moved into evidence.

6 (The document referred to is
7 marked Staff Mailgram Exhibit

0
8NDEXXXX Number 3 for Identification.)

9 JUDGE SMITH: Is there an objection to receiving

that?

MS. BERNABEI: We would want to make sure that

12 Mr. Gamble's memorandum, which is TMIA Exhibit 24, be

r^ 13( ,') a'dmitted as well.
14 We have no objection --

l15 JUDGE SMITH: It's a guid pro quo thing, or --

'
16 'MS. BERNABEI: We have no --

!

17 |
JUDGE SMITH: I mean, they are subject matter !

l

8
related.

19
MS. BERNABEI: One is a response to the other.

20 JUDGE SMITH: Oh, I see. One is a response to
i

21
the other. Fair enough. Right.

'
;

t 1 22 I thought you were saying we will let him have'/

23 that if they will let you have --

24
* *

Ace-Federal Coporters, Inc.

25
JUDGE SMITH: Okay. If there are no objections,
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Il9-6-Wal' 1 we will receive both TMIA Exhibit 24 and Staff Exhibit 3.

'2 (The documents previously marked-
'

3 TMIA Exhibit Number 24 for-
p-
''~ .4 Identification and Staff Mailgram

5 Exhibit 3 for Identification are

INDEXXXX .6 received into evidence.)

7 'Any further examination?

8 (No reply.)

9 All right. We have just one pending matter-

'10 here. Do you'have any examination, Mr. Blake?

11 MR. BLAKE: No.

12 JUDGE SMITH:. All right. We just have one

() 13' pending mat *ter here. And that's Fortuna's lie detector

14 letter.

15 MS. BERNABEI: It's actually two, Judge Smith.

i
16 There is the Fortuna to Cummings memorandum which is more |

17 expansive.- That's on the OIA investigation, November 6th,

18 1980, which is TMIA 22.

19 JUDGE SMI1H: All right. Are there objections

20 to Exhibit 22?
'

21 MR. BLAKE: Yes.

) 22 JUDGE SMITH: There are? This is -- all right.
,

23 Let's hear your objections.

24 MR. BLAKE: Well --
kreseres nopenen,Inc.

25 JUDGE SMITH: I seem to have attached to mine
i
i

i
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#19-7-Wal I two reports of interview. Is that by design?

2 MR. BLAKE: That's my first. I think it's a

3 confusing document, in that --
'

4 MS. BERNABEI: This --'-

5 MR. BLAKE: -- it refers to, in the cover

6 memorandu,'a report of interview by Neely to a Number 2,

'7 which is deleted, which is attached in my copy, to two

8 other SIG interviews, neither which are attached.

9 And I have a second copy of what appears to be

10 the same as Enclosure 1.

II JUDGE SMITH: Yeah. That's --

12 MS. BERNABEI: This is the way we received it

e 13
.

from'the Agency. We 'didn' t tamper with a lot of the

14 documents. We thought it was better not to tamper with

15 the document itself.

16 JUDGE SMITH: This document is being offered !

17 for the limited purpose of demonstrating that the open

18 lines of inquiry on Enclosure 2, which is really a plan

I9 for further investigation, was denied.

20 Isn' t that the purpose of it? *

21 MS. BERNABEI: Yes. There was additionally

' 22 some questioning I think by the Board, perhaps by Mr.

23 Goldberg, as to Mr. Cumming's restriction on the OIA

24 investigation as well. And I think for that purpose also
A=4 swei neierwes, Inc.

25 it should be admitted.
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.

: 419-8-Wal 1 JUDGE SMITH: That's what I mean. What is the

2 difference between what I said and'what you have said?

3
.

MS. BERNABEI: Oh, well, the way I understand
s

.
4 the testimony is the investigative plan was to suggest not-

3 .only avenues for the OIA' investigation but'possible

e techniques or strategies to be used in the IE investigation

7 to information flow.-

8 That's what appears on the Enclosure 2, the

9 open lines of inquiry.

10 In addition, there was some testimony and

'll discussion about Mr. Cummings' restriction on the OIA

12 investigation. And I think for that purpose it should be

'

13 admitted as well. That was drawn out by the Board and

Id the. parties. That was not the intention of -- our intent.

15 JUDGE SMITH: Well, the --

16 MS. BERNABEI But we would offer it for both i

17 purposes, since there is testimony on both those issues.

18 JUDGE SMITH: All right.

I' MR. GOLDBERG: I have an objection, in that
~

20
. it is.not clear to me that this document does what Ms.'
1

21 Bernabei claims it does. In that apparently Mr. Fortunua

22 sent this memorandum as it was typewritten, without the

23
; handwritten marks and deletions, to Mr. Cummings.
i
j 2 It also appears that Mr. Cummings sent a copy

,

25
|

of this to Mr. Stallo. And the copy that Mr. Cummings sent
:.
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#19-9-Wal I to 'Mr. 'Stello included the handwritten deletions and diagont1

2 lines, including the one on Enclosure 2. And thia docu -
u-

3 ment is being offered for the' purpose of showing th'at there
O- - 4 was.some OIA Director-restriction on an OIA investigation.

.

.

5 MS. BERNABEI Let me --

4 MR. GOLDBERG: Mr. Stello was not in charge of
.

_ 7 the OIA investigation.

8 MS. BERNABEI That's --

9 MR. GOLDBERG And I don' t know how this docu-

10 ment establishes --

II MS. BERNABEI: You know, I could be way off,
'

12 but 'I don't know of any testimony that addresses Mr.

13 Goldberg's point. I'm talking about testimony _we have got

14 in the record, not testimony Mr. Goldberg is giving right

15 now.

I' The testimony, as I understand it, is first Mr.

17 Gamble looks at this and says this indicates avenues.of

18 inquiry or techniques, strategies of inquiry, that I

I' thought would have been useful in the NUREG 0760, the IE

20 investigation into information flow. He refers to this

21 document because that indicates to him that, in fact,

22 there is information publicly available such that he can

23 speak about it outside the restrictions of the OGC letter.

2 That's one purpose. Okay. To indicate other avenues of
,

25 inquiry.
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D19-10-Wal 1 At that point, or perhaps at the previous point,

2 the Board has shown a concern and interest in the OIA

3 investigation which the memorandum directly addresses.

'I 1'' 4 There were some questions by the Board primarily as to

5 Mr. Cummings' restrictions on that investigation. I also

e believe Mr. Goldberg asked some questions about Mr.

7 'Cummings' restrictions.

8 This is relevant to -- and was, in fact, first

9 identified in the course of that questioning. And so I

10 think in two parts, both alternate investigative strategies

II that could be employed in NUREG 0760 and suggested for

12 the OIA investigation; and, secondly, how Mr. Cummings

('JT
13 cut off or restricted the OIA investigation which the

t

Id Board has shown an interest in. That is, the IE inspector's

15 alleged failure to report information on the hydrogen
,

i

16 explosion. I

I7 JUDGE SMITH: All right.

II MR. GOLDBERG Judge Smith, I asked no questions

I' of Mr. Gamble concerning OIA's restrictions on an OIA

20 investigation.
'

21 MS. BERNABEI: No --
/"%

-() 22 MR. GOLDBERG: When he said that there were'

23 restrictions, my only question was who. He said Mr.

24 Cummings. I asked no further questions about that.
Am Pessess no , wee, ine.

25 MS. BERNABEI: There was a long line of questions
,

_ . - - _ - _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ - _ - - - _ - _ - _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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Ol9'-11-Wal 1 about the OIA --

2 JUDGE SMITH: My concern, as a package I just

3 don't see how this helps us at all. I have lost track of --
O

4 it has.become so -- such a confusing series of links in

5 the chain that I no longer can attach it to the issue that

6 we are here for.

7 MS. BERNABEI: Let me say, we didn't bring this

8 up. Okay.

9 JUDGE SMITH: Okay. Well --

10 MS. BERNABEI Let me just trace the history.

II JUDGE SMITH: The Board isn' t seeking to have

12 this put into evidence.

{} 13 MS. BERNABEI Well, I'm seeking to, because I *

Id think it explains the testimony which is, one, they are

I
15 investigative techniques outlined by Mr. Gamble whose |

16 capabilities were questioned by Mr. Goldberg. I

17 JUDGE SMITH: It's offered for that purpose?

18 MS. BERNABEI: One, for that purpose.

I9 JUDGE SMITH: That doesn't help. That would be

20 Enclosure 2?
'

21 MS. BERNABEI Enclosure 2, that's right.

22 JUDGE SMITH: You don't want it in for that,
,

23 do you?

24 MS. BERNABEI: Yes.
Asesenww newers, ins.

25 JUDGE SMITH: To corroborate Neely interview,

_- _ _____ _- _ __- _ _- - _ - _ _ _ _ - _ - _
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39-12 ~alc 11 you -- that shows what a competent investigator he is,

2 -interview Craig, confront with pictures --

3 MS. BERNABEI:- I think you are making a determi -

4 nation on the merits.

5 JUDGE SMITH: That's exactly right. I'm looking

4 at it to see if it.will accomplish the purpose ' for which

7 you offor it, which is one of our jobs.

8 MS.~BERNABEI: I think that --

9 JUDGE SMITH: You have to look a little bit at1

10 the substance of it before you can make these rulings.

11 My concern actually is the continuing concern

12 I've had throughout this hearing where we get an item

13 into evidence for a rather obscure point -- not a -

14 particularly point -- and then you get a bunch of other

15 things that are misunderstood, confuse the record, and do ,

l' other damages.

I7 And in this instance --

18 MS. BERNABEI There seems to be this wide-

I' spread, almost paranoia of what use is going to be made

20 of documents. I can represent the only une that we will

21 make, if any, is the use that was made in this hearing

22 One, to show alternative investigative techniquesroom.

23 that could have been used in the NUREG 0760 investigation;

24 and, secondly, the Board itself was interested in OIA
m nesenm sas.

25 investigations. -

_
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#19-13-Wal I JUDGE SMITH: Yes, but I'm saying if you are

2 doing it to do us a favor, don't, because we will take

3 care of our own inquiry. As far as it being something'to n
'

O 4 show that he would have done and was prohibited from doing,

5 this seems to go to Neely's investigation, the personnel

6 investigation.

7 And I'm having difficulty -- isn't that right?

8 It goes to what you would have done to invesNigate

9 Neely and you were foreclosed from doing it?

10 WITNESS GAMBLE: That's correct.

II JUDGE SMITH: But later, as I understand, you

12 were allowed to do it anyway?

13 WITNESS GAMBLE: Not everything in that --(
I4 JUDGE SMITH: But a lot of it?

'

15 WITNESS GAMBLE: Yes, sir.

16 JUDGE SMITH: Yes. I mean, what in the world i

17 are we going to make a decision based upon that type of --

18 MS. BERNABEI: Okay. Let me state one purpose.

19 The Board has requested -- and there are some interviews

20 in the Joint Mailgram exhibits -- information about the

2I OIA investigation. As I represented to the Board, we have

[y] 22 not chosen to bring this to your attention other than in

23 the interview forms because of the inconclusive nature
24 and the less thorough nature of the investigation.

Ase-Feewei noperw, , ene.

25 Mr. Gamble has explained it. Now, I don't know

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _
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#19-14-Wal I what other use -- what the other parties want to make use

2 of the investigation --

3 JUDGE SMITH: I think that you can probably --
_

i

'-' 4 you don't need this. If it were just purely the open

5 lines of inquiry standing alone that you want to demonstrate

6 his testimony as to how he was frustrated,'that would be

7 one thing.

8 But his testimony is good enough for that. You

|
know, you don' t need it. And so there is no use attaching9

10 that to other information which will tend to clutter up the

11 record needlessly and perhaps mischievously.

12 MS. BERNABEI: Well, then I assume that Mr.

j-

I ') 13 Goldberg will not rely on Mr. Gamble's performance or
N/

14 conduct in this investigation to draw any findings, because

15 f I think this is relevant to that. i

0 ,

16 If I have that representation, then I have no !

17 problem.
i > t

18 JUDGE GOLDBERG: I don't understand. I'm sorry.

19 It's late. I think what we had better do is -- I don't

20 know what to do.

21 I just don't believe that this is probative,

| 22 that it has any independent probative value. I don't

23 understand your last point at all. I just -- it just

24 doesn't make any sense to me.
Am Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 It doesn't make any sense to me.'END #19
Mary f1ws
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Sim 21-1 MS. BERNABEI: Let me just go through Mr. Goldberg' s

2 reasoning and he can correct me.

3 I think there was an attempt to say you, Mr. Gamble ,

,,
L_ participated in an OIA investigation and you did or did not4

5 do certain things and couldn't you have done other things

6 and couldn't you have conducted it in a certain way. I am

7 not sure exactly, but I think there will be an attempt by

8
the staff to indicate that somehow Mr. Gamble's performance

9 or conduct in the course of the OIA investigation reflects

10 on his abilities, capabilities or his opinions as to the

11 IE investigation.

12 I think given that fact, we should be able to

/~) 13 draw on amething which indicates that restrictions were put
xg

14 on him.

15 That is my only concern. I have no affirmative.

16 views.

17 JUDGE SMITH: I guess I have to apologize. I

18 have listened to you, but I just can't follow and I think

19 part of it is fatigue, I don't understand your point.

20 So we will have to defer it until later.

21 I simply do not yet understand how the investigation

| 22 into Neeley as alluded to here, an investigation which he was

23 allowed to complete, how it helps us at all.'

24 Now the reeason I wantad to get to these exhibits
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc,

25 tonight was because of the deferred opportunity to cross-
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Si'' 21-2 examine on Fortuna's letter to the Navy to have lie detector"

j

2 tests taken. And Mr. Fortuna's judgment that those people

3 ought to have lie detector tests taken is of no probative
,-
I 1

4 valnecto this Board.'w/

The fact that Mr. Gamble wanted to have these5

Pe0P e tested on a polygraph, he can tell it. Let it go. Il6

7 mean it is going to help us decide the issues and it is !

l

8 unnecessarily pejorative to the people involved. So we

9 won't receive that. So as such you have no need to cross-

10 examine on it.

11 Mr. Gamble, did you want to say something?

12 THE WITNESS: Yes. I just wanted to make one

: ~

( ') 13 concluduing remark to you, sir.
\/

14 JUDGE SMITH: All right.

15 THE WITNESS: As I indicated before I began

16 my testimony, I had a great deal of concerns about my

17 procedural posture here. And Mr. Rothchild with OGC when

18 I talked to him indicated that he does on behalf of OGC

19 review the transcript of this ongoing proceeding.

20 I would just like to state for the record that

21 I have throughout my testimony made a sincere good fcith

f 22 attempt to observe the General Counsel's interpretation of

23 how I should act and would respectfully request that the Board

| 24 take note of that.
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 JUDGE SMITH: Okay. You are speaking, I take

_ _ -
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Sim 21-3 it, to Mr. Rothchild through this transcript.j

2 (Laughter.)

3 On behalf of Mr. Rothchild I will thank you
,-

() for it.4

5 THE WITNESS: In a sense, but I would also, if

6 you would see fit, I would also appreciate your comment as

7 to my comportment during this testimony.

8 JUDGE ~ alTH: Oh, I have no quarrel with your

9 comportment. As a matter of fact, before we end, I want

10 to thank you again for taking the time from your job. It

11 has not been a pleasant experience, I would not imagine, for

12 you to go through the cross-exavination or the whole. thing. c

13 The Board has some serious problems with your

'

ja testimony, as you can probably infer from some of the questions

15 we have asked you.and perhaps some dicagreements with some

16 of_our theories. But that does not take away from the fact

17 that you are performing as a conscientious citizen and that

18 is very much appreciated by the Board and by all of us.

19 THE WITNESS: Thank you. I appreciate that.

20 JUDGE SMITH: With that t!- a we will defer your

21 Exhibit 24.

22 MS. BERNABEI: Okay.

23 JUDGE SMITH: We turned down that polygraph

24 exhibit and we will defer any discussion about the remaining
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 witnesses unless you want to explore the possibility of having
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Sim 21-4 I a session on Monday. Is that feasible?

2 MS. BERNABEI: Can I just correct you. 24 was

3 received into evidence. You are deferring on 22 and youem
! ,

4 are rejecting 23.

5 JUDGE SMITH: That is right. Thank you.

6 Or should we just put that off until Tuesday

7 morning? I think it is probably better to put off the

8 discussion as to the remaining witnesses until Tuesday

'

9 morning, unless there is a great value of doing it Monday

10 in Bethesda. >.

II I think we can go off the record now.

12 MR. LEWIS: Before you do, could I ask that the,,
o
_,j 13 Board notifications be bound into the record. There are
\

I4 two dated November 28th, two dated November 29th and three

15 dated December 5. That should bring you up to date.
i

6 JUDGE SMITH: Okay.
I

I7
(The notifications referred to follow:)

18

19

20

21

22
'

|

23

24
Ace Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

NUCLEAR REXIIRIORY CCNMISSION

(V3 BEFORE THE ATTIC SAFEIT AND LICENSING BOARD-

In the Matter of )
)

MuwKLIIAN EDISON COMPANY )
} Docket No. 50-289 SP(Three Mile Island Nuclear ) (Restart-Management Re: rand)Station, Unit No. 1) )

terIFICATION BY LICENSEE OF H; TENDED
JOINr FAIIGW1 EXHIBIT 1 i<t2mT2

In its opening statement, 7MIA stated that there was general knowledge

on March 28, 1979 of a hydrogen burn or explosion. Tr. at 28,125. 7MIA

N referred to the results of Licensee's questionnaire. Licensee expects this

subject to be addressed in findings.

Licensee has filed a stipulation regarding certain questionnaire responses,

and scce respoMents will be called as witnesses in this proceeding. However,-

Licensee also intends to refer in proposed findings to the following items in

Part C of Mailgram Exhibit 1 in order to place in proper perspective the degree ~

to which persons were aware of the pressure spike and/or appreciated its signifi-

cance on the 28th. *

The following items in Part C of Joint Mailgram Exhibit 1 refer to key

people who were at 7MI on the 28th and were not aware of the pressure spike:

Item 27, NRC Interview of J. Herbein (May 10, 1979) at pages 26-27.

Item 29, Congressional Hearings at page 295 (letter from
Gary Miller).

.

Item 39, Tustimony of Gary Miller before the Kemeny Cmmission
(May 31,1979) at pages 57-58, 59, and 63.

_
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,

1*

Item 67, Hart Ctmnission Interview of J. Herbein (August 21, 1979)
at page 19.

Itan 70, Hart Ctmnission Interview of I. Porter (August 22, 1979)
at page 12-14.

Item 72, Hart Ctanission Interview of G. Kunder (August 22, 1979)
at pages 25-27.(n,)
Item 77, NRC Interview of J. Iogan (Septenber 12,1979) at
pages 14-15.

Item 83, NRC Interview of Gary Miller (Septentar 20, 1979) at
pages 31-32.

Item 79, NRC Deposition of J. Higgins (September 13,1979) at
pages 49-51.

Item 87, NPC Deposition of L. Fogers (October 11,1979) at
pages 47-48.

Iten 90, NRC Deposition of D. Neely (October 12, 1979) at pages 16-17.

Itcm 93, Hart Ctmnission Interview of Gary Miller (October 18, 1979)
at pages 28-29.

Item 95, NRC Deposition of G. Miller (October 29, 1979) at pages
18-22.

Itsn 97, NRC Deposition of I. Porter (October 30, 1979) at
pages 24-27.

Itan 100, Hart Ccanission Interview of L. Rogers (November 5,1979)
at pages 49-50.

Item 118, NRC Interview of G. Kunder (September 4,1980) at pages 53-54.

Iten 122, NRC Interview of G. Miller (September 5,1980) at pages
111-123.

Item 129, NRC Interview of J. Higgins (October 7,1980) at pages 22-24.

Iten 130, NRC Interview of D. Neely (October 7,1980) at pages 8-9.

Item 136, NRC Deposition of J. Iogan (October 16, 1980) at pages 52-55.

'Ihe following items in Part C of Joint Mailgram Exhibit 1 refer to key

individuals who were on site on March 28, 1979, were aware of the pressure

| spike, but did not recognize its significance.

! -2-
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Its 1, Met Ed Q1ronology dictacted by H. McGovern (March 29, 1979)
at page 2.

Item 11, Met Ed Interview of J. Flint (April 20, 1979) at page 4.

Item 13, NRC Interview of D. Berry (April 21, 1979) at pages 17-18.

Item 14, NRC Interview of J. Flint (April 23, 1979) at page 6.,,

Item 15, NRC Interview of W. Zewe (April 23, 1979) at pages 32-48.

Item 21, Met Ed Interview of H. McGovern (May 4,1979) at page 8.

Its 28, Accident at 'Ihree Mile Island: Oversight Hearings Before
a Task Force of the Stthittee on Energy and the Envircrraent of
the House Cmmittee on Interier and Insular Affairs, 96th Cong.,
1st Session, Part 1 at pages 143-147 :(1979) (Testir:eny of
E. Frederick and C. Faust)

Item 31, NRC Interview of W. Marshall (May 17, 1979) at pages 22-24.

Item 33, NBC Interview of M. Ross (May 19, 1979) at pages 3-5.

Item 56, NBC Interview of J. Flint (July 2,1979) at pages 12-13.

Its 60, NRC Interview of C. Mell (July 14, 1979) at pages 6-7.

Item 69, Hart Ccmission Interview of C. Mell (August 22, 1979)
at page 17.,

Item 71, Hart Cmmission Interview of E. Frederick (August 22, 1979)
at pages 11-13.

Item 75, NRC Interview of Faust, Frederick, Scheimann, and Zewe
(Septaber 11, 1979) at pages 11-12 and 257-265.

"

Item 81, NRC Deposition of M. Ross (Septerier 18, 1979) at
pages 42-44.l

Item 92, Hart Camission Interview of W. Marshall (October 17, 1979)
at pages 11-13. I

;

Item 96, NBC Deposition of M. Ross (October 30, 1979) at pages 8-9.

Item 111, NRC Interview of H. McGovern (September 3,1980) at|

i- pages 3-7.

Item 116, NRC Interview of L. Wright (September 3,1980) at pages 7-13.

Item 119, NBC Interview of W. Zewe (September 4,1980) at pages 40-44.

Item 124, NRC Interview of M. Ross (September 24, 1980) at pages 47-51.

-3-
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Item 132, NRC Deposition of E. Frederick (October 9,1980) at
pages 5-6.

Item 133, NRC Deposition of C. Faust (October 9,1980) at
pages 6-8.

. {")e
Item 137, NRC Deposition of A. Miller (October 28,1980) at

v pages 4-5.

Respectfully subnitted,

SHAW, PITDM, POITS & TBChm

_
~= r

~
Ernest L. Blake, Jr., P.C.
David R. Irwis

Counsel for Licensee

Dated: Ibvember 28, 1984
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UNITED STATES OF AMEPJCA

NOCLEAR REGULNIORY OGMISSION

,r'3 BENRE THE A'ICMIC SAFEIY AND LICE 2GING BOARDin
In the Matter of )

)
ITIROPOIlTAN EDISON 03! PATI )

) Ducket No. 50-289 SP*

('Ihree Mile Island Nuclear ) (Restart-Management Remand)Station, Unit No. 1) )

NOI'IFICATION BY LICE 2 GEE OF INI' ENDED
JOINT MAIIGW1 EXHIBIT 1 REFERENCES

In 'IMIA's Response to Licensee's Second Set of Interrogatories

(September 5,1984, at 7-8), 'IMIA asserted that Gary Miller may have asso-

ciated the pressure spike with a hydrogen combustion. 21IA based this

assertion in part on statements that an instruction not to operate electrical

equignent Inay have been given on March 28, 1979. Licensee expects this subject

to be addressed in findings. To address this assertion, Licensee intends to

refer in proposed findings to the following items in Part C of Joint Mailgram

Exhibit 1:

Item 70, Hart Camission Interview of I. Porter (August 22, 1979)
at pages 19-20.

Item 71, Hart Camission Interview of E. Frederick (August 22, 1979)
at pages 9-10.

Itan 72, Hart Ocmnission Interview of G. Kunder (August 22, 1979) at
pages 24-25.

'

Iten 95, NED Deposition of G. Miller (October 29, 1979) at pages 22-30.,

* Licensee also intends to refer to certain interviews or depositions of
Messrs. Chwastyk, Mehler and Illjes, which Licensee understands may be
cited freely in proposed findings.
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Its 118, NRC Interview of G. Kunder (September 4,1980) at
pages 51-55.

Its 119, NRC Interview of W. Zewe (September 4,1980) at
pages 46-48.

' Item 124, NRC Interview of M. Ross (Septaber 4,1980) at,

V! pages 66-67.

Its 125, NRC Interview of I. Porter (September 24, 1980) at
page 14.

Item 129, NRC Interview of J. Higgins (October 7,1980) at
pages 29-30.

Item 130, NRC Interview of D. Neely (October 7,1980) at
pages 9-10.

Iten 132, NRC Deposition of 2. Frederick (October 9,1980) at
pages 8-9.

Item 133, NRC Deposition of C. Faust (October 9,1980) at
pages 16-18.

Item 135, NRC Deposition of W. Conaway (October 9,1980) at
pages 4-6.

4, Item 136, NRC Deposition of J. Iogan (October 16, 1980) at
pages 47-49.

.

Item 137, NRC Deposition of A. Miller (October 28, 1980) at
pages 12-14.

Respectfully subnitted,,

SHAW, PI'IT4AN, POITS & TROWBRIDGE

_ _hW

Ernest L. Blake, Jr., P.C.
David R. IcWis

Counsel for Ilcensee

Dated: November 28, 1984
/



. -

Noverber 29, 1984

WITED STATES OF AMCA

hM REGULAIORY CCM!ISSICN

. . .

(; MRE THE AIQ'JC SAITTY AND LICEGHYa' BOARD,

In the Matter of }

}
brnOKLITAN EDISON CD:PANY )

'

) Docket No. 50-289 SP
S tion No 1 9 I

NC7FIFICATION BY LICENSEE OF INTESDED
JOD7f MAIIGRAM EXHIBIT 1 N.t.emGS

During direct and cross-examination of 'iheodore Illjes, Mr. Illjes

indicated he has little or no present recollection of the basis for certain

prior statements at issue in this proceeding. Iccordingly, in order to

address Mr. Illjes' prior statenents, Ilcensee intends to refer in prcrosed

findings to the following ite"s in Part C of the Joint Mailgram .Pt. .ibit 1.

Item 31, NRC Interview of Walter Marshall (May 17, 1979)
at page 24.

Item 47, NRC Interview of R. Ientz (June 1,1979) at
pages 6-7, 9, and 15.

Item 49, NRC Interview of J. bbore (June 11, 1979) at
pages 12-13.

Iten 60, NRC Interview of C. Mell (July 14, 1979) at
pages 6-7, 9-13.

Iten 62, NURED 0600 at I-4-49 to I-4-51.

Iten 69, Hart Cannission Interview of C. Mell (August 22, 1979)
at pages 17-19.

.

t
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Iten 104, SIG Interview. Memo of W. Ime (December 4,1979)

Item 107, Mmorandum fran Ibgovin/Frampton to Cha1Iman Ahearne
(March 4,1980) at pages 52-62.

Respectfully subnitted

SHAW, PITINAN, PCffrS & TBOWBRIDGE

.R&
David R. Iewis

Counsel for Licensee

Dated: November 29, 1984

,
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November 29, 1984
!
I

LNITED STATES OF NEPJCA

NUCLEAR REGUIA'IORY CONISSION

BEFORE TIE A'ICMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

h de mttu of )
)

METROPOLITAN EDISON CDIPM1Y )
) Docket No. 50-289 SP('Ihree illie Island Nuclear ) (Restart-Management Remand)Station, Unit No.1) )

torIFICATION BY LICENSEE OF INTENDED
JOINT MAIII;RMI E:GIIBIT 1 le2rm.XCES

During cross-examination and redirect, Mr. Chwastyk was asked alcut

his conversations on March 28th concerning his appreciation of the pressure

spike. On this point, in addition to the interviews and depositions of

Brian Mahler and 'Iheodore Illjes, Licensee intends to refer in proposed

findings to the following items in Joint Mailgram Exhibit 1C.

Item 60, NBC Intarview of C. Mell (July 14, 1979) at pages 11-12.

Item 83, NBC Inharview of G. Miller (September 20, 1979) at
page 31.

Item 90, NBC Deposition of D. Neely (October 12, 1979) at
pages 16-17.

Itan 95, NRC Deposition of G. Miller (October 29,1979) at
pages 22, 25.

Itan 106, NUREG/CR-1250: Report of the Special Inquiry Group
(January,1980) at page 906.

Item 122, NBC Interview of G. Miller (September 5,1980) at
page 122.

_ - _ _ _ _ , _ _ . . - . . _ _ . _._ . _
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Iten 130, NBC Interview of D. Neely (October 7,1980) at
pages 8-17.

Respectfully subnitted,
m.

j
9 SHAW, PITIMAN, POITS & T W BRIDGE

, ' 4-'

David R. Iewis

Counsel for Licensee

Dated: November 29, 1984
.
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D c;mber 5, 1984

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD
'

(;
!

*s" In the Matter of )
)

METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY ) Docket No. 50-289
) (Restart Remand

(Three Mile Island Nuclear ) on Management)
Station, Unit No. 1) )

NOTIFICATION BY LICENSEE OF INTENDED
JOINT MAILGRAM EXHIBIT 1 REFERENCES

During cross-examination of Messrs. William Lowe and

George Kunder, TMIA referred to a meeting held at TMI at about

3:30 on March 29, 1979, in which hydrogen was purportedly dis-

cussed. Licensee expects this subject to be addressed in find-

ings. Licensee intends to refer in proposed findings to the

N- following items in Part C of Joint Mailgram Exhibit 1.

Item 50, NRC Interview of J. Abramovici
(June 11, 1979) at pages 12-16.

Item 80, NRC Deposition of G. Kunder
(September 18, 1979) at pages 72-89.

Item 118, NRC Interview of G. Kunder
(September 4, 1980) at pages 52-55.

!

Respectfully submitted,

SHAW, PITTMAN, POTTS & TROWBRIDGE
~~s, _-

,

N W %
'

gq
i Ernest L. Blake, Jr., P.C.(-/;

David R. Lewis-

Counsel for Licensee

Dated: December 5, 1984

|

|
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WITED STATES OF AMERICA -

NUCLEAR REGUIATORY CbEISSION

BEFORE THE AICMIC SAFETI AND LINING BOARD

h ee Patte of )
)

METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY ) s

} Docket No. 50-289 SP('Ihree Mile Island Nuclear ) (Restart-Managment Psand)Station, Unit No. 1) )

NOTIFICATION BY LICENSEE OF INTENDED
JOINT MAIICRAM EXHIBIT 1 t<t.trth6

During discovery, 'IMIA has suggested that knowledge or appreciation of incore
thermocouple readings on the 28th is relevant to appreciation of the pressure spike.
Licensee anticipates that 'IMIA will address incore then:ccouples in proposed
findings. In such event, Licensee intends to refer in reply findings to the fol-
lowing items of Part C of Joint Mailgram Exhibit 1.

Item 10, Statement by G. Miller et al. (April,1979) at pages 15-16.
N Item 15, NBC Interview of W. Zewe (April 23, 1979) at pages 61-62.

Item 18, NRC Interview of G. Kunder (April 25, 1979) at pages 49-50.

Item 23, NRC Interview of G. Miller (May 7,1979) at pages 51-52.

Item 33, NRC Interview of M. Ross (May 19, 1979) at page 42.

Item 34, NRC Interview of I. Porter (May 21, 1979) at pages 13-20.

Item 52, NRC Interview of T. Wright (June 15, 1979) at pages 7-19, 24-29,
and 34-37.

Itan 53, NRC Interview of N. Bennett (June 19, 1979) at pages 4-19.

Item 54, NRC Interview of W. Yeager (June 20, 1979) at pages 9-20, 33-36.

Item 56, NRC Interview of J. Flint (July 2,1979) at pages 34-39.

Item 57, NRC Interview of I. Porter (July 2,1979) at pages 5-13.

Item 59, NRC Interview of G. Kunder (July 11, 1979) at pages 12-14, 24-25.

_ . - . _ - - . ,
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Item 75, NRC Interview of Faust, Frederick, Scheimann, and
Zewe (Sep. 11, 1979) at pages 265-267.

Iten 77, NRC Interview of J. Logan (Sep. 12, 1979) at pages 13-14.

Item 81, NBC Deposition of M. Ross (Sep. 18, 1979) at pages 22-26.

Item 82, NRC Deposition of J. Herbein (Sep. 19, 1979) at pages 17-18.

Item 83, NRC Interview of G. Miller (Sep. 20, 1979) at pages 14-17.

Item 87, NIC Deposition of L. Rogers (Oct. 11, 1979) at pages 29-30, 53-54.

Item 91, Hart Camn. Interview of J. Gilbert (Oct. 16, 1979) at pages 2-16.

Item 92, Han Catm. Interview of W. Marshall (Oct. 17, 1979) at page 4.

Item 95, NBC Deposition of G. Miller (Oct. 29, 1979) at pages 3-12.

Item 97, NRC Deposition of I. Porter (Oct. 30, 1979) at pages 4-24.

Item 100, Hart Ccmn. Interview of L. Rogers (Nov. 5,1979) at pages 30-34.

Item 110, NRC Interview of L. Rogers (Sep. 2,1980) at pages 24-27.

Item 112, NBC Interview of J. Gilbert (Sep. 3,1980) at pages 2-31.

Iten 116, NRC Interview of G. Kunder (Sep. 4,1980) at pages 25-29.

Item 119, NBC Interview of W. Zewe (Sep. 4,1980) at pages 30-33.

Item 122, NRC Interview of G. Miller (Sep. 5,1980) at pages 37-38, 51-53,
and 59-80.

Iten 124, NRC Interview of M. fww (Sep. 24, 1980' at pages 39-47.

Item 125, NRC Interview of I. Porter (Sep. 24,19%, at pages 4-7, 15-16.

Item 136, NRC Deposition of J. Iogan (Oct. 16, 1980) at pages 18-22.

Respectfully subnitted

SHAW, PITAN, POITS & TROh' BRIDGE

%
\

.
-

Ernest L. Blake, Jr., P.C.
David R. Lewis

Counsel for Licensee

Dated: December 5, 1984
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UNITID STATES OF AMERICA

NUCLEAR REGUIA'IOIN CCNMISSION

BEEORE THE A1U4IC SAFEIY AND LICENSING BOARD

In the Matter of )
)

ht;mXOLIIAN EDISON CDTANY ) s

) Docket No. 50-289 SP('Ihcee Mile Island Nuclear ) (Restart-Management Psand)Station, Unit No. 1) )

NOI'IFICATION BY LICENSEE OF INI' ENDED
JOINr MAILGDRi EMIIBIT 1 E.uenCCES

In proposed findings, Licensee inter.ds to refer to the following itms in
Part C of Joint Mailgram Exhibit 1. With respect to Mr. Dieckamp's actions and
beliefs after the Mailgram, these items have independent legal significance.

Its 62, NUREG-0600 (July,1979) I - 4-47 to I - 4-51.
!

Item 106, NUREG/CR-1250: Report of the Special Inquiry Group (Jan.1980)
at pages 42-43, 902-911.

,

Its 107, Mmorandum fran Rogovin/ Pre :pton to Chairman Ahearne
'

(March 4,1980) at pages 1-6, 43-62.
Item 108, Subccmnittee on Nuclear Regulation of the Senate Comnittee
on Environment and Public Works " Report to the U. S. Senate: Nuclear
Accident and Recovery at Three Mile Island" (June 1980) at pages 13-18,
138-141. ~

Item 142, NUREG-0760 (Jan.1981) at pages 22-31.

Respectfully subnitted,

SHAW, PITIMAN, POITS & TRONBRIDGE

r--

I
,

triest L. Blake, Jr. , P.C.
David R. Iewis

.

Counsel for Licensee

Dated: Dece ber 5, 1984

i
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JUDGE SMITH: Okay. They are bound in.
Sim 21-5 j

(Whereupon, at 4:59 p.m., the hearing adjourned,

to reconvene at 10:00 a.m., Tuesday, December 11, 1984.)
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